MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING (MOU) BETWEEN

CALAVERAS COUNTY WATER DISTRICT

AND

SERVICE EMPLOYEES INTERNATIONAL UNION (SEIU) Local 1021



EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2021 THRU JUNE 30, 2026

TABLE OF CONTENTS

ARTICLE	Recognition and Definitions	1
ARTICLE 2	Union Rights	1
ARTICLE 3	Management Rights	3
ARTICLE 4	No Strike/No Lockout	5
ARTICLE 5	Hours of Works	5
ARTICLE 6	Compensation	7
ARTICLE 7	Overtime	10
ARTICLE 8	Paid Time Off (PTO)	11
ARTICLE 9	Additional Leaves	13
ARTICLE 10	Holidays	13
ARTICLE 11	Retirement	14
ARTICLE 12	Health Benefits	15
ARTICLE 13	Uniforms and Protective Clothing	17
ARTICLE 14	Safety Committee	17
ARTICLE 15	Travel Cost Reimbursement	17
ARTICLE 16	Use of District and Personal Vehicle	17
ARTICLE 17	Substance Abuse Policy	18
ARTICLE 18	Performance Evaluations	18
ARTICLE 19	Grievance Procedures	18
ARTICLE 20	Disciplinary Actions	19
ARTICLE 21	Layoffs/Rehire and Bumping Rights	21
ARTICLE 22	Posting and Filling of Vacancies, Promotions	21
ARTICLE 23	Full Understanding, Modification, and Waiver	22
ARTICLE 24	Severability	22
ARTICLE 25	Term of Agreement	22
APPENDIX A	- Salary Schedule Effective July 1, 2021	A - 1
APPENDIX B	- Salary Schedule Effective July 1, 2022	B – 5
APPENDIX C	- Salary Schedule Effective July 1, 2023	C - 9
APPENDIX D	- Salary Schedule Effective July 1, 2024	D - 13
APPENDIX E	- Salary Schedule Effective July 1, 2025	E - 17

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

ARTICLE 1 RECOGNITION AND DEFINITIONS

Article 1 Recognition and Definitions updated via Res. 2023-20

- A. Recognition The Calaveras County Water District (District), recognizes Service Employees International Union (SEIU) Local 1021 (Union), as the exclusive bargaining representative for all regular full-time and regular part-time classifications listed in the attached wage schedule.
 - 1. Temporary positions approved for a term of more than twelve (12) months will be recognized by the Union. All provisions set forth in the Memorandum of Understanding will apply, with the exception of Article 21 Layoff/Rehire and Bumping Rights, in the event the District eliminates the position of the term of the temporary position ends.

B. Definitions

- 1. Days mean calendar days
- 2. Employee a person in the bargaining unit.
- 3. Management General Manager or designee
- 4. Regular position a District-budgeted position for a specific percentage (50% or more) for Full Time Equivalent [FTE] employment (2080 hours/year).

ARTICLE 2 UNION RIGHTS

- A. Union Communications The Union will be afforded the use, without charge, of any District interoffice communications systems for transmission of information concerning Union matters. Such use will not extend to the use of the U.S. Mail, direct communication to or from employees in violation of federal law, or to the making of long distance telephone calls, at District expense. Union communications, phone calls, e-mails, etc. will not unduly interrupt or interfere with normal operations.
- B. Use of Facilities The Union may be afforded use, subject to the approval of the General Manager, without charge, of District buildings at reasonable times for Union matters. The approval of the General Manager will not be unreasonably withheld. With the exception of normal wear and tear, the Union will be responsible for any damage to District property caused by such use.
- C. Union Negotiating Representatives The Union may have up to five (5) representatives on paid release time for negotiations with the District for purposes of reaching a successor memorandum of understanding (MOU). Release time will include travel time and up to one (1) hour prior and up to one (1) hour after each negotiations session. Such representatives will be designated by the Union in writing to management.
- D. Access to Information Review at reasonable times of any public material in the possession of the District will be allowed. One (1) Union representative will be released from work to attend the necessary portions of the public session of scheduled District Board meetings when issues affecting the Union are on the agenda. Such release time will be discussed with the department head prior to the meeting.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

- E. Shop Stewards The District will not discriminate against shop stewards because of Union activity. The District will recognize shop stewards when the Union has notified the District in writing of the selection of shop stewards. Shop stewards will obtain permission from their immediate supervisor before conducting Union business while on duty. Shop stewards will not allow their activities as stewards to unduly interfere with or disrupt the performance of work by any employee.
- F. New Hire Orientation A Union representative will be allowed thirty (30) minutes to meet with new employees, at the employee's District orientation. The District will notify the Union President of the date and time of the employee's orientation. If the Union President is unavailable, then the District will notify the assigned Field Representative.
- G. Right to Representation Employees have the right to the presence and representation of a shop steward or union representative in all investigative meetings which could lead to discipline.
- H. Access of Representatives of the Union Union representatives will be permitted to visit all properties wherein employees under this MOU are employed for the purpose of observing conditions under which such employees are working, provided such visits do not unduly interrupt or interfere with normal operations. Representatives will be permitted to visit employees at designated standby locations. Union representatives will notify the District of their intent to visit the site.
- I. Union Bulletin Boards The District will furnish at each work location a reasonably sized bulletin board to post Union bulletins and publications. The space provided will be maintained by the shop steward and Union representative. Use of bulletin board space by the Union will be limited to meeting notices, reports of official Union business, recreational or social activities. Such postings are to be in good taste and will not be political in nature or malign the District or its representatives. All non-permanent notices will be dated and will be removed within 30-days of posting. The District retains the right to remove any materials deemed by the General Manager to be in violation of this section.
- J. Subcontracting No employee will have their assigned hours reduced or lose their position to the subcontracting of bargaining unit work. The provisions of this section are not intended to limit management's ability to subcontract out work when it has been ascertained that bargaining unit employees are unable to perform that work due to time availability. The provisions of this section do not apply to emergency situations that require subcontracting out of overtime work. Prior to contracting out work normally performed by the bargaining unit, the Union's local executive team will be notified. If requested in writing within seven (7) days of such notification, the District will meet with the Union and discuss the effects of the contracting.
- K. Union Dues Upon certification from the Union that an employee has signed an authorization for the deduction of Union dues, the District will begin payroll deductions at an amount to be determined by the Union and communicated to the District annually. The District will promptly remit deductions to the Union. Employee requests to cancel or change membership dues deductions must be directed to the Union. Upon notification from the Union that an employee has canceled or changed membership dues, the District will promptly cease or change Union dues deductions from the employee's paycheck. The Union will hold the District harmless from any and all claims and will indemnify it against any unusual costs in implementing these provisions, and will indemnify the

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

District for any claims made by the employee for deductions made in reliance on that certification, in accordance with Government Code §1157.12(a)

- L. Joint Labor and Management Committee A Joint Labor and Management Committee (JLM) is established to facilitate harmonious labor relations. The JLM will be composed of two (2) members of the Union and two (2) representatives from Management. Items for discussion may be submitted in writing to the Human Resources Department. The JLM has no authority to alter this MOU.
- M. Reimbursable Long Term Paid Release Time Pursuant to the provisions of SB 1085 Government Code section 3558.8, the District will grant an employee, with prior department approval and upon written request of SEIU, a reasonable leave of absence without loss of compensation or other benefits for the purpose of enabling employees to serve as stewards or officers of SEIU. Leave may be granted on a full-time, part-time, periodic, or intermittent basis under the following procedures:
 - 1. The Union officer or steward will submit a written request to the District's Human Resources Department at least fifteen (15) business days in advance of the requested leave. The request must include dates, duration, requested employee name and classification.
 - 2. No more than one (1) unit member will be on leave at the same time, the employee must have a minimum overall satisfactory evaluation rating for the most recent evaluation period, and the employee cannot be in any probationary status or administrative leave. For any employee going on leave, who is on medical leave, SEIU will ensure compliance with all medical restrictions.
 - 3. SEIU will reimburse the District for all benefits and compensation paid to, earned, and realized by the employee on leave, including but not limited to all wages and benefits, including reasonable District administrative fees of \$2.50 per employee on leave per pay period. Upon written notice from the District, SEIU agrees to reopen this section of the MOU and meet within thirty (30) days of notice regarding administrative fees.
 - 4. Reimbursement by SEIU will occur within thirty (30) days of the District's billing to SEIU.
 - 5. The leave of absence will be approved only if it does not interfere with the performance of District services and department operations, as determined by the District.
 - 6. At the conclusion or termination of the leave granted under this section, the officer or steward will have a right to reinstatement to the same position and location they held prior to such leave.
 - 7. The District is not be liable for any act, omission or injury suffered by any employee of the District if that act, omission, or injury occurs during the course and scope of the employee's leave under this section to work for SEIU. To the extent that the District is held liable for any such act, omission, or injury, SEIU will indemnify and hold harmless the District.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

ARTICLE 3 MANAGEMENT RIGHTS

All District rights and functions, except those that are expressly abridged or modified by this agreement, remain vested with the District. Nothing in this agreement restricts any legal or inherent exclusive District right with respect to matters or general legislative or managerial policy, which include but are not limited to:

- A. To determine the nature and extent of services to be performed, as well as the right to determine and implement its public function and responsibility.
- B. To manage all facilities and operations of the District including the methods, means and personnel by which the District operations are to be conducted.
- C. To assign work and require overtime when District needs require such action.
- D. To direct the work force, including the right to hire, assign, promote, demote, or transfer an employee.
- E. To determine the location of all work assignments and facilities.
- F. To determine the layout and the machinery, equipment, or materials to be used.
- G. To determine processes, techniques, methods and means of all operations, including changes, allocation, or adjustments of any machinery or equipment.
- H. To determine the size and composition of the work force.
- I. To determine the policies and procedures affecting the selection or training of employees.
- J. To establish, assess, and implement employee performance standards, including, but not limited to, quality and quantity standards, the assessment of employee performances, and the procedures for said assessment.
- K. To control and determine the use and location of District employees, property, material, machinery, or equipment.
- L. To determine and enforce safety, health, and property protection measures.
- M. To transfer work from one job site to another or from one location or unit to another.
- N. To introduce new, improved, or different methods of operations or to change existing methods.
- O. To lay off employees from duty for lack of work, lack of funds, or any other legitimate reason.
- P. To reprimand, suspend, discharge, or otherwise discipline employees.
- Q. To discharge probationary employees without right of appeal.
- R. To establish or eliminate job classifications and allocate District positions to such classifications.
- S. To promulgate, modify, and enforce work and safety rules and regulations.
- T. To take such other and further action as may be necessary to organize and operate the District in the most efficient and economical manner and in the best interest of the public it serves.
- U. To contract or subcontract construction, services, maintenance, distribution or any other work with outside public or private entities, unless otherwise prohibited herein and in accordance with Article 2.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

- V. Make reasonable rules and regulations/
- W. Take all necessary actions to prepare for and carry out its mission in emergencies.

ARTICLE 4 NO STRIKE/NO LOCKOUT

- A. No Strike The Union agrees that there will be no strike, work stoppage, work slowdown, or other refusal or failure by employees of the District to fully and faithfully perform their job functions and responsibilities. Nor will there be any other interference of a similar or related nature with the operation of the District by the Union, or by its officers, agents, or members during the term of this MOU, including Union compliance with the request of another employee organization to engage in such activity.
- B. No Lockout The District agrees that it will not lockout employees during the term of this agreement as a preemptive labor tactic.

ARTICLE 5 HOURS OF WORK

- A. Work Week The work week will consist of forty (40) hours within seven (7) consecutive days designated by the District for FLSA purposes. The forty (40) hour work week will include all time in paid status. The District's workweek begins at 12:01 a.m. on Monday and ends at 12:00 a.m. on Sunday. Unless an employee is on an approved alternative work schedule or flexible hours schedule.
- B. Work Day The District's workday is a twenty-four hour period beginning at 12:01 a.m.
- C. Normal Hours The normal workday is eight (8) hours long, exclusive of an unpaid lunch period. Work hours for field employees will be 7:00 a.m. 3:30 p.m., or an alternate schedule approved by the General Manager and the department head. Work hours for employees working in the District headquarters will vary depending on the operational needs of the department and required availability to the public.
- D. Flexible Schedule Flex schedules may be evaluated on a case-by-case basis, provided they meet the needs of the District, subject to the written approval of the General Manager and department head.
- E. Lunch and Rest Periods Employees are entitled to a half hour unpaid lunch period. In addition, employees are entitled to two (2) paid fifteen (15) minute rest periods. Employees may combine their two (2) fifteen minutes paid rest periods into a thirty (30) minute paid break with their unpaid lunch period.
- F. Long Shift Rest Periods Employees will be guaranteed a minimum of eight (8) hours off duty when they get off after midnight, or after performing sixteen (16) consecutive hours of work. Any portion of this designated rest, which would be normally scheduled work time, will be paid at the employee's regular rate of pay. Exceptions may be made by the District in emergency situations or unusual circumstances.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

When an employee is called back after midnight, the employee will not be guaranteed a rest period. Upon request of the employee, and approval of the supervisor or department head, the employee will: a) accrue hours worked toward their normal hours; or b) the employee completes their normal shift and the hours will be paid at the applicable rate. In no case will the employee be directed to work more than sixteen (16) consecutive hours.

G. Reporting Site - Employees will be assigned a reporting site to start their work day. An employee's reporting site may be changed from time to time by the District. When an employee is temporarily (up to 120 days) assigned to a reporting site other than their normal reporting site, the District will provide the employee transportation or mileage reimbursement per current District Policy for use of a personal vehicle. Transportation for temporary assignments requires the written approval of the General Manager. In the event that the time of travel from the normal reporting site to the temporary reporting site is of longer duration than to the employee's normal reporting site, the additional time will be paid time. The reporting site will be documented through an Employee Action Form signed by the department head and General Manager. Logistics of the changes will be worked out by the department head and the employee.

H. On-Call Assignments

- 1. An "on-call assignment" is defined as a seven (7) day period beginning at 7:00 a.m. on Friday and concluding at 6:59 a.m. on the following Friday. On-call days are defined as 7:00 a.m. to 6:59 a.m. the following day.
- 2. The scheduling of employees for on-call periods is conducted at the end of each calendar year for the upcoming calendar year. Assignment to one or more on-call periods may be requested by employees, who will then be assigned by seniority. That is, when more than one employee requests an on-call period, the most senior will have the assignment.
- 3. Involuntary assignment of on-call periods will be by inverse seniority on a rotational basis. That is, such on-call periods will be assigned first to the least senior employees, and then to more senior employees in order of seniority. Assignment by inverse seniority will be repeated through the rotation until all assignments are filled for a calendar year.
- 4. The on-call schedule, prepared by the department head, includes all employees except those employees who have not been trained and approved to serve on-call duty.
- 5. Employees may exchange or substitute a scheduled on-call assignment with another qualified employee upon twenty-four (24) hours advance notice to the department head.
- 6. Employees will receive compensation as follows: \$50 on a weekday and \$75 on Saturday, Sunday, or a holiday.
- 7. On-call duty is defined as that circumstance which requires the employee so assigned to:
 - i. Keep a log of calls received, disposition, times and any pertinent information to be delivered to the department head by the following work day; and
 - ii. Refrain from activities which might impair performance of his/her assigned duties upon call
- 8. When an employee is assigned to an on-call period, they will be provided a District vehicle,

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

radio, pager, or other necessary equipment as determined by the department head, to receive and respond to notifications in the event of an emergency work need. The radio, pager, etc. will be kept in the on-call employee's possession during the entire on-call period of that assignment. Notification of an emergency work assignment may also be given in person or by telephone, by any responsible supervising employee.

- 9. When an employee is on-call, the employee may use their time as desired but must remain within thirty-five (35) minutes of a District facility, be within functional pager range, and be no more than fifteen (15) minutes from a telephone or on-call vehicle. All exceptions must be pre-approved, in writing, by the department head.
- 10. Employees on-call who are required to perform District work as verified by log entries without returning to District facilities will turn in such time as time worked in increments of fifteen (15) minutes for compensation at the overtime rate. To the extent that any work of seven (7) minutes or less is worked, such time is non-compensable.

I. Standby Assignments

- A standby assignment is when the District designates an employee to be available on a dayto-day basis outside of working hours based on immediate District operational needs or other emergency situations.
- 2. The same terms and conditions noted above in Section H, Subsections 7-10 apply to employees placed on a standby assignment.
- 3. Employees placed on a standby assignment are compensated at the rate of \$100 per day for such assignment.

J. Callback Assignments

A "Callback Assignment" occurs when an employee returns to work outside of normal work hours. An employee called back will be paid for a minimum of two (2) hours at the overtime rate for each callback event. A callback includes all time from portal to portal.

ARTICLE 6 COMPENSATION

- A. Pay Periods The District will establish the pay period length, paydays and starting and ending point of each.
- B. Salary Schedule Employees will be paid according to the salary schedule shown in the attached appendix(es). The salary schedule will consist of five (5) steps with five percent (5.0%) between steps. Employees will automatically advance steps upon completion of twelve (12) months of service unless the employee received a below standards evaluation prior to their anniversary date.
- C. Equity Adjustments The below classifications will receive equity adjustments as follows:

Collection Systems Workers Series - 2% Construction Inspector Series - 2% Construction Worker Series - 2% Distribution Worker Series - 2%

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

Electrical/Instrumentation Technician Series - 2%

Mechanic Series - 4%

SCADA Technician Series - 2%

Water/Wastewater Treatment Plant Operator Series - 2%

D. Salary Increases:

- 1. Effective July 1, 2021, all classifications will receive a four percent (4.0%) salary increase.
- 2. Effective July 1, 2022, all classifications will receive a two and a half percent (2.5%) salary increase.
- 3. Effective July 1, 2023, all classifications will receive a three percent (3.0%) salary increase.
- 4. Effective July 1, 2024, all classifications will receive a two and a half percent (2.5%) salary increase.
- 5. Effective July 1, 2025, all classifications will receive a two percent (2.0%) salary increase.
- E. Compensation at Hiring Upon hire employees will be paid at the first step of the salary schedule range for the classification to which the employees are appointed, unless the General Manager authorizes an appointment at an advanced step of the salary schedule.
- F. Deferred Compensation Effective July 1, 2022, the District will match dollar for dollar employee contributions to the District's deferred compensation plan up to an annual maximum of one thousand dollars (\$1,000).
- G. Longevity pay Employees will receive longevity pay as follows:
 - 1. The completion of 15 years of continuous service will receive an additional two and a half percent (2.5%) of their base rate of pay.
 - 2. The completion of 20 years of continuous service will receive an additional five percent (5.0%) of their base rate of pay.
 - 3. The completion of 25 years of continuous service will receive an additional seven and a half percent (7.5%) of their base rate of pay.

Longevity pay is not cumulative.

H. Merit System - In the case of an employee who regularly exceeds the District's expectations, demonstrates exceptional performance, and consistently receives performance evaluations rated above a satisfactory rating, they may be eligible for a step increase in less than one (1) year and may be advanced more than one (1) step, but not more than three (3) steps on the wage schedule.

All step increases obtained through this manner must be approved by the department head and General Manager.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

The date of the approved step increase due to the merit becomes the employee's new anniversary date that will dictate future increases and performance evaluations. An employee may only receive one (1) merit increase per fiscal year.

- I. Probation due to Promotion or Transfer Employees promoted to a position with a higher wage range will enter the range at either step 1 of the new range, or at the nearest step that results in a single step increase over the employee's prior rate of pay, whichever is greater. Bargaining Unit employees who are transferred or promoted to a new job classification will serve a six (6) month period of probation. If the transferred or promoted employee is unsuccessful on probation for other than disciplinary reasons, they will have the right to return to the job classification from which they were promoted or transferred.
- J. Out-of-Class Pay Employees assigned to perform out-of-class work in writing by their department head will receive out-of-class pay in the amount of five percent (5%) of their base rate of pay for the duration of the assignment. The written assignment will specify the date and duration of the out-ofclass duties assigned, and the out of class compensation will commence upon that date. After sixty (60) days in that assignment, the employee's wage will be adjusted to the same as if they had been promoted to the higher classification from their original pay status. Except in unusual circumstances, out of class assignments will be limited to one hundred twenty (120) days.

The District will report this special compensation per pay period for Classic members only, subject to CalPERS rules, regulations, and interpretations regarding special compensation. However, the District does not guarantee or warranty that CalPERS will include any payment in compensation earnable in the future.

K. Other Compensation Items

1. Boot Allowance and Winter Gear - The District will reimburse for replacement or repair for up to two (2) pairs of safety footwear that satisfy Cal/OSHA footwear standards as noted in 8 C.C.R. § 3385 in an amount not to exceed \$200.00 per fiscal year. Employees must submit proof of payment in order to obtain reimbursement. Any cost exceeding the amount specified herein will be the obligation of the employee.

The District will provide a reimbursement of up to \$200.00 every other fiscal year for Winter Gear. Winter Gear items such as gloves, jackets, rain gear, etc. to protect them from inclement weather. Employees must submit proof of payment to obtain reimbursement.

- Approved Use of Personal Vehicle When use of an employee's personal vehicle is approved and required to conduct District business, employees will be reimbursed per IRS guidelines and rate in effect at the time the travel occurred.
- Training/Certifications The District will pay or reimburse the costs of special training, review classes, exam fees, license and certification fees, and professional association dues as deemed necessary and pre-approved by the department head to increase employee skills and benefit District operations.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

- 4. Class A and B Drivers Licenses Employees required to obtain and renew a Class A driver's license or secure endorsements will have all related costs reimbursed or otherwise paid by the District, including physical examination.
 - All Collections, Construction, and Distribution workers and at least one (1) Mechanic position will hold a valid California Class A license. The District will evaluate the number of Class A drivers on an annual basis in January, or as needed from time to time in order to determine the number of Class A drivers needed for District Operations, in addition to the positions mentioned above. Should the District identify the need of additional Class A drivers, the District will have the right to require the most suitable employee(s) to obtain the license.
- 5. Certificate Pay Employees who are required to maintain a backhoe certificate will receive an additional two percent (2%) of their base rate of pay. Employees who are required to maintain a California Commercial Driver's License will receive an additional two percent (2%) of their base rate of pay.
- Non-Supervisory Regulatory Permit Compliance Stipend When a non-supervisory employee's
 certification is used by the District for the designation of Chief Operator for compliance permits
 filed with the State of California the employee will receive an additional two percent (2%) of their
 base rate of pay.

Under CalPERS California Code of Regulations (CCR Section 571 (a) and (b)) this compensation qualifies as special compensation under the category of Educational Pay. The District will report this special compensation to CalPERS per pay period, subject to CalPERS rules, regulations, and interpretations regarding special compensation. However, the District does not guarantee or warranty that CalPERS will include any payment in compensation earnable in the future.

ARTICLE 7 OVERTIME

- A. Overtime Pay Employees who work in excess of their regularly scheduled work day or forty (40) hours per workweek will be compensated at one and one-half (1-1/2) times their regular rate of pay. Overtime must be approved by the employees immediate supervisor or the department head unless there is an emergency situation. Overtime may be taken in cash or in Compensatory Time Off (CTO) at the discretion of the employee.
- B. Double Time Employees who work in excess of twelve (12) hours in a workday will have all hours after twelve (12) compensated at twice the employee's regular rate of pay. The employee must have authorization from their supervisor or department head before working in excess of twelve (12) hours. Double time may be taken in cash or in CTO at the discretion of the employee.
- C. Compensatory Time Off Employees may accrue a maximum of sixty (60) hours of CTO. CTO will be scheduled with the approval of the Department Head. An employee may cash out CTO hours during the year in which it was earned, any remaining hours will be paid out in the final pay period of the calendar year.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

- D. Flex Time Rather than utilizing leaves, an employee may elect to make up time off due to appointments during the same work week with approval from the department head.
- E. Overtime Meals A meal will be provided, or the employee reimbursed at the rate defined under the then current travel reimbursement policy, for the appropriate meal based on time of day. A receipt will be required. Eligibility will commence after four (4) hours of overtime work and continue every four (4) hours of work thereafter. During emergencies, the lead person will assess the situation and determine the needs of the crew with regard to scheduling meals.

The District will have MRE's (Meals Ready to Eat) available for employees to consume only when working overtime in excess of four (4) hours and food or restaurants are not readily available. If an employee chooses to consume an MRE, the employee will not be reimbursed for an overtime meal under this provision.

An overtime reimbursable meal is limited to any food product(s) and non-alcoholic beverage(s).

ARTICLE 8 PAID TIME OFF (PTO)

A. Paid Time Off (PTO) - Employees will accrue PTO bi-monthly as follows:

Years of Service	<u> Annual Days</u>	Annual Hours Bi-mon	thly accrual
0-3	22	176	7.33
3-10	27	216	9.00
10 +	32	256	10.67

Years of service will be defined as current continuous service with the District. PTO leave may not be used to extend an employee's employment. Employees who have a PTO leave balance in excess of three hundred and eighty (380) hours on December 31, will have those hours cashed out during the last pay period of the year.

- B. PTO Usage PTO usage will be on a first accrued first used basis.
- C. PTO Sell-Back Employees may make an irrevocable decision during the month of November for the succeeding year to sell-back up to the total PTO hours earned between January 1 and August 31 of the following year. Payment for the PTO will be paid during the first full pay period in September. The employee must have a minimum of eighty (80) hours of PTO available after the sell-back occurs.
- D. Retirement Notice Incentive Employees who provide the District's Human Resources Department with a minimum of six (6) months' notice and take less than eighty (80) hours of PTO during their final six (6) months of employment, will receive a retirement notice bonus of \$1,000.

Employees who provide the District's Human Resources Department with a minimum of three (3) months' notice and take less than forty (40) hours of PTO during their final three (3) months of employment will receive a retirement notice bonus of \$500.

The incentive will be paid upon separation.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

E. Use and Reporting - PTO is provided for use as vacation, sick and personal time off. Employees will be responsible for the accurate reporting of PTO taken and the nature of the cause for absence. While the District acknowledges that illness is not a scheduled event, all other uses of PTO will require authorization in writing by the department head a minimum of two (2) weeks in advance of the event. Exceptions may be made at the General Manager's discretion.

In order to receive compensation while ill, the employee will notify their immediate supervisor prior to the employee's start time, or as soon thereafter as practical. The employee will maintain appropriate communication with the office during the period of illness. If possible, the employee will notify the office the day before returning to work. PTO for illness must be submitted for authorization within one (1) week of the employee's return to work. Normally, the General Manager may require a medical release from a licensed physician in the event an illness results in an unscheduled absence in excess of three (3) days, however in situations of suspected abuse, a medical release can be required after notice to the employee.

Employees may take their PTO time all at once or in one-quarter-hour increments.

- F. Unauthorized Use No employee will be entitled to PTO while absent from work for the following reasons:
 - 1. Disability arising from a sickness or injury purposefully self-inflicted or caused by the employee's willful misconduct.
 - 2. Sickness or disability sustained while on unpaid leave of absence.
 - 3. Disciplinary suspension or leave without pay.
- G. PTO During Worker's Comp If an employee has an injury or illness which entitles them to compensation payments from the District under the provisions of the Workers' Compensation Act, and if the employee, as a result of this injury or illness, is unable to perform the duties of thier employment, the employee has the option of using accumulated PTO to receive pay in coordination with pay from Workers' Compensation payments. Notice needs to be given to the Human Resources Department to continue payment.
- H. Termination Pay Out At termination of employment for any reason, the District will compensate the employee for all PTO earned, but not yet taken.
- PTO Use Prior to Unpaid Leave The District will require an employee to use all available PTO for any scheduled or unscheduled absence prior to considering any application for unpaid leave except as allowed by state or federal law.
- J. Integration with Holidays If a holiday falls on a workday during an employee's PTO, that day will be considered as a paid holiday and not PTO.
- K. Donation of PTO Hours Donation of PTO hours is designed to allow employees to help other employees who, themselves or their immediate family, have a medical condition or bereavement which will require the employee to be on unpaid leave for a period of time. The procedure for donation of PTO is as follows:

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

- Upon receipt of a valid request for donations from an employee entitled to accumulate PTO, the General Manager will post a notice of the eligible employee's need for donations of leave on bulletin boards accessible to employees. Confidential medical information will not be included on this notice.
- 2. All donations will be voluntary.
- 3. Employees may donate up to sixteen (16) hours per month to each employee.
- 4. Donations must be made in whole hour increments.
- 5. All donations will be irrevocable.
- 6. Employees wishing to donate time must fill out a request form available from the HR Department stating donating employee's name, department, and the number of hours the employee wishes to donate. The form will also have the name and department of the eligible employee to whom the time is being donated. The request will be signed by the donating employee, authorizing the transfer of donated time.
- 7. Upon receipt of the request, Human Resources will confirm that the donating employee has accrued enough time to satisfy the donation obligation and will convert the donated time to the eligible employee's PTO balance on an hour for hour basis.
- 8. Donated time accumulation for any eligible employee cannot exceed twelve (12) weeks.

ARTICLE 9 ADDITIONAL LEAVES

- A. Bereavement Leave The District will provide up to twenty-four (24) hours of paid bereavement leave upon the death of an employee's spouse, domestic partner, parents (including in-laws), sibling, child, grandchild or grandparent. Employees may use their available leave balances for additional time off or to attend to other death, bereavement, or funeral needs.
- B. Jury Duty An employee summoned for jury duty, will immediately notify their immediate supervisor of each scheduled workday that they will not be reporting to work while serving as a juror. Employees summoned for jury duty will be compensated at their regular rate of pay while serving as a juror. The employee will reimburse the District for all jury duty fees received, less transportation and meal allowances.

ARTICLE 10 HOLIDAYS

- A. The District recognizes the following holidays as paid holidays:
 - 1. New Years Day
 - 2. Martin Luther King Jr. Birthday
 - 3. President's Day
 - 4. Memorial Day
 - Juneteenth
 - 6. Independence Day
 - 7. Labor Day
 - 8. Veteran's Day

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with

SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

- 9. Thanksgiving Day
- 10. The day after Thanksgiving Day
- 11. Christmas Eve Day
- 12. Christmas Day

An employee is eligible for holiday pay if they are in paid status on the work day before and the work day after the holiday.

- B. Employees will be provided an eight (8) hour personal holiday annually on January 1. The personal holiday must be taken during the year or it will be forfeited on December 31.
- C. Whenever a holiday falls on a Saturday the preceding Friday will be observed as the holiday. Whenever a holiday falls on a Sunday the following Monday will be observed as the holiday. Exceptions When Christmas Day falls on Saturday, the preceding Thursday will be observed as the holiday. When Christmas Eve Day falls on a Sunday, the following Tuesday will be observed as the holiday.
- D. When an employee's regular day off falls on an observed holiday, the employee's holiday will be scheduled with their department head, to be taken within the pay period.
- E. The following three (3) holidays may be used as "floating holidays" which can be taken as a regularly scheduled holiday or substituted for an alternative day off within the calendar year with a minimum of two (2) weeks' notice and prior approval from their department head. If these holidays are not taken prior to December 31 each calendar year, they may be paid out: Martin Luther King Jr. Day, Presidents Day and Juneteenth.

ARTICLE 11 RETIREMENT

- A. The District contracts with California Public Employees Retirement System (CalPERS) for a retirement benefits as follows:
 - 1. For employees hired on or before July 30, 2012 These employees will be provided a retirement benefit of 2.7% at age 55 formula with the one (1) year final average compensation period, as defined by CalPERS in government code section 20042. These employees will pay one hundred percent (100%) of their eight percent (8%) employee member contribution on a pre-tax basis.
 - 2. For employees hired on or after August 1, 2012 and employees hired on or after January 1, 2013 with reciprocity recognized under CalPERS These employees will be provided a retirement benefit of 2% at age 60 formula with the three (3) year final average compensation period, as defined by CalPERS in government code section 20037. These employees will pay one hundred percent (100%) of their seven percent (7%) employee member contribution on a pre-tax basis.
 - 3. For employees hired on or after January 1, 2013 without reciprocity recognized under CalPERS The employee will be provided a retirement benefit of 2% at age 62 formula with the three (3) year final average compensation period, as defined by CalPERS in government

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

code section 20037. These employees will pay one half the total normal cost as determined annually by CalPERS on a pre-tax basis.

- B. Optional Benefits All retirement plans have the following optional CalPERS retirement benefits:
 - 1. Social Security Coverage
 - 2. Sick Leave Service Credit
 - 3. Standard Non-Industrial Disability
 - 4. Pre-Retirement Death Benefit Optional Settlement 2
 - 5. Post-Retirement Death Benefits \$600 Lump Sum
 - 6. 2% retiree COLA

ARTICLE 12 HEALTH BENEFITS

Article 12.A Medical Insurance, 12.E Life Insurance, 12.H Limited Eligibility Exception for Workplace Injuries, 12.J ICMA VantageCare updated via Res. 2021-78.

A. Medical Insurance – The District contracts for employee and their dependents medical insurance benefit plans through CalPERS Public Employees Medical and Hospital Care Act (PEMHCA). Employees have the option of enrolling in any available plan.

The District will contribute up to the following amounts towards employee medical insurance coverage and cafeteria plan benefits:

Tier	Medical Benefit	Cafeteria Plan Benefit	Total Benefit
Employee only	Note 1	Note 2	Note 3
Employee plus one	Note 1	Note 2	Note 4
Employee plus family	Note 1	Note 2	Note 5

Note 1: The Medical Benefit will be equal to the minimum established annually by CalPERS.

Note 2: Cafeteria Plan Benefit will be equal to the difference between the Medical Benefit and the Total Benefit.

Note 3: The total benefit will be equal to the 100% of the Region 1 CalPERS Platinum health plan and 100% of the dental premium through December 31, 2021. The total benefit will be equal to the 100% of the Region 1 CalPERS Platinum plan and 100% of the dental premium beginning January 1, 2022.

Note 4: The total benefit will be equal to 92.5% of the Region 1 CalPERS Platinum health plan and 92.5% of the dental premium through December 31, 2021. The total benefit will be equal to the 92.5% of the Region 1 CalPERS Platinum plan and 92.5% of the dental premium beginning January 1, 2022.

Note 5: The total benefit will be equal to 90.8% of the Region 1 CalPERS Platinum health plan and 90% of the dental premium through December 31, 2021. The total benefit will be equal to the

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

90.8% of the Region 1 CalPERS Platinum plan and 90% of the dental premium beginning January 1, 2022.

- B. Medical-in-lieu Employees who provide proof of coverage under a qualified medical plan may decline to accept medical coverage and receive medical-in-lieu. Employees hired before July 1, 2021, will receive \$500 per month. Employees hired after June 30, 2021, will receive a \$250 monthly contribution to their ICMA VantageCare account.
- C. Dental Insurance The District will maintain a dental plan. Employees and their dependents must enroll in the dental plan.
- D. Vision Insurance The District will provide employees and their families with vision insurance.
- E. Life Insurance The District will provide employees with a life insurance policy equal to two times their annual salary up to \$250,000.
- F. Disability Insurance The District will provide employees with short- and long-term disability insurance in lieu of the employees purchasing California State Disability Insurance.
- G. Retiree Medical Employees hired prior to the recension of the vesting schedule, who did not opt out of 22893, will receive a retiree medical benefit equal to 22893, minus the minimum equal contribution as established annually by CalPERS. This vested retiree health benefit right is promised to current retirees and future retirees who qualify under this section when they retire even beyond the term of this MOU.
- H. Limited Eligibility Exception for Workplace Injuries Employees with less than 10 years of CalPERS service credit are entitled to receive a retiree medical benefit equal to the benefit available under 22893 if the employee:
 - a. was hired prior to the recension of the vesting schedule,
 - b. did not opt out of 22893,
 - c. has at least 10 years of service with the District but, due to a work related injury while at CCWD, has less than 10 years of CalPERS service credit,
 - d. retired after July 1, 2021, and before June 30, 2026,
 - e. has between 9.75 and 10 years of CalPERS service credit as calculated by CalPERS under 22893.

If all of the above conditions are met, the retiree will receive a retiree medical benefit as if they had accrued exactly 10 years of CalPERS service credit under 22893.

I. Retiree Medical Buyout – Employees hired prior to the recension of the vesting schedule, may make a one-time irrevocable election to accept a buyout of their retiree medical. The election period will be for thirty (30) days following the recension of the vesting schedule, the decision will be final and binding. Employees who accept the buyouts will have the buyout placed into their VantageCare account on January 1, 2022. The buyouts will be calculated as follows:

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

- a. Employees with less than ten (10) years of CalPERS service will receive \$4,000 per year of CalPERS service.
- b. Employees with a minimum of ten (10) years of CalPERS service will receive \$8,000 per year of CalPERS service with a maximum buyout of \$168,000.
- c. Buyouts will be paid to the nearest tenth of a year of service as of the pay period directly following the recension of the vesting schedule.

If allowable the District may use the PARS account to fund the buyouts in a lump sum payment, alternatively the District will make payments annually on January 1 of at least \$500,000 divided evenly among all District employees with a remaining balance due. Management retains sole discretion whether to increase the annual payment amount. Any employee who separates from the District with a balance due will receive the remaining amount upon separation.

- J. ICMA VantageCare The District will provide employees a VantageCare retiree health savings account with ICMA. Employees may withdraw from the plan upon separation from District employment per the requirements of the plan. The District will pay the accounting fee as charged by the plan. The Union may set or adjust the employee contribution amount annually by November 15, to be effective the first pay period in January of the following year. The District will make contributions as follows:
 - a. For employees hired before the recension of the vesting schedule, and who are covered by 22893 the District will contribute fifteen dollars (\$15) per pay period into their VantageCare Account beginning with the first pay period in January 2022.
 - b. For employees hired before the recension of the vesting schedule, and who are not covered by 22893 the District will contribute:
 - i. Forty dollars (\$40) per pay period into their VantageCare Account beginning with the first pay period in October 2021 through the last pay period in December 2021.
 - ii. Sixty-five dollars (\$65) per pay period into their VantageCare Account beginning with the first pay period in January 2022.
 - c. For employees hired after the recension of the vesting schedule, the District will contribute:
 - i. Twenty-five dollars (\$25) per pay period into their VantageCare Account beginning with the first pay period in October 2021 through the last pay period in December 2021.
 - ii. Forty dollars (\$40) per pay period into their VantageCare Account beginning with the first pay period in January 2022.

ARTICLE 13 UNIFORMS AND PROTECTIVE CLOTHING

A. Uniforms - For public identification, it is mandatory that District clothing (shirts) be worn at all times by field employees while performing District work. The District will provide shirts and hats to all

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

field employees and overalls and jackets to designated employees. All garments will have the District name or logo. Long, durable pants and appropriate footwear will be worn at all times as well.

Costs - The cost of uniforms and/or protective clothing that employees are required to wear will be borne by the District.

Under CalPERS California Code of Regulations (CCR Section 571 (a) and (b)) the purchase, rental and maintenance services of the District required uniform (shirts) qualifies as special compensation under the category of Uniform Allowance, subject to CalPERS rules, regulations, and interpretations regarding special compensation. However, the District does not guarantee or warranty that CalPERS will include any payment in compensation earnable in the future.

For providing and maintaining the employee's required uniform the District will report a set monetary value not to exceed \$300 per year per employee to CalPERS. The set uniform monetary value amount reported to CalPERS will derive from the current uniform distributor contract/quote using the average cost of all types of shirts available to each field employee. The value reported to CalPERS will be the same for each field employee and be based off:

- 5 (five) rented and laundered shirts per week reported per pay period, not to exceed \$225 per year per employee.
- 6 (six) purchased t-shirts per year reported once a year on the pay period after the shirts are received, not to exceed \$75 per year per employee.

Please Note: the reporting of the purchase, rental and maintenance of uniforms is for classic members only as defined by CalPERS.

ARTICLE 14 SAFETY COMMITTEE

The District has a safety program for employees. The District will allow a minimum of two (2) Union representatives to serve on a joint District and Employee Organization Safety Committee. The Union agrees to cooperate in carrying out such job safety programs, practices, and procedures as may be promulgated by the District or required by federal or state law, rule, regulation, or order.

ARTICLE 15 TRAVEL COST REIMBURSEMENT

The parties will adhere to the Personnel Policy regarding travel expenses.

ARTICLE 16 USE OF DISTRICT AND PERSONAL VEHICLES

The parties will adhere to the Personnel Policy regarding the use of vehicles.

ARTICLE 17 SUBSTANCE ABUSE POLICY

The parties will adhere to the Personnel Policy regarding substance abuse.

ARTICLE 18 PERFORMANCE EVALUATIONS

The parties will adhere to the Personnel Policy regarding performance evaluations.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

ARTICLE 19 GRIEVANCE PROCEDURES

A. Definitions

Grievance - A timely-filed claim by a Grievant that a specific provision of this memorandum of understanding has been violated by the District which violation adversely affects the Grievant.

Grievant - An employee who has been directly and adversely affected by the claimed violation.

B. Procedure for Resolution of Grievances

Step 1 - If an employee believes they have a grievance, the employee will submit in writing a grievance to their department head but no later than seven (7) days from the time the employee became aware or should have known of the circumstances forming the basis for the grievance. The supervisor will have seven (7) days to respond in writing to the grievant.

Step 2 - If the Step I response does not resolve the grievance, the employee or Union may forward the grievance, in written form, within fourteen (14) days of the Step I written response to the General Manager for consideration at Step 2. The grievance form will include:

- a) The name of the grievant
- b) The basis for the grievance
- c) The specific Article(s) and Section(s) claimed to have been violated
- d) The date the violation occurred
- e) The remedy requested
- f) The name of the representative and
- g) Date and signature of the Grievant.

Within fourteen (14) days of receipt of the written grievance, the General Manager will meet with the grievant and the designated representative to try to resolve the dispute. The General Manager will issue a written response to the grievance within fourteen (14) days of the Step 2 meeting. By mutual agreement of the parties, the time periods set forth herein may be extended.

Step 3 - Mediation: If the grievance is not resolved in Step 2, the Union may, within fourteen (14) days of receipt of the General Manager's, response, submit the grievance for mediation. The parties will then request a mediator from the State Mediation and Conciliation Service to hear the case. The mediator will hear the case and help the parties to resolve the grievance at this level. The goal is to resolve any grievances without going to arbitration.

Step 4 - Binding Arbitration: If mediation does not resolve the grievance, the Union may, within fifteen (15) days of mediation, submit the grievance for arbitration. Within fifteen (15) days of the request for arbitration the District will request a list of seven (7) arbitrators from the State Mediation and Conciliation Service. The parties will select an arbitrator to hear the grievance within fifteen (15) days of receiving the list. The parties will utilize the "alternative strike method" and will flip a coin to determine who strikes first. The arbitrator will hear the case and issue a ruling which will be final and binding upon the parties.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

The arbitrator will have no authority to add to, modify, expand upon, ignore or alter the language of this memorandum of understanding. The arbitrator will issue a decision within thirty (30) days after receipt of the transcript of the arbitration hearing and any written briefs the parties choose to submit. The costs of the arbitration, including the arbitrator and reporter fees, will be borne equally by the parties.

C. Employee's Right to Representation - Employees have the right to Union representation at all levels of the grievance procedure. The parties agree to exercise their best efforts to arrange grievance meetings and arbitration which accommodate the schedules of all participants.

ARTICLE 20 DISCIPLINARY ACTIONS

- A. Progressive Discipline The principles of progressive discipline will prevail. The steps in the progressive disciplinary process include:
 - 1. Oral Warning
 - 2. Written Warning
 - 3. Suspension Without Pay up to one work shift
 - 4. Suspension Without Pay more than one work shift
 - 5. Demotion
 - 6. Termination of Employment

The District may enter the disciplinary process at the appropriate level based upon the severity of the alleged offense.

B. Minor Discipline - Oral and written warnings are considered to be minor discipline that is educational rather than punitive in nature and may be appealed.

The employee or Union may appeal, in written form, within fourteen (14) days of receipt of the proposed disciplinary action to the General Manager. The appeal request must include:

- 1. The name of the employee
- 2. The basis for the appeal
- 3. The name of a designated representative (Shop Steward) assigned to assist the employee in the appeal and
- 4. Date and signature of the employee.

Within fourteen (14) days of receipt of the written appeal, the General Manager will meet with the employee and the designated representative, unless the parties mutually agree to waive the meeting. The General Manager will issue a written decision within fourteen (14) days of the meeting. The General Manager's decision will be final and binding.

C. Intermediate Discipline - A suspension without pay for one (1) workday or less is considered an intermediate disciplinary action and may be appealed.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

The employee or Union may appeal, in written form, within fourteen (14) days of receipt of the proposed disciplinary action to the General Manager, The appeal request must include:

- 1. The name of the employee
- 2. The basis for the appeal
- 3. The name of a designated representative (Shop Steward) assigned to assist the employee in the appeal; and
- 4. Date and signature of the employee.

Within fourteen (14) days of receipt of the written appeal, the General Manager will meet with the employee and the designated representative. The General Manager will issue a written decision within fourteen (14) days of the meeting.

If the employee is not satisfied with the General Manager's decision, the employee may appeal to the Board of Directors within fourteen (14) days of the General Manager's decision.

The hearing with the Board of Directors will be scheduled at a regularly scheduled Board meeting within thirty (30) days of receiving the notice of appeal. The hearing will be conducted in closed session (unless the request specifically requests otherwise) and will be limited to a maximum of one (1) hour presentation of the facts and argument by the District and a maximum of one (1) hour presentation of the facts and argument by the Employee. The Board of Directors will issue its decision in writing within thirty (30) days from the date of the hearing. The decision of the Board Directors will be final and binding.

- D. Retention of Disciplinary Actions Oral and written warnings may only be used for progressive discipline and promotional purposes for a period of two (2) years if there is no reoccurring discipline. Intermediate discipline may only be used for progressive discipline and promotional purposes for a period of five (5) years if there is no reoccurring discipline. All discipline will remain in the employee's personal file.
- E. Procedure for Imposing and Appealing Severe Disciplinary Actions Severe Disciplinary Actions may be appealed as follows:
 - Notice of Proposed Action Before taking action to discharge, demote, or suspend for more than one (1) workday a non-probationary unit employee without pay, the General Manager will serve on the employee, either personally or by certified mail, the Notice of Proposed Action, which will contain the following:
 - a. A Notice of Proposed Disciplinary Action
 - b. A notice of the allegations, including the acts of omissions and grounds upon which the action is based
 - c. A statement that the employee may review and request copies of materials upon which the proposed action is based.
 - 2. Skelly Hearing An employee may appeal their Notice of Proposed Disciplinary Action to the General Manager in writing within ten (10 days. The General Manager will schedule

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

a skelly hearing with the employee.

- 3. Action The General Manager may order the discipline of the employee. The notice of action will include the following:
 - a. Be in writing
 - b. State specifically the causes for the action
 - c. State the effective date of such action and
 - d. Be served on the employee either personally or by certified mail.
- 4. Appeal An employee may appeal discipline under this section to binding arbitration. The decision of the arbitrator will be final and binding.

ARTICLE 21 LAYOFFS/REHIRE AND BUMPING RIGHTS

Layoffs will be based on seniority. Seniority is defined as consecutive employment with the District.

- A. Displacement Procedures An employee who is laid off may displace another Bargaining Unit employee based on seniority within the District provided the employee has previously held regular status in the position. If a regular part-time employee makes such a displacement to a regular full-time position, such part-time employee must work the hours assigned to the full-time position. Non-Bargaining Unit employees cannot displace Bargaining Unit members.
- B. Re-employment Procedures The names of employees who are either laid off or continue employment in a lower position will be placed on a reemployment list giving the position held at the time of layoff. The reemployment list will be maintained for a period of two (2) years from the date of placement on the list. When a vacancy occurs in a position for which a reemployment list exists, persons last laid off will be offered the vacant positions, provided they possess the minimum qualifications for the position. The person offered the position has seven (7) days from the date of acknowledgment of recall notice to notify the District of their interest in the position. If they decline the opportunity or do not notify the District within that time frame, their name will be removed from the list, and the District may offer the position to the next person on the list, or hire from the public if no qualified person is on the list.

ARTICLE 22 POSTING AND FILLING OF VACANCIES, PROMOTIONS

The District will post all Bargaining Unit positions internally for seven (7) days before being advertised externally.

ARTICLE 23 FULL UNDERSTANDING, MODIFICATION AND WAIVER

A. Full Understanding - It is intended that this MOU sets forth the full and entire understanding of the parties regarding the matters set forth herein and all other topics subject to bargaining, and therefore any other prior or existing understanding or agreement by the parties, whether formal

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

or informal, written or unwritten, regarding such matters are hereby superseded or terminated in their entirety.

- B. No Interim Bargaining It is agreed and understood that during the negotiations which culminated in this MOU each party enjoyed and exercised without restraint, except as provided by law, the right and opportunity to make demands and proposals or counterproposals with respect to any matter subject to bargaining and that the understandings and agreements arrived at and after the exercise of that right are set forth in this MOU. The parties agree, therefore, that the other will not be required to negotiate with respect to any subject or matter, whether referred to or not in this MOU.
- C. Modification Any agreement, alteration, understanding, waiver or modification of any of the terms or provisions contained in this MOU will not be binding on the parties unless made and signed in writing by all of the parties to this MOU, and if required, approved and implemented by the General Manager and/or the District's Board of Directors.
- D. Waiver The waiver of any breach, term, or condition of this Agreement by either party will not constitute a precedent in the future enforcement of all its terms and provisions.

ARTICLE 24 SEVERABILITY

If, during the term of this MOU, there exists any applicable law, rule, regulation or order issued by governmental authority other than the District which will render invalid or restrain compliance with, or enforcement of, any provisions of this MOU, such provision will be immediately suspended and be of no effect hereunder so long as such law, rule, regulation or order will remain in effect. Such invalidation of a provision of this MOU will not invalidate any remaining provisions, which will continue in full force and effect.

In the event of such severance of a provision of this MOU, the District and the Union will, within thirty (30) days of a request by either party, recommence meeting and negotiation upon a replacement, if any, for such severed provision.

ARTICLE 25 TERM OF MOU

The term of this MOU will commence at 12:01 am on July 1, 2021 and will be in full force and effect through 12:00 am (midnight) of June 30, 2026.

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING with

SEIU LOCAL 1021

Term: July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2026

SIGNATURES

For the District:	For the Union:
Michael Minkler Date General Manager and Chief Negotiator	Tony Broglio Date SEIU Chapter Negotiator
Jeff Davidson Date Board President	Bill Cardinal Date SEIU Chapter Negotiator
Stacey Lollar Date HR Manager	Mike Samorano Date SEIU Chapter Negotiator
	Ryan Sullivan Date SEIU Chapter Negotiator
	Dennis Mallory 7/20/2021
	Dennis Mallory, Field Representative Date SEIU Local 1021 Chief Negotiator
	DocuSigned by: 7/29/2021
	John Stead-Mendez Date SEIU Local 1021 Chief of Staff

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$36.08	\$37.88	\$39.78	\$41.77	\$43.85
Accountant I	Bi-Monthly	\$3,126.50	\$3,283.00	\$3,447.50		\$3,800.50
, 1000 a. 11a. 11	Monthly	\$6,253	\$6,566	\$6,895		\$7,601
	Yearly	\$75,036	\$78,792			\$91,212
	Hourly	\$39.77	\$41.76			\$48.35
Accountant II	Bi-Monthly	\$3,447.00	\$3,619.50			\$4,190.50
	Monthly Yearly	\$6,894 \$82,728	\$7,239 \$86,868			\$8,381 \$100,572
			\$86,868			
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$29.68 \$2,572.00	\$31.17 \$2,701.00			\$36.08 \$3,127.00
Accounting Technician I	Monthly	\$5,144	\$5,402			\$6,254
	Yearly	\$61,728	\$64,824		\$3,930 \$71.472	\$75,048
	Hourly	\$32.72	\$34.36			\$39.77
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,835.50	\$2,977.50	*		\$3,447.00
Accounting Technician II						
-	Monthly	\$5,671	\$5,955			\$6,894
	Yearly	\$68,052	\$71,460			\$82,728
	Hourly	\$23.25	\$24.42			\$28.27
Administrative Technician I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,015.00	\$2,116.00			\$2,450.00
	Monthly	\$4,030	\$4,232			\$4,900
	Yearly	\$48,360	\$50,784			\$58,800
	Hourly	\$26.92	\$28.27			\$32.73
Administrative Technician II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,333.00	\$2,450.00		\$39.78 \$41.77 3,447.50 \$3,620.00 \$6,895 \$7,240 \$82,740 \$86,880 \$43.85 \$46.04 3,800.50 \$3,990.50 \$7,601 \$7,981 \$91,212 \$95,772 \$32.73 \$34.36 2,836.50 \$2,978.00 \$5,673 \$5,956 \$6,253 \$6,566 \$75,036 \$78,792 \$2,222.00 \$2,333.00 \$4,444 \$4,666 \$53,328 \$55,992 \$29.68 \$31.17 2,572.50 \$2,701.50 \$5,145 \$5,403 \$61,740 \$64,836 \$32.73 \$34.36 2,836.50 \$2,978.00 \$5,145 \$5,403 \$61,740 \$64,836 \$32.73 \$34.36 2,836.50 \$2,978.00 \$5,145 \$5,403 \$61,740 \$64,836 \$32.73 \$34.36 2,836.50 \$2,978.00 \$5,673 \$5,956 \$68,076 \$71,472 \$24.91 \$26.15 2,158.50 \$2,266.50 \$4,317 \$4,533 \$27.46 \$28.83 2,379.50 \$2,498.50 \$4,759 \$4,997 \$57,108 \$59,964 \$30.27 \$31.79 2,623.50 \$2,755.00 \$5,247 \$5,510 \$62,964 \$66,120 \$33.38 \$35.05 2,893.00 \$3,037.50 \$5,786 \$6,075 \$66,987 \$7,032 \$7,384 \$84,384 \$88,608 \$30.27 \$31.79 2,623.50 \$2,755.00 \$5,247 \$5,510 \$62,964 \$66,120 \$33.38 \$35.05 2,893.00 \$3,037.50 \$5,786 \$6,075 \$66,987 \$40.57 \$5,510 \$66,987 \$57,032 \$7,384 \$83,389.50 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$5,510 \$66,964 \$66,120 \$33.38 \$35.05 2,893.00 \$3,037.50 \$5,786 \$6,075 \$66,987 \$40.57 \$5,510 \$66,987 \$40.57 \$5,510 \$66,987 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$42.60 3,189.50 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$42.60 3,3189.50 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$42.60 3,3189.50 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$40.57 \$3,349.00 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376 \$5,76,548 \$80,376	\$2,836.50
	Monthly	\$4,666	\$4,900			\$5,673
	Yearly	\$55,992	\$58,800			\$68,076
	Hourly	\$29.68	\$31.17			\$36.08
Administrative Technician, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$2,572.00	\$2,701.00			\$3,127.00
,	Monthly	\$5,144	\$5,402			\$6,254
	Yearly	\$61,728	\$64,824			\$75,048
	Hourly	\$22.59	\$23.72			\$27.46
Collection System Worker Trainee	Bi-Monthly	\$1,957.50	\$2,055.50			\$2,379.50
,	Monthly	\$3,915	\$4,111		\$4,533	\$4,759
	Yearly	\$46,980	\$49,332			\$57,108
	Hourly	\$24.90	\$26.15			\$30.27
Collection System Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,158.00	\$2,266.00 \$4.532			\$2,623.50
·	Monthly Yearly	\$4,316 \$51,792	\$54,384			\$5,247 \$62,964
	Hourly	\$27.46	\$28.83		\$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$46.04 \$3,990.50 \$7,981 \$95,772 \$34.36 \$2,978.00 \$5,956 \$71,472 \$37.88 \$3,283.00 \$6,566 \$78,792 \$26,92 \$2,333.00 \$4,666 \$55,992 \$31.17 \$2,701.50 \$5,403 \$64,836 \$34.36 \$2,978.00 \$5,956 \$71,472 \$26.15 \$2,266.50 \$4,533 \$54,396 \$2,978.00 \$5,956 \$71,472 \$26.15 \$2,266.50 \$4,533 \$54,396 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$35.05 \$3,037.50 \$6,075 \$72,900 \$38.64 \$3,349.00 \$5,956 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$35.05 \$3,037.50 \$6,075 \$72,900 \$38.64 \$3,349.00 \$5,956 \$3,037.50 \$6,075 \$72,900 \$38.64 \$3,349.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$35.05 \$3,037.50 \$6,075 \$72,900 \$38.64 \$3,349.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$35.05 \$3,037.50 \$6,075 \$72,900 \$38.64 \$3,349.00 \$5,510 \$66,98 \$80,376 \$42.60 \$3,692.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$35.05 \$3,037.50 \$6,698 \$80,376 \$42.60 \$3,692.00	\$33.38
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,379.50	\$2,498.50			\$2,892.50
Collection System Worker II	Monthly	\$4,759	\$4,997			\$5,785
	Yearly	\$57,108	\$59,964		\$66 120	\$69,420
	Hourly	\$30.27	\$31.79			\$36.80
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,623.50	\$2,755.00			\$3,189.50
Collection System Worker III	Monthly	\$5,247	\$5,510			\$6,379
	Yearly	\$62,964	\$66,120			\$76,548
	Hourly	\$33.38	\$35.05			\$40.58
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,892.50	\$3,037.50			\$3,516.50
Collection System Worker IV	Monthly	\$5,785	\$6,075			\$7,033
	Yearly	\$69,420	\$72,900	\$76,548		\$84,396
	Hourly	\$36.80	\$38.64			\$44.73
0 11 11 0 1 11 1 1	Bi-Monthly	\$3,189.00	\$3,348.50	\$3,516.00		\$3,876.50
Collection System Worker, Senior	Monthly	\$6,378	\$6,697	\$7,032		\$7,753
	Yearly	\$76,536	\$80,364	\$84,384	\$3,283.00 \$6,566 \$78,792 \$26.92 \$2,333.00 \$4,666 \$55,992 \$31.17 \$2,701.50 \$5,403 \$64,836 \$34.36 \$2,978.00 \$5,956 \$71,472 \$26.15 \$2,266.50 \$4,533 \$54,396 \$28.83 \$2,498.50 \$4,997 \$59,964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$80,376 \$4,260 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$80,376 \$4,260 \$3,349.00 \$5,350 \$6,075 \$72,900 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$80,376 \$42.60 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$6,698 \$80,376 \$42.60 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$31.79	\$93,036
	Hourly	\$27.46	\$28.83	\$30.27		\$33.38
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,379.50	\$2,498.50	\$2,623.50		\$2,892.50
Construction Inspector I	Monthly	\$4,759	\$4,997	\$5,247		\$5,785
	Yearly	\$57,108	\$59,964	\$62,964	\$66,120	\$69,420
	Hourly	\$30.27	\$31.79	\$33.38		\$36.80
Comptunities Issues to II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,623.50	\$2,755.00	\$2,893.00		\$3,189.50
Construction Inspector II	Monthly	\$5,247	\$5,510	\$5,786	\$6,075	\$6,379
	Yearly	\$62,964	\$66,120	\$69,432	\$72,900	\$76,548
	Hourly	\$33.38	\$35.05	\$36.80		\$40.58
Construction Increases III	Bi-Monthly	\$2,892.50	\$3,037.50	\$3,189.50		\$3,516.50
Construction Inspector III	Monthly	\$5,785	\$6,075	\$6,379	\$6,698	\$7,033
	Yearly	\$69,420	\$72,900	\$76,548		\$84,396
	Hourly	\$36.80	\$38.64	\$40.57		\$44.73
Construction Inspector, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,189.00	\$3,348.50	\$3,516.00		\$3,876.50
Construction inspector, Senior	Monthly	\$6,378	\$6,697	\$7,032		\$7,753
1 ,						
,	Yearly	\$76,536	\$80,364	\$84,384	\$88,608	\$93,036

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$27.46	\$28.83	\$30.27	\$31.79	\$33.38
Construction Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,379.50	\$2,498.50	\$2,623.50	\$2,755.00	\$2,892.50
Constituction worker	Monthly	\$4,759	\$4,997			\$5,785
	Yearly	\$57,108	\$59,964			\$69,420
	Hourly	\$30.27				\$36.80
Construction Worker II	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$2,623.50 \$5,247				\$3,189.50 \$6,379
	Yearly	\$62,964	\$66,120			\$76,548
	Hourly	\$33.38	\$35.05			\$40.58
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,892.50	\$3,037.50			\$3,516.50
Construction Worker III	Monthly	\$5,785	\$6,075			\$7,033
	Yearly	\$69,420	\$72,900	\$76,548	\$80,376	\$84,396
	Hourly	\$36.80	\$38.64	\$40.57	\$42.60	\$44.73
Construction Worker, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,189.00	\$3,348.50	28.83 \$30.27 \$31.79 498.50 \$2,623.50 \$2,755.00 1,997 \$5,247 \$5,510 9,964 \$62,964 \$66,120 31.79 \$33.38 \$35.05 755.00 \$2,893.00 \$3,037.50 5,510 \$5,786 \$6,075 6,120 \$69,432 \$72,900 35.05 \$36.80 \$38.64 037.50 \$3,189.50 \$3,349.00 3,075 \$6,379 \$6,698 2,900 \$76,548 \$80,376 348.50 \$3,516.00 \$3,692.00 3,697 \$7,032 \$7,384 348.50 \$3,516.00 \$3,692.00 3,697 \$7,032 \$7,384 34.822 \$4,42 \$25.64 \$26.92 116.00 \$2,222.00 \$2,333.00 4,232 \$4,444 \$4,666 36,784 \$53,328 \$55,992 48.27 \$29.68 \$31.17 450.00 \$2,572.50 \$2,701.	\$3,876.50	
Construction Worker, Seriioi	Monthly	\$6,378	\$6,697			\$7,753
	Yearly	\$76,536	\$80,364			\$93,036
	Hourly	\$23.25	\$24.42			\$28.27
Customer Service Representative I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,015.00	\$2,116.00			\$2,450.00
	Monthly	\$4,030	\$4,232			\$4,900
	Yearly	\$48,360				\$58,800
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$26.92 \$2,333.00				\$32.73 \$2,836.50
Customer Service Representative II	Monthly	\$4,666				\$5,673
	Yearly	\$55,992				\$68,076
	Hourly	\$29.68	\$31.17			\$36.08
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,572.00	\$2,701.00			\$3,127.00
Customer Service Representative III	Monthly	\$5.144	\$5,402			\$6,254
	Yearly	\$61,728	\$64,824			\$75,048
	Hourly	\$32.72	\$34.36			\$39.77
Customer Carvine Banrocentative Canier	Bi-Monthly	\$2,835.50	\$2,977.50		\$3,283.00	\$3,447.00
Customer Service Representative, Senior	Monthly	\$5,671	\$5,955			\$6,894
	Yearly	\$68,052	\$71,460			\$82,728
	Hourly	\$36.08	\$37.88			\$43.85
Customer Service Supervisor**	Bi-Monthly	\$3,126.50	\$3,283.00	+ -)		\$3,800.50
0 a s. s. s. s s a p s. s. s s	Monthly	\$6,253	\$6,566			\$7,601
	Yearly	\$75,036				\$91,212
	Hourly	\$22.59				\$27.46
Distribution Worker Trainee	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$1,957.50 \$3,915				\$2,379.50 \$4,759
	Yearly	\$46,980	\$49,332		\$3,037.50 \$6,075 \$72,900 \$38.64 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$80,376 \$42.60 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$26.92 \$2,333.00 \$4,666 \$55,992 \$31.17 \$2,701.50 \$5,403 \$64,836 \$34.36 \$2,978.00 \$5,956 \$71,472 \$37.88 \$3,283.00 \$6,566 \$78,792 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$2,266.50 \$4,533 \$54,396 \$2,266.50 \$4,533 \$54,396 \$2,266.50 \$4,533 \$54,396 \$2,266.50 \$4,533 \$54,396 \$2,266.50 \$4,533 \$54,396 \$2,883 \$2,978.00 \$5,956 \$7,240 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$2,266.50 \$4,533 \$54,396 \$2,266.50 \$4,533 \$54,396 \$2,883 \$2,498.50 \$4,997 \$59,964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$3,037.50 \$6,698 \$3,037.50 \$6,698 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$3,349.00	\$57,108
	Hourly	\$24.90	\$26.15			\$30.27
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,158.00	\$2,266.00		· ·	\$2,623.50
Distribution Worker I	Monthly	\$4,316	\$4,532			\$5,247
	Yearly	\$51,792	\$54,384			\$62,964
	Hourly	\$27.46	\$28.83	\$30.27	\$31.79	\$33.38
Distribution Worker II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,379.50	\$2,498.50	\$2,623.50	\$2,755.00	\$2,892.50
Distribution worker if	Monthly	\$4,759	\$4,997			\$5,785
	Yearly	\$57,108	\$59,964			\$69,420
	Hourly	\$30.27	\$31.79			\$36.80
Distribution Worker III	Bi-Monthly	\$2,623.50	\$2,755.00			\$3,189.50
	Monthly	\$5,247	\$5,510 \$66,120		\$6,075	\$6,379 \$76,549
	Yearly	\$62,964				\$76,548 \$40.59
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$33.38 \$2,892.50	\$35.05 \$3,037.50			\$40.58 \$3,516.50
Distribution Worker IV	Monthly	\$5,785	\$6,075			\$3,516.50
	Yearly	\$69,420	\$72,900			\$84,396
	Hourly	\$36.80	\$38.64			\$44.73
Bi til ti William	Bi-Monthly	\$3,189.00	\$3,348.50			\$3,876.50
Distribution Worker, Senior	Monthly	\$6,378	\$6,697	,	' '	\$7,753
	Yearly	\$76,536	\$80,364	\$84,384		\$93,036
	Hourly	\$33.38	\$35.05	\$36.80	\$38.64	\$40.58
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,892.50	\$3,037.50	\$3,189.50	\$3,349.00	\$3,516.50
Lieumoian/instrumentation reciri	Monthly	\$5,785	\$6,075	\$6,379	\$6,698	\$7,033
	Yearly	\$69,420	\$72,900	\$76,548	\$80,376	\$84,396
	Hourly	\$36.80	\$38.64	\$40.57	\$42.60	\$44.73
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech II	Bi-Monthly	\$3,189.00	\$3,348.50	\$3,516.00	\$3,692.00	\$3,876.50
	Monthly	\$6,378	\$6,697	\$7,032	\$7,384	\$7,753
	Yearly	\$76,536	\$80,364	\$84,384	\$88,608	\$93,036

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$40.58	\$42.61	\$44.74	\$46.97	\$49.33
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,516.50	\$3,692.50	\$3,877.50		\$4,275.00
Electricial which amendation 10011, Collici	Monthly	\$7,033	\$7,385	\$7,755		\$8,550
	Yearly	\$84,396	\$88,620	\$93,060		\$102,600
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$43.85 \$3,800.50	\$46.05 \$3,991.00	\$48.36 \$4,191.00		\$53.31 \$4.620.50
Engineer - Associate	Monthly	\$7,601	\$7,982	\$8,382	, ,	\$9,241
	Yearly	\$91,212	\$95,784	\$100,584		\$110,892
	Hourly	\$48.35	\$50.76	\$53.30		\$58.77
F : 0: 1	Bi-Monthly	\$4,190.00	\$4,399.50	\$4,619.50		\$5,093.00
Engineer - Civil	Monthly	\$8,380	\$8,799	\$9,239	\$9,701	\$10,186
	Yearly	\$100,560	\$105,588	\$110,868	\$116,412	\$122,232
	Hourly	\$53.30	\$55.97	\$58.77	\$61.71	\$64.79
Engineer - Civil Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$4,619.50	\$4,850.50	\$5,093.50	\$46.97 \$4,071.00 \$8,142 \$97,704 \$50.78 \$4,400.50 \$8,801 \$105,612 \$55.97 \$4,850.50 \$9,701 \$116,412 \$61.71 \$5,348.00 \$10,696 \$128,352 \$53.31 \$4,620.50 \$9,241 \$110,892 \$37.88 \$3,283.00 \$6,566 \$78,792 \$36.00 \$31,127.00 \$6,254 \$75,048 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$48.35 \$4,190.50 \$9,241 \$110,892 \$33.88 \$3,127.00 \$5,566 \$78,792 \$36.08 \$31,127.00 \$5,566 \$78,792 \$36.08 \$31,127.00 \$5,566 \$78,792 \$36.08 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,856 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,850 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,850 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,850 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,850 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,850 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,850 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,850 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,850 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,850 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,850 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,850 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,870 \$86,370 \$3,970 \$61,944 \$74,328 \$339.39 \$3,414.00 \$66,866 \$78,792 \$35.73 \$3,097.00 \$61,944 \$74,328 \$39.39 \$3,414.00 \$66,868 \$81,936 \$43.44 \$3,764.50 \$7,529 \$99,348 \$25.64	\$5,615.50
Engineer Givii comor	Monthly	\$9,239	\$9,701	\$10,187		\$11,231
	Yearly	\$110,868	\$116,412	\$122,244		\$134,772
	Hourly	\$46.04	\$48.35	\$50.78		\$55.98
Engineering Analyst	Bi-Monthly	\$3,990.50	\$4,190.50	\$4,400.50 \$8.801		\$4,851.50 \$9,703
	Monthly Yearly	\$7,981 \$95,772	\$8,381 \$100,572	\$105,612		\$116,436
	Hourly	\$32.72	\$34.36	\$36.08	\$9,701 \$116,412 \$61.71 \$5,348.00 \$10,696 \$128,352 \$53.31 \$4,620.50 \$9,241 \$110,892 \$37.88 \$3,283.00 \$6,566 \$78,792 \$36.08 \$3,127.00 \$6,254 \$75,048 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$41.77 \$20.68 \$20.68 \$20.72 \$20.68 \$20.57 \$20.50 \$20	\$39.77
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,835.50	\$2,977.50	\$3,126.50		\$3,447.00
Engineering Coordinator	Monthly	\$5,671	\$5,955	\$6,253	4 \$46.97 50 \$4,071.00 5 \$8,142 50 \$97,704 6 \$50.78 00 \$4,400.50 2 \$8,801 84 \$105,612 0 \$55.97 50 \$4,850.50 9 \$9,701 66 \$116,412 7 \$61.71 50 \$5,348.00 87 \$10,696 44 \$128,352 8 \$53.31 50 \$4,620.50 1 \$9,241 12 \$110,892 8 \$37.88 50 \$3,283.00 3 \$6,566 86 \$78,792 6 \$36.08 00 \$3,127.00 6 \$6,254 75,048 8 \$41.77 50 \$3,620.00 5 \$7,240 8 \$4,100.50 2 \$8,381 50 \$3,620.00 5 \$7,240 8 \$4,100.50 2 \$8,381 50 \$3,620.00 5 \$7,240 8 \$4,100.50 2 \$8,381 50 \$3,620.00 5 \$7,240 8 \$4,100.50 2 \$8,381 50 \$3,620.00 5 \$7,240 8 \$4,100.50 2 \$8,381 50 \$3,620.00 5 \$7,240 8 \$4,100.50 2 \$8,381 50 \$3,620.00 5 \$7,240 8 \$4,100.50 2 \$8,381 50 \$3,620.00 5 \$7,240 8 \$53.31 50 \$4,620.50 1 \$9,241 12 \$110,892 8 \$37,88 50 \$3,620.00 5 \$7,240 8 \$6,880 5 \$48.35 00 \$4,190.50 2 \$8,381 50 \$3,620.50 1 \$9,241 12 \$110,892 8 \$37,88 50 \$3,620.50 1 \$9,241 12 \$110,892 8 \$37,88 50 \$3,6566 6 \$7,740 8 \$53.31 50 \$4,620.50 1 \$9,241 1 \$110,892 8 \$37,88 50 \$3,283.00 3 \$6,566 6 \$78,792 3 \$3,283.00 3 \$6,566 6 \$78,792 3 \$3,283.00 3 \$6,566 6 \$7,740 8 \$53.31 50 \$4,620.50 1 \$9,241 12 \$110,892 8 \$37,88 50 \$3,283.00 3 \$6,566 6 \$7,740 8 \$53,31 50 \$4,620.50 1 \$9,241 1 \$110,892 8 \$37,88 50 \$3,283.00 3 \$6,566 6 \$7,740 8 \$53,31 50 \$4,620.50 1 \$9,241 1 \$110,892 8 \$37,88 50 \$3,283.00 3 \$6,566 6 \$7,740 8 \$53,31 50 \$4,620.50 1 \$9,241 1 \$110,892 8 \$37,88 50 \$3,283.00 3 \$6,566 6 \$7,740 8 \$53,31 50 \$4,620.50 1 \$9,241 1 \$110,892 8 \$37,88 50 \$3,283.00 3 \$6,566 6 \$7,740 8 \$53,31 50 \$4,620.50 1 \$9,241 1 \$110,892 8 \$37,88 50 \$3,283.00 3 \$6,566 6 \$7,740 8 \$553.31 50 \$4,620.50 1 \$9,241 1 \$110,892 8 \$37,88 50 \$3,283.00 3 \$6,566 6 \$7,740 8 \$553.31 50 \$4,620.50 1 \$9,241 1 \$110,892	\$6.894
	Yearly	\$68,052	\$71,460	\$75,036		\$82,728
	Hourly	\$31.16	\$32.72	\$34.36		\$37.89
Engineering Technician I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,700.50	\$2,836.00	\$2,978.00	\$3,127.00	\$3,283.50
Engineering Technician I	Monthly	\$5,401	\$5,672	\$5,956		\$6,567
	Yearly	\$64,812	\$68,064	\$71,472		\$78,804
	Hourly	\$36.08	\$37.88	\$39.78		\$43.85
Engineering Technician II	Bi-Monthly	\$3,126.50	\$3,283.00	\$3,447.50		\$3,800.50
Engineering rearmician in	Monthly	\$6,253	\$6,566	\$6,895		\$7,601
	Yearly	\$75,036	\$78,792	\$82,740		\$91,212
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$41.76 \$3,619.50	\$43.85 \$3,800.50	\$46.05 \$3,991.00		\$50.77 \$4,400.00
Engineering Technician, Senior	Monthly	\$7,239	\$7,601	\$7,982		\$8,800
	Yearly	\$86,868	\$91,212	\$95,784	\$4,190.50 \$8,381 \$100,572	\$105,600
	Hourly	\$25.63	\$26.92	\$28.27		\$31.17
E TO MAIN E LOS	Bi-Monthly	\$2,221.50	\$2,333.00	\$2,450.00		\$2,701.00
Facilities Maintenance Technician	Monthly	\$4,443	\$4,666	\$4,900		\$5,402
	Yearly	\$53,316	\$55,992	\$58,800	\$61,740	\$64,824
	Hourly	\$46.04	\$48.35	\$50.78		\$55.98
Information Systems Administrator	Bi-Monthly	\$3,990.50	\$4,190.50	\$4,400.50		\$4,851.50
inomation eyeteme / terminotrater	Monthly	\$7,981	\$8,381	\$8,801	\$6,566 \$78,792 \$36.08 0 \$3,127.00 \$6,254 \$75,048 \$41.77 0 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$48.35 0 \$4,190.50 \$8,381 \$100,572 \$29.68 0 \$2,572.50 \$5,145 \$61,740 \$53.31 0 \$4,620.50 \$9,241 2 \$110,892 \$37.88 0 \$3,283.00 \$6,566 \$78,792 \$35.73 0 \$3,097.00	\$9,703
	Yearly	\$95,772	\$100,572	\$105,612		\$116,436
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$32.72	\$34.36	\$36.08 \$3,126.50		\$39.77 \$3,447.00
Information Systems Analyst	Monthly	\$2,835.50 \$5,671	\$2,977.50 \$5,955	\$6,253		\$6,894
	Yearly	\$68,052	\$71,460	\$75,036		\$82,728
	Hourly	\$30.87	\$32.41	\$34.03		\$37.52
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,675.00	\$2,809.00	\$2,949.50		\$3,252.00
Mechanic I	Monthly	\$5,350	\$5,618	\$5,899		\$6,504
	Yearly	\$64,200	\$67,416	\$70,788	\$8,801 \$105,612 \$55.97 \$4,850.50 \$9,701 \$116,412 \$61.71 \$5,348.00 \$10,696 \$128,352 \$53.31 \$4,620.50 \$9,241 \$110,892 \$37.88 \$3,283.00 \$6,566 \$78,792 \$36.08 \$3,127.00 \$6,254 \$75,048 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$48.35 \$4,190.50 \$8,381 \$100,572 \$29.68 \$2,572.50 \$5,145 \$61,740 \$53.31 \$4,620.50 \$9,241 \$110,892 \$37.88 \$3,283.00 \$6,566 \$78,792 \$36,880 \$48.35 \$4,190.50 \$8,381 \$100,572 \$29.68 \$29.68 \$2,572.50 \$5,145 \$61,740 \$53.31 \$4,620.50 \$9,241 \$110,892 \$37.88 \$3,283.00 \$6,566 \$78,792 \$35.73 \$3,097.00 \$6,194 \$74,328 \$39.39 \$3,414.00 \$6,828 \$43,44 \$3,764.50 \$7,529 \$90,348 \$25.64	\$78,048
	Hourly	\$34.03	\$35.73	\$37.52		\$41.37
Mechanic II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,949.00	\$3,096.50	\$3,251.50		\$3,585.00
Wiconaliio II	Monthly	\$5,898	\$6,193	\$6,503		\$7,170
	Yearly	\$70,776	\$74,316	\$78,036		\$86,040
	Hourly Bi Monthly	\$37.52	\$39.40	\$41.37		\$45.61
Mechanic, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,251.50	\$3,414.50	\$3,585.50 \$7,171		\$3,953.00
	Monthly Yearly	\$6,503 \$78,036	\$6,829 \$81,948	\$7,171 \$86,052		\$7,906 \$94,872
	Hourly	\$22.14	\$23.25	\$24.42		\$26.92
	Bi-Monthly	\$1,919.00	\$2,015.00	\$2,116.00		\$2,333.00
Meter Reader Trainee	Monthly	\$3,838	\$4,030	\$4,232		\$4,666
	Yearly	\$46,056	\$48,360	\$50,784		\$55,992
	Hourly	\$24.42	\$25.64	\$26.93		\$29.68
Motor Dandar I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,116.00	\$2,222.00	\$2,333.50	\$2,450.00	\$2,572.50
Meter Reader I	Monthly	\$4,232 \$50,784	\$4,444	\$4,667	\$4,900	\$5,145 \$61,740
			\$53,328	\$56,004	\$58,800	

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$26.92	\$28.27	\$29.68	\$31.17	\$32.73
Meter Reader II						\$2,836.50
		\$4,666	\$4,900	\$5,145 \$64.740		\$5,673 \$68,076
	,					
					,	\$43.85 \$3,800.50
Purchasing Agent						\$7,601
						\$91,212
	,					\$49.33
004547	,					\$4,275.00
SCADA Technician I	Monthly				\$8,142	\$8,550
	Yearly	\$84,396	\$88,620	\$93,060	\$97,704	\$102,600
	Hourly	\$44.73	\$46.97	\$49.32	\$51.78	\$54.38
SCADA Technician, Senior	Hourly \$26.92 \$28.27 \$29.68 Bi-Monthly \$2,333.00 \$2,450.00 \$5,145 Yearly \$55,992 \$58,800 \$61,740 Hourly \$36.08 \$37.88 \$39.78 Bi-Monthly \$3,126.50 \$3,283.00 \$3,447.50 Monthly \$6,253 \$6,566 \$6,895 Yearly \$75,036 \$78,792 \$82,740 Hourly \$40.58 \$42.61 \$44.74 Bi-Monthly \$3,516.50 \$3,692.50 \$3,877.50 Monthly \$7,033 \$7,385 \$7,755 Yearly \$84,396 \$88,620 \$93,060 Hourly \$44.73 \$46.97 \$49.32 Bi-Monthly \$3,376.50 \$4,070.50 \$4,274.50 Monthly \$7,753 \$8,141 \$8,549 Yearly \$93,036 \$97,692 \$102,588 Hourly \$42.60 \$44.73 \$46.97 Bi-Monthly \$3,692.00 \$3,877.00 \$4,071.00 Monthly \$7,384 \$7,754 \$8,142 Yearly \$88,608 \$93,048 \$97,704 Hourly \$42.60 \$44.73 \$46.97 Bi-Monthly \$3,692.00 \$3,877.00 \$4,071.00 Monthly \$7,384 \$7,754 \$8,142 Yearly \$88,608 \$93,048 \$97,704 Hourly \$42.60 \$44.73 \$46.97 Bi-Monthly \$3,692.00 \$3,877.00 \$4,071.00 Monthly \$7,384 \$7,754 \$8,142 Yearly \$88,608 \$93,048 \$97,704 Hourly \$42.60 \$44.73 \$46.97 Bi-Monthly \$3,692.00 \$3,877.00 \$4,071.00 Monthly \$7,384 \$7,754 \$8,142 Yearly \$88,608 \$93,048 \$97,704 Hourly \$49.31 \$51.78 \$54.37 Bi-Monthly \$4,273.50 \$4,487.50 \$4,712.00 Monthly \$4,273.50 \$4,487.50 \$4,712.00 Monthly \$3,692.00 \$3,877.00 \$4,071.00 Monthly \$3,692.00 \$3,877.00 \$4,071.00 Monthly \$42.60 \$44.73 \$46.97 Bi-Monthly \$3,692.00 \$3,877.00 \$4,071.00 Monthly \$4,273.50 \$4,487.50 \$4,071.00 Monthly \$4,273.50 \$4,487.50 \$4,071.00 Monthly \$4,273.50 \$4,487.50 \$4,071.00 Monthly \$4,260 \$44.73 \$46.97 Bi-Monthly \$3,692.00 \$3,877.00 \$4,071.00 Monthly \$4,260 \$4,473 \$46.97 Bi-Monthly \$3,692.00 \$3,877.00 \$4,071.00 Monthly \$4,260 \$4,473 \$46.97 Bi-Monthly \$4,4759 \$4,997 \$5,247 Year		\$4,712.50			
SCADA Technician, Senior						\$9,425
	•				\$64,836 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$46.97 \$4,071.00 \$8,142 \$97,704 \$51.78 \$4,488.00 \$8,976 \$107,712 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$57.09 \$4,947.50 \$9,895 \$118,740 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$57.09 \$4,947.50 \$9,895 \$118,740 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$57.09 \$4,947.50 \$9,895 \$118,740 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$38.64 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$80,376 \$42.60 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$28.83 \$2,498.50 \$4,997 \$59,964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$35,510 \$66,120 \$35,510 \$66,120 \$35,510 \$66,120 \$35,510	\$113,100
						\$51.79
Senior Supervisor, Construction/Inspection						\$4,488.50
Comer Capervicer, Comeracion/mopeonem						\$8,977
	,					\$107,724
	,					\$51.79
Senior Supervisor, Distribution & Collections						\$4,488.50
•						\$8,977 \$107,724
						\$59.94
						\$5,195.00
Senior Supervisor, Electrical/SCADA						\$10,390
						\$124,680
	,	, , , , .	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	. ,	, -, -	\$51.79
	,					\$4,488.50
Senior Supervisor, W/WW Operations						\$8,977
					\$8,549 \$102,588 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510	\$107,724
	•		\$28.83			\$33.38
1 14:1:4. , \\/ aulcau 1*	Bi-Monthly		\$2,498.50	\$2,623.50	\$2,755.00	\$2,892.50
Utility Worker I*	Monthly		\$4,997	\$5,247	\$5,510	\$5,785
	Yearly	\$57,108	\$59,964	\$62,964	\$66,120	\$69,420
					\$31.17 \$2,701.50 \$5,403 \$64,836 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$46.97 \$4,071.00 \$8,142 \$97,704 \$51.78 \$4,488.00 \$8,976 \$107,712 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$57.09 \$4,947.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$57.09 \$4,947.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$57.09 \$4,947.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$57.09 \$4,947.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$57.09 \$4,947.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$57.09 \$4,975.00 \$5,510 \$6,6120 \$38.64 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$80,376 \$42.60 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$2,498.50 \$4,997 \$5,9964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$6,075 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$2,498.50 \$4,997 \$5,9964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$6,075 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,499.7 \$5,9964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$6,075 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,499.7 \$5,9964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$6,075 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,499.7 \$5,9964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$6,075 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,499.70 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,499.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,499.7 \$5,9964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$6,075 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,499.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,499.7 \$5,9964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$6,075 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$88,376 \$42.60 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,499.00 \$6,698 \$80,376 \$42.60 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,492.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,492.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,492.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,492.00 \$7,384 \$88,608	\$40.58
Utility Worker II*						\$3,516.50
Cully Worker II		\$5,785				\$7,033
	,					\$84,396
						\$44.73
Utility Worker Senior*						\$3,876.50
,						\$7,753
	- · · · · ·	40100	400 1=	40= 10		\$93,036
					· '	\$30.27
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator OIT						\$2,623.50 \$5,247
						\$62,964
						\$33.38
						\$2,892.50
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator I						\$5,785
						\$69,420
	Hourly	\$30.27	\$31.79	\$33.38		\$36.80
MANAGALT : DI CO : :	Bi-Monthly	\$2,623.50	\$2,755.00	\$2,893.00		\$3,189.50
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator II	Monthly	\$5,247	\$5,510	\$5,786		\$6,379
	Yearly	\$62,964	\$66,120	\$69,432		\$76,548
	Hourly	\$33.38	\$35.05	\$36.80		\$40.58
M/M/M Trootmont Plant Operator !!!	Bi-Monthly	\$2,892.50	\$3,037.50	\$3,189.50		\$3,516.50
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator III	Monthly	\$5,785	\$6,075	\$6,379	\$6,698	\$7,033
	Yearly	\$69,420	\$72,900	\$76,548	\$80,376	\$84,396
	Hourly	\$36.80	\$38.64	\$40.57		\$44.73
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,189.00	\$3,348.50	\$3,516.00		\$3,876.50
/** Hoadhent Flant Operator, Seillor	Monthly	\$6,378	\$6,697	\$7,032		\$7,753
	Yearly	\$76,536	\$80,364	\$84,384		\$93,036
	Hourly	\$33.38	\$35.05	\$36.80		\$40.58
Motor Consequation Constitution	Bi-Monthly	\$2,892.50	\$3,037.50	\$3,189.50	\$3,349.00	\$3,516.50
Water Conservation Coordinator	Monthly	\$5,785	\$6,075	\$6,379	\$6,698	\$7,033
	Yearly	\$69,420	\$72,900	\$76,548		\$84,396
		,	Ţ · 二 ,000	7. 0,0 10	\$5,403 \$64,836 \$41.77 \$3,620.00 \$7,240 \$86,880 \$46.97 \$4,071.00 \$8,142 \$97,704 \$51.78 \$4,488.00 \$8,976 \$107,712 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$57.09 \$4,947.50 \$9,895 \$118,740 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$57.09 \$4,947.50 \$9,895 \$118,740 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$57.09 \$4,947.50 \$9,895 \$118,740 \$49.32 \$4,274.50 \$8,549 \$102,588 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$38.64 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$80,376 \$42.60 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$28.83 \$2,498.50 \$4,997 \$59,964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$28.83 \$2,498.50 \$4,997 \$59,964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$28.83 \$2,498.50 \$4,997 \$59,964 \$31.79 \$2,755.00 \$5,510 \$66,120 \$3,692.00 \$7,384 \$88,608 \$3,037.50 \$6,075 \$72,900 \$33.64 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$80,376 \$42.60 \$3,349.00 \$6,698 \$33.037.50 \$42.60 \$3,037.50 \$42.60 \$43.30 \$43.60 \$43.30 \$43.60 \$43.30 \$43.60 \$43.30 \$43.60 \$43.30 \$43.60 \$	+ 3 .,000

APPENDIX A - SEIU Local 1021 Union Wage Schedule Effective 11/23/2021 (with a 4% Salary Increase and Equity Adjustments)

^{*} Addition of Utility Worker Series per Res. No. 2021-82
** Addition of Customer Service Supervisor per Res. No. 2021-84

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$36.98	\$38.83	\$40.78	\$42.81	\$44.95
Accountant I	Bi-Monthly	\$3,205.00	\$3,365.50	\$3,534.00		\$3,896.00
, toodantant i	Monthly	\$6,410	\$6,731	\$7,068		\$7,792
	Yearly	\$76,920	\$80,772	\$84,816		\$93,504
	Hourly	\$40.77	\$42.81	\$44.96		\$49.56
Accountant II	Bi-Monthly					\$4,295.50
	Monthly Yearly					\$8,591 \$103,092
						\$36.98 \$3,205.00
Accounting Technician I	Monthly					\$6,410
	Yearly					\$76,920
	Hourly					\$40.77
				*	'	\$3,533.50
Accounting Technician II						
-	Monthly					\$7,067
	Yearly					\$84,804
	Hourly					\$28.97
Administrative Technician I	Bi-Monthly					\$2,511.00
	Monthly					\$5,022
	Yearly					\$60,264
	Hourly			\$30.43		\$33.55
Administrative Technician II	Bi-Monthly					\$2,907.50
						\$5,815 \$69,780
	Hourly Bi-Monthly					\$36.98
Administrative Technician, Senior						\$3,205.00
	Yearly					\$6,410 \$76,920
						\$28.15
	Bi-Monthly					\$2,439.50
Collection System Worker Trainee	Monthly					\$4,879
	Yearly			\$4,425 \$53,100		\$58,548
	Hourly					\$31.03
	Bi-Monthly					\$2,689.50
Collection System Worker I	Monthly					\$5,379
	Yearly					\$64,548
	Hourly					\$34.21
	Bi-Monthly				\$2.824.00	\$2,965.00
Collection System Worker II	Monthly					\$5,930
	Yearly				\$47.20 \$4,091.00 \$8,182 \$98,184 \$35.22 \$3,052.50 \$6,105 \$73,260 \$38.83 \$3,365.00 \$6,730 \$80,760 \$27.59 \$2,391.50 \$4,783 \$57,396 \$31.95 \$2,769.00 \$5,538 \$66,456 \$35.22 \$3,052.50 \$6,105 \$73,260 \$23,052.50 \$6,105 \$73,260 \$26.80 \$2,323.00 \$4,646 \$55,752 \$29.56 \$2,361.50 \$5,123 \$61,476 \$32.58 \$2,824.00 \$5,648 \$67,776 \$35.93 \$3,113.50 \$6,866 \$82,392 \$43.67 \$3,784.50 \$7,569 \$90,828 \$32.58 \$2,824.00 \$5,648 \$67,776 \$35.93 \$3,113.50 \$6,866 \$82,392 \$43.67 \$3,769 \$90,828 \$32.58 \$2,824.00 \$5,648 \$67,776 \$35.93 \$3,113.50 \$6,866 \$82,392 \$43.67 \$3,784.50 \$7,569 \$90,828 \$32.58 \$2,824.00 \$5,648 \$67,776 \$35.93 \$3,113.50 \$6,866 \$82,392 \$43.67 \$3,7384.50 \$7,569 \$90,828 \$32.58 \$2,824.00 \$5,648 \$67,776 \$35.93 \$3,113.50 \$6,866	\$71,160
	Hourly		\$32.58	\$34.22		\$37.73
0 11 (: 0 ()) 11	Bi-Monthly					\$3,269.50
Collection System Worker III	Monthly		\$5,648			\$6,539
	Yearly	\$64,548	\$67,776	\$71,172	\$5,538 \$66,456 \$35.22 \$3,052.50 \$6,105 \$73,260 \$26.80 \$2,323.00 \$4,646 \$55,752 \$29.56 \$2,561.50 \$5,123 \$61,476 \$32.58 \$2,824.00 \$5,648 \$67,776 \$35.93 \$3,113.50 \$6,227 \$74,724 \$39.61 \$3,433.00 \$6,866 \$82,392 \$43.67 \$3,784.50 \$7,569 \$90,828	\$78,468
	Hourly	\$34.21	\$35.93	\$37.73	\$39.61	\$41.59
Collection System Worker IV	Bi-Monthly	\$2,965.00	\$3,113.50	\$3,269.50	\$3,433.00	\$3,604.50
Collection System Worker IV	Monthly	\$5,930	\$6,227	\$6,539	\$6,866	\$7,209
	Yearly	\$71,160	\$74,724	\$78,468		\$86,508
	Hourly	\$37.72	\$39.61	\$41.59		\$45.85
Collection System Worker, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,269.00	\$3,432.50	\$3,604.50		\$3,974.00
Conconent Cyclem Worker, Cernor	Monthly	nthly \$7,067 \$7,421 \$7,793 \$8 arly \$84,804 \$89,052 \$93,516 \$98 urly \$30,42 \$31,94 \$33,54 \$3 onthly \$2,636.50 \$2,768.50 \$2,907.00 \$3,0 nthly \$63,276 \$66,444 \$69,768 \$73 arly \$33.54 \$35.22 \$36.98 \$3 onthly \$2,906.50 \$3,052.00 \$3,205.00 \$3,3 onthly \$69,756 \$73,248 \$76,920 \$6 arly \$69,756 \$73,248 \$76,920 \$6 onthly \$2,065.50 \$2,169.00 \$2,277.50 \$2,3 onthly \$4,131 \$4,338 \$4,555 \$4 arly \$49,572 \$52,056 \$54,660 \$57 arly \$47,783 \$5,023 \$5,275 \$5 arly \$57,396 \$60,276 \$63,300 \$6 urly \$2,636.50 \$2,768.50 \$2,907.00		\$7,948		
	Yearly					\$95,376
	Hourly				\$32.58	\$34.21
Construction Inspector I	Bi-Monthly					\$2,965.00
Coc. Coor mopostor i	Monthly		\$5,122		\$5,648	\$5,930
	Yearly					\$71,160
	Hourly					\$37.73
Construction Inspector II	Bi-Monthly					\$3,269.50
•	Monthly					\$6,539
	Yearly					\$78,468
	Hourly					\$41.59
Construction Inspector III	Bi-Monthly					\$3,604.50
•	Monthly					\$7,209 \$86,508
	Yearly					\$86,508
	Hourly Bi Monthly					\$45.85
Construction Inspector, Senior	Bi-Monthly Monthly					\$3,974.00
	Monthly Yearly	\$6,538 \$78,456	\$6,865 \$82,380	\$7,209 \$86,508	\$7,569 \$90,828	\$7,948 \$95,376
	ı reanv	D/0.400	JO∠.JOU	J00.300	ı ໓ສບ.o∠o	I 090.070

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$28.14	\$29.55	\$31.03	\$32.58	\$34.21
Construction Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,439.00	\$2,561.00	\$2,689.50		\$2,965.00
	Monthly Yearly	\$4,878 \$58,536	\$5,122 \$61,464	\$5,379 \$64.548	\$5,648 \$67,776	\$5,930 \$71,160
	Hourly	\$31.03	\$32.58			\$37.73
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,689.50	\$2,824.00	\$2,965.50		\$3,269.50
Construction Worker II	Monthly	\$5,379	\$5,648	\$5,931		\$6,539
	Yearly	\$64,548	\$67,776	\$71,172	\$74,724	\$78,468
	Hourly	\$34.21	\$35.93	\$37.73	\$32.58 \$2,824.00 \$5,648 \$67,776 \$35.93 \$3,113.50 \$6,227	\$41.59
Construction Worker III	Bi-Monthly	\$2,965.00	\$3,113.50	\$3,269.50		\$3,604.50
Concuración Worker III	Monthly	\$5,930	\$6,227			\$7,209
	Yearly	\$71,160 \$37.72	\$74,724 \$39.61			\$86,508 \$45.85
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$3,269.00	\$3,432.50			\$3,974.00
Construction Worker, Senior	Monthly	\$6,538	\$6,865	\$7,209		\$7,948
	Yearly	\$78,456	\$82,380	\$86,508		\$95,376
	Hourly	\$23.83	\$25.03	\$26.28		\$28.97
Customer Service Representative I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,065.50	\$2,169.00	\$2,277.50	\$2,391.50	\$2,511.00
Customer Service Representative i	Monthly	\$4,131	\$4,338	\$4,555		\$5,022
	Yearly	\$49,572	\$52,056	\$54,660		\$60,264
	Hourly	\$27.59	\$28.98	\$30.43		\$33.55
Customer Service Representative II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,391.50	\$2,511.50			\$2,907.50
,	Monthly Yearly	\$4,783 \$57,396	\$5,023 \$60,276			\$5,815 \$69,780
	Hourly	\$30.42	\$31.94			\$36.98
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,636.50	\$2,768.50	\$2,907.00		\$3,205.00
Customer Service Representative III	Monthly	\$5,273	\$5,537	\$5,814		\$6,410
	Yearly	\$63,276	\$66,444	\$69,768	\$73,260	\$76,920
	Hourly	\$33.54	\$35.22	\$36.98		\$40.77
Customer Service Representative, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$2,906.50	\$3,052.00	\$3,205.00		\$3,533.50
Oustomer Oct vice Representative, Octilor	Monthly	\$5,813	\$6,104	\$6,410		\$7,067
	Yearly	\$69,756	\$73,248	\$76,920		\$84,804
	Hourly	\$36.98	\$38.83			\$44.95
Customer Service Supervisor ⁶	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$3,205.00 \$6,410	\$3,365.50 \$6,731			\$3,896.00 \$7,792
	Yearly	\$76,920	\$80,772	\$84,816	\$89.052	\$93,504
	Hourly	\$23.15	\$24.31	\$25.53		\$28.15
Distribution Worker Trainee	Bi-Monthly	\$2,006.50	\$2,107.00	\$2,212.50	\$2,323.00	\$2,439.50
Distribution Worker Trainee	Monthly	\$4,013	\$4,214	\$4,425	\$67,776 \$35.93 \$3,113.50 \$6,227 \$74,724 \$39.61 \$3,433.00 \$6,866 \$82,392 \$43.67 \$3,784.50 \$7,569 \$90,828 \$27.59 \$2,391.50 \$4,783 \$57,396 \$31.95 \$2,769.00 \$5,538 \$66,456 \$35.22 \$3,052.50 \$6,105 \$73,260 \$38.83 \$3,365.00 \$6,730 \$80,760 \$42.81 \$3,710.50 \$7,421 \$89,052 \$26.80 \$2,323.00 \$4,646 \$55,752 \$29.56 \$2,561.50 \$5,123 \$61,476 \$32.58 \$2,824.00 \$5,648 \$67,776 \$33.93 \$3,113.50 \$6,227 \$74,724 \$39.61 \$3,433.00 \$6,866 \$82,392 \$43.67 \$3,784.50 \$7,569 \$90,828 \$39.61 \$3,433.00 \$6,866	\$4,879
	Yearly	\$48,156	\$50,568	\$53,100		\$58,548
	Hourly	\$25.52	\$26.80	\$28.15		\$31.03
Distribution Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,212.00	\$2,323.00	\$2,439.50	31.03 \$32.58 689.50 \$2,824.00 5,379 \$5,648 4,548 \$67,776 34.22 \$35.93 965.50 \$3,113.50 5,931 \$6,227 1,172 \$74,724 37.73 \$39.61 269.50 \$3,433.00 6,539 \$6,866 8,468 \$82,392 41.59 \$43.67 604.50 \$3,784.50 7,209 \$7,569 66,508 \$90,828 26.28 \$27.59 277.50 \$2,391.50 4,555 \$4,783 4,660 \$57,396 30.43 \$31.95 637.50 \$2,769.00 5,275 \$5,538 33.00 \$66,456 33.54 \$35.22 907.00 \$3,052.50 5,814 \$6,105 99,768 \$73,260 36,410 \$6,730 6,920 \$80,760 40.7	\$2,689.50
	Monthly Yearly	\$4,424 \$53,088	\$4,646 \$55,752			\$5,379 \$64,548
	Hourly	\$28.14	\$29.55	40100	400 =0	\$34.21
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,439.00	\$2,561.00	\$2,689.50		\$2,965.00
Distribution Worker II	Monthly	\$4,878	\$5,122	\$5,379		\$5,930
	Yearly	\$58,536	\$61,464	\$64,548		\$71,160
	Hourly	\$31.03	\$32.58	\$34.22		\$37.73
Distribution Worker III	Bi-Monthly	\$2,689.50	\$2,824.00	\$2,965.50		\$3,269.50
Distribution Worker in	Monthly	\$5,379	\$5,648	\$5,931		\$6,539
	Yearly	\$64,548	\$67,776	\$71,172		\$78,468
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$34.21 \$2,965.00	\$35.93 \$3,113.50			\$41.59 \$3,604.50
Distribution Worker IV	Monthly	\$2,965.00	\$3,113.50			\$3,604.50
	Yearly	\$71,160	\$74,724	\$78,468		\$86,508
	Hourly	\$37.72	\$39.61	\$41.59		\$45.85
Diatribution Worker Caria	Bi-Monthly	\$3,269.00	\$3,432.50	\$3,604.50	\$3,784.50	\$3,974.00
Distribution Worker, Senior	Monthly	\$6,538	\$6,865	\$7,209	\$7,569	\$7,948
	Yearly	\$78,456	\$82,380	\$86,508		\$95,376
	Hourly	\$34.21	\$35.93	\$37.73		\$41.59
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,965.00	\$3,113.50	\$3,269.50		\$3,604.50
,	Monthly	\$5,930 \$71,160	\$6,227	\$6,539 \$78,469		\$7,209
	Yearly	\$71,160 \$27,72	\$74,724			\$86,508
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$37.72 \$3,269.00	\$39.61 \$3,432.50			\$45.85 \$3,974.00
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech II	Monthly	\$6,538	\$6,865	\$7,209	\$7,569	\$7,948
	Yearly	\$78,456	\$82,380	\$86,508	\$90,828	\$95,376
	,	7,	+-=,000	+,000	+ , 0= 0	Ţ, 0. 0

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$41.59	\$43.67	\$45.86		\$50.56
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,604.50	\$3,785.00	\$3,974.50		\$4,382.00
•	Monthly	\$7,209 \$86,508	\$7,570 \$90,840	\$7,949	\$8,346	\$8,764
	Yearly		\$47.20			\$105,168
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$44.95 \$3,896.00	\$4,091.00	\$4,296.00	7	\$54.65 \$4,736.00
Engineer - Associate	Monthly	\$7,792	\$8.182	\$8,592		\$9.472
	Yearly	\$93,504	\$98,184	\$103,104		\$113,664
	Hourly	\$49.56	\$52.04	\$54.64		\$60.24
F : 0: 1	Bi-Monthly	\$4,295.00	\$4,510.00	\$4,735.50		\$5,221.00
Engineer - Civil	Monthly	\$8,590	\$9,020	\$9,471	\$9,945	\$10,442
	Yearly	\$103,080	\$108,240	\$113,652	\$119,340	\$125,304
	Hourly	\$54.63	\$57.37	\$60.24	\$63.25	\$66.42
Engineer - Civil Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$4,735.00	\$4,972.00	\$5,221.00	66 \$48.15 .50 \$4,173.00 .99 \$8,346 .38 \$100,152 .77 \$52.04 .00 \$4,510.50 .22 \$9,021 .04 \$108,252 .44 \$57.38 .50 \$4,972.50 .1 \$9,945 .52 \$119,340 .44 \$63.25 .00 \$5,482.00 .42 \$10,964 .04 \$131,568 .44 \$54.65 .50 \$4,736.00 .1 \$9,472 .52 \$113,664 .8 \$38.83 .00 \$3,365.00 .0 \$6,730 .20 \$80,760 .2 \$36.98 .50 \$3,205.00 .5 \$6,410 .50 \$76,920 .8 \$42.81 .00 \$3,710.50 .8 \$42.81 .00 \$3,710.50 .8 \$42.81 .00 \$3,710.50 .8 \$42.81 .00 \$3,710.50 .8 \$42.81 .00 \$3,710.50 .8 \$42.81 .00 \$3,710.50 .8 \$42.81 .00 \$3,710.50 .8 \$42.81 .00 \$3,710.50 .8 \$76,920 .1 \$8,590 .72 \$103,080 .8 \$30.43 .50 \$2,637.00 .3 \$5,274 .76 \$63,288 .4 \$54.65 .50 \$4,736.00 .1 \$8,590 .72 \$103,080 .8 \$30.43 .50 \$2,637.00 .3 \$5,274 .76 \$63,288 .4 \$54.65 .50 \$4,736.00 .1 \$9,472 .51 \$35.92 .72 \$113,664 .8 \$30.43 .50 \$2,637.00 .3 \$5,274 .76 \$63,288 .4 \$54.65 .50 \$4,736.00 .1 \$9,472 .51 \$35.92 .72 \$113,664 .73 \$35.92 .74 \$76 \$63,288 .75 \$4,736.00 .77 \$3,112.95 .79 \$6,226 .70 \$3,312.95 .70 \$6,730 .70 \$6,730 .70 \$6,730 .70 \$6,730 .70 \$6,730	\$5,756.00
Engineer Civil Comer	Monthly	\$9,470	\$9,944	\$10,442		\$11,512
	Yearly	\$113,640	\$119,328	\$125,304		\$138,144
	Hourly	\$47.20	\$49.56	\$52.04	\$48.15 \$4,173.00 \$8,346 \$100,152 \$52.04 \$4,510.50 \$9,021 \$108,252 \$57.38 \$4,972.50 \$9,945 \$119,340 \$63.25 \$5,482.00 \$10,964 \$131,568 \$54.65 \$4,736.00 \$9,472 \$113,664 \$38.83 \$3,365.00 \$6,730 \$80,760 \$36.98 \$3,205.00 \$6,410 \$76,920 \$42.81 \$3,710.50 \$7,421 \$89,052 \$49.56 \$4,295.00 \$8,590 \$103,080 \$30.43 \$2,637.00 \$5,274 \$63,288 \$54.65 \$4,736.00 \$9,472 \$113,664 \$389,052 \$42.81 \$3,710.50 \$7,421 \$89,052 \$44.81 \$3,710.50 \$7,421 \$89,052 \$44.81 \$3,710.50 \$7,421 \$89,052 \$44.85 \$4,736.00 \$8,590 \$113,080 \$30.43 \$2,637.00 \$5,274 \$63,288 \$54.65 \$4,736.00 \$5,274 \$63,288 \$5,647 \$67,762 \$31,12.95 \$31,112.95 \$6,226 \$74,711 \$38.83 \$3,365.00 \$6,730	\$57.38
Engineering Analyst	Bi-Monthly	\$4,090.50	\$4,295.50 \$8,591	\$4,510.50		\$4,973.00 \$9,946
	Monthly Yearly	\$8,181 \$98,172	\$103,092	\$108,252		\$9,946 \$119,352
	Hourly	\$33.54	\$35.22	\$36.98		\$40.77
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,906.50	\$3,052.00	\$3,205.00		\$3,533.50
Engineering Coordinator	Monthly	\$5,813	\$6,104	\$6,410	5.86 \$48.15 74.50 \$4,173.00 ,949 \$8,346 5,388 \$100,152 9.57 \$52.04 96.00 \$4,510.50 ,592 \$9,021 3,104 \$108,252 4.64 \$57.38 35.50 \$4,972.50 ,471 \$9,945 3,652 \$119,340 0,24 \$63.25 21.00 \$5,482.00 0,442 \$10,964 5,304 \$131,568 2.04 \$54.65 10.50 \$4,736.00 ,021 \$9,472 8,252 \$113,664 6.98 \$38.83 05.00 \$3,365.00 ,410 \$6,730 5,222 \$36.98 52.50 \$3,205.00 ,105 \$6,410 3,260 \$76,920 0.78 \$42.81 34.00 \$3,710.50 ,068 \$7,421 ,8,86 <t< td=""><td>\$7,067</td></t<>	\$7,067
	Yearly	\$69,756	\$73,248	\$76,920		\$84,804
	Hourly	\$31.94	\$33.54	\$35.22		\$38.83
Engineering Technicies I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,768.50	\$2,907.00	\$3,052.50		\$3,365.50
Engineering Technician I	Monthly	\$5,537	\$5,814	\$6,105		\$6,731
	Yearly	\$66,444	\$69,768	\$73,260	\$9,945 \$119,340 \$63.25 \$5,482.00 \$10,964 \$131,568 \$54.65 \$4,736.00 \$9,472 \$113,664 \$38.83 \$3,365.00 \$6,730 \$80,760 \$36.98 \$3,205.00 \$6,410 \$76,920 \$42.81 \$3,710.50 \$7,421 \$89,052 \$49.56 \$4,295.00 \$8,590 \$103,080 \$30.43 \$2,637.00 \$5,274 \$63,288 \$54.65 \$4,736.00 \$9,472 \$113,664 \$32.58 \$2,823.43 \$5,647 \$67,762 \$35.92 \$3,112.95 \$6,226 \$74,711 \$38.83	\$80,772
	Hourly	\$36.98	\$38.83	\$40.78		\$44.95
Engineering Technician II	Bi-Monthly	\$3,205.00	\$3,365.50	\$3,534.00		\$3,896.00
Engineering recrimican in	Monthly	\$6,410	\$6,731	\$7,068		\$7,792
	Yearly	\$76,920	\$80,772	\$84,816	\$4,173.00 \$8,346 \$100,152 \$52.04 \$4,510.50 \$9,021 \$108,252 \$57.38 \$4,972.50 \$9,945 \$119,340 \$63.25 \$5,482.00 \$10,964 \$131,568 \$54,65 \$4,736.00 \$9,472 \$113,664 \$38.83 \$3,365.00 \$6,730 \$80,760 \$36,98 \$3,205.00 \$6,410 \$76,920 \$42.81 \$3,710.50 \$7,421 \$89,052 \$49.56 \$4,295.00 \$8,590 \$103,080 \$30.43 \$2,637.00 \$5,274 \$63,288 \$54,65 \$4,736.00 \$5,274 \$63,288 \$5,647 \$67,762 \$35,92 \$31,12.95 \$6,410 \$5,647 \$67,762 \$35,92 \$3,112.95 \$6,470 \$63,288 \$5,647 \$67,762 \$35,92 \$3,112.95 \$6,470 \$63,288 \$5,647 \$67,762 \$35,92 \$3,112.95 \$6,266 \$74,711 \$338.83 \$3,365.00 \$6,730 \$80,760 \$36,635 \$76,200 \$40.38 \$3,500.00 \$7,000 \$44.53	\$93,504
	Hourly	\$42.81	\$44.95	\$47.20		\$52.04
Engineering Technician, Senior	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$3,710.00 \$7,420	\$3,895.50 \$7,791	\$4,090.50		\$4,510.00 \$9,020
	Yearly	\$89,040	\$93,492	\$98,172		\$108,240
	Hourly	\$26.28	\$27.59	\$28.98		\$31.94
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,277.50	\$2,391.50	\$2,511.50		\$2,768.50
Facilities Maintenance Technician	Monthly	\$4,555	\$4,783	\$5,023		\$5,537
	Yearly	\$54,660	\$57,396	\$60,276		\$66,444
	Hourly	\$47.20	\$49.56	\$52.04	\$54.65	\$57.38
Information Systems Administrator ³	Bi-Monthly	\$4,090.50	\$4,295.50	\$4,510.50	\$4,736.00	\$4, 973.00
illioittation systems Administrator	Monthly	\$8,181	\$8,591	\$9,021	0.24 \$63.25 21.00 \$5,482.00 0,442 \$10,964 5,304 \$131,568 2.04 \$54.65 10.50 \$4,736.00 ,021 \$9,472 8,252 \$113,664 6.98 \$38.83 05.00 \$3,365.00 ,410 \$6,730 5,920 \$80,760 5.22 \$36.98 52.50 \$3,205.00 ,105 \$6,410 8,260 \$76,920 0.78 \$42.81 34.00 \$3,710.50 ,068 \$7,421 1,816 \$89,052 7.20 \$49.56 90.50 \$4,295.00 ,181 \$8,590 3,172 \$103,080 8,98 \$30.43 11.50 \$2,637.00 ,023 \$5,274 10,276 \$63,288 2.04 \$54.65 40.50 \$4,736.00 ,021 <td< td=""><td>\$9,946</td></td<>	\$9,946
	Yearly	\$98,172	\$103,092	\$108,252		\$119,352
	Hourly	\$28.14	\$29.55	\$31.03		\$34.21
Information Systems Technician I ⁴	Bi-Monthly	\$2,438.99	\$2,560.94	\$2,688.98		\$2,964.60
,	Monthly Yearly	\$4,878 \$58,536	\$5,122 \$61,462	\$5,378 \$64,536		\$5,929 \$71,151
	Hourly	\$31.03	\$32.58	\$34.21		\$37.71
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,689.09	\$2,823.54	\$2,964.72		\$3,268.60
Information Systems Technician II ⁴	Monthly	\$5,378	\$5,647	\$5,929		\$6,537
	Yearly	\$64,538	\$67,765	\$71,153	\$4,972.50 \$9,945 \$119,340 \$63.25 \$5,482.00 \$10,964 \$131,568 \$54.65 \$4,736.00 \$9,472 \$113,664 \$38.83 \$3,365.00 \$6,730 \$80,760 \$36.98 \$3,205.00 \$6,410 \$76,920 \$42.81 \$3,710.50 \$7,421 \$89,052 \$49.56 \$4,295.00 \$8,590 \$103,080 \$30.43 \$2,637.00 \$5,274 \$63,288 \$54.65 \$4,736.00 \$9,472 \$113,664 \$32.58 \$2,823.43 \$5,647 \$67,762 \$35.92 \$3,112.95 \$6,226 \$74,711 \$38.83 \$3,365.00 \$80,760 \$36.730 \$80,760 \$36.730	\$78,446
	Hourly	\$33.54	\$35.22	\$36.98		\$40.77
Information Customs Analyst	Bi-Monthly	\$2,906.50	\$3,052.00	\$3,205.00		\$3,533.50
Information Systems Analyst	Monthly	\$5,813	\$6,104	\$6,410	\$6,730	\$7,067
	Yearly	\$69,756	\$73,248	\$76,920		\$84,804
	Hourly	\$31.64	\$33.23	\$34.89		\$38.46
Mechanic I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,742.00	\$2,879.50	\$3,023.50		\$3,333.50
	Monthly	\$5,484	\$5,759	\$6,047 \$72,564		\$6,667
	Yearly	\$65,808	\$69,108	\$72,564		\$80,004
	Hourly Bi Monthly	\$34.88	\$36.63 \$3.174.50	\$38.46 \$3.333.50		\$42.40 \$3.675.00
Mechanic II	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$3,023.00 \$6,046	\$3,174.50 \$6,349	\$3,333.50 \$6,667		\$3,675.00 \$7,350
	Yearly	\$72,552	\$76,188	\$80,004		\$88,200
	Hourly	\$38.46	\$40.38	\$42.40		\$46.75
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,333.00	\$3,500.00	\$3,675.00		\$4,052.00
Mechanic, Senior	Monthly	\$6,666	\$7,000	\$7,350	\$7,718	\$8,104
	Yearly	\$79,992	\$84,000	\$88,200	\$92,616	\$97,248

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$23.15	\$24.31	\$25.53		\$28.15
Meter Reader Trainee	Bi-Monthly	\$2,006.50	\$2,107.00	\$2,212.50		\$2,439.50
	Monthly Yearly	\$4,013 \$48,156	\$4,214 \$50,568	\$4,425 \$53,100		\$4,879 \$58,548
	Hourly	\$25.52	\$26.80	\$28.15		\$31.03
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,212.00	\$2,323.00	\$2,439.50		\$2,689.50
Meter Reader I	Monthly	\$4,424	\$4,646	\$4.879		\$5,379
	Yearly	\$53,088	\$55,752	\$58,548		\$64,548
	Hourly	\$28.14	\$29.55	\$31.03	\$32.58	\$34.21
Meter Reader II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,439.00	\$2,561.00	\$2,689.50	\$2,824.00	\$2,965.00
Meter Reader II	Monthly	\$4,878	\$5,122	\$5,379	\$5,648	\$5,930
	Yearly	\$58,536	\$61,464	\$64,548		\$71,160
	Hourly	\$36.98	\$38.83	\$40.78		\$44.95
Purchasing Agent	Bi-Monthly	\$3,205.00	\$3,365.50	\$3,534.00		\$3,896.00
3 3	Monthly Yearly	\$6,410 \$76,920	\$6,731 \$80,772	\$7,068 \$84,816		\$7,792 \$93,504
	Hourly	\$41.59	\$43.67	\$45.86		\$50.56
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,604.50	\$3,785.00	\$3,974.50		\$4,382.00
SCADA Technician I	Monthly	\$7,209	\$7,570	\$7,949		\$8,764
	Yearly	\$86,508	\$90,840	\$95,388		\$105,168
	Hourly	\$45.85	\$48.14	\$50.56		\$55.74
COADA Tarkairina Camina	Bi-Monthly	\$3,973.50	\$4,172.50	\$4,381.50	'	\$4,830.50
SCADA Technician, Senior	Monthly	\$7,947	\$8,345	\$8,763	\$9,201	\$9,661
	Yearly	\$95,364	\$100,140	\$105,156	\$110,412	\$115,932
	Hourly	\$43.67	\$45.85	\$48.15	\$50.56	\$53.08
Senior Supervisor, Construction/Inspection	Bi-Monthly	7 - 7	\$3,974.00	\$4,173.00		\$4,600.50
Serior Supervisor, Construction/mapection	Monthly	\$7,569	\$7,948	\$8,346		\$9,201
	Yearly	\$90,828	\$95,376	\$100,152		\$110,412
	Hourly	\$43.67	\$45.85	\$48.15	\$26.80 \$2,323.00 \$4,646 \$55,752 \$29.56 \$2,561.50 \$5,123 \$61,476 \$32.58 \$2,824.00 \$5,648 \$67,776 \$42.81 \$3,710.50 \$7,421 \$89,052 \$48.15 \$4,173.00 \$8,346 \$100,152 \$53.08 \$4,600.50 \$9,201 \$110,412	\$53.08
nior Supervisor, Distribution & Collections	Bi-Monthly	\$3,784.50	\$3,974.00	\$4,173.00		\$4,600.50
,	Monthly Yearly	\$7,569 \$90,828	\$7,948 \$95,376	\$8,346 \$100,152		\$9,201 \$110,412
	Hourly	\$50.54	\$53.08	\$55.73		\$61.45
	Bi-Monthly	\$4,380.50	\$4,600.00	\$4,830.00	'	\$5,325.50
Senior Supervisor, Electrical/SCADA	Monthly	\$8,761	\$9,200	\$9,660		\$10,651
	Yearly	\$105,132	\$110,400	\$115,920	\$5,071.50 \$10,143 \$121,716	\$127,812
	Hourly	\$43.67	\$45.85	\$48.15		\$53.08
Senior Supervisor, W/WW Operations	Bi-Monthly	\$3,784.50	\$3,974.00	\$4,173.00	\$4,381.50	\$4,600.50
Seriioi Supervisor, W/WW Operations	Monthly	\$7,569	\$7,948	\$8,346		\$9,201
	Yearly	\$90,828	\$95,376	\$100,152		\$110,412
	Hourly	\$28.14	\$29.55	\$31.03		\$34.21
Utility Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,439.00	\$2,561.00	\$2,689.50		\$2,965.00
James 1	Monthly	\$4,878	\$5,122	\$5,379	\$5,648	\$5,930
	Yearly	\$58,536	\$61,464	\$64,548	40001	\$71,160
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$34.21 \$2,965.00	\$35.93 \$3,113.50	\$37.73 \$3,269.50		\$41.59 \$3,604.50
Utility Worker II	Monthly	\$5,930	\$6,227	\$6,539		\$7,209
	Yearly	\$71,160	\$74,724	\$78,468		\$86,508
	Hourly	\$37.72	\$39.61	\$41.59		\$45.85
11000 144 1 0 0	Bi-Monthly	\$3,269.00	\$3,432.50	\$3,604.50		\$3,974.00
Utility Worker Senior	Monthly	\$6,538	\$6,865	\$7,209		\$7,948
	Yearly	\$78,456	\$82,380	\$86,508	\$2,323.00 \$4,646 \$55,752 \$29.56 \$2,561.50 \$5,123 \$61,476 \$32.58 \$2,824.00 \$5,648 \$67,776 \$42.81 \$3,710.50 \$7,421 \$89,052 \$48.15 \$4,173.00 \$8,346 \$100,152 \$53.08 \$4,600.50 \$9,201 \$110,412 \$50.56 \$4,381.50 \$8,763 \$105,156 \$50.56 \$4,381.50 \$8,763 \$105,156 \$50.56 \$4,381.50 \$8,763 \$105,156 \$50.56 \$4,381.50 \$8,763 \$105,156 \$50.56 \$4,381.50 \$8,763 \$105,156 \$50.56 \$4,381.50 \$8,763 \$105,156 \$50.56 \$4,381.50 \$8,763 \$105,156 \$50.56 \$4,381.50 \$8,763 \$105,156 \$50.56 \$4,381.50 \$8,763 \$105,156 \$50.56 \$4,381.50 \$5,648 \$67,776 \$32.58 \$2,824.00 \$5,648 \$67,776 \$39.61 \$3,433.00 \$6,866 \$82,392 \$43.67 \$3,784.50 \$7,569 \$90,828 \$29.56 \$2,561.50 \$5,648 \$67,776	\$95,376
	Hourly	\$25.52	\$26.80	\$28.15		\$31.03
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator OIT	Bi-Monthly	\$2,212.00	\$2,323.00	\$2,439.50		\$2,689.50
W/WW Treatment Flant Operator Off	Monthly	\$4,424	\$4,646	\$4,879	\$5,123	\$5,379
	Yearly	\$53,088	\$55,752	\$58,548		\$64,548
	Hourly	\$28.14	\$29.55	\$31.03		\$34.21
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,439.00	\$2,561.00	\$2,689.50 \$5,379		\$2,965.00
·	Monthly Yearly	\$4,878 \$58,536	\$5,122 \$61,464	\$5,379 \$64,548		\$5,930 \$71,160
	Hourly	\$31.03	\$32.58	\$34.22		\$37.73
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,689.50	\$2,824.00	\$2,965.50		\$3,269.50
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator II	Monthly	\$5,379	\$5,648	\$5,931		\$6,539
		\$64,548	\$67,776	\$71,172	\$74,724	\$78,468
	reany					
	Yearly Hourly			\$37.73	\$39.61	\$41.59
MANAN Trootmant Plant On and all		\$34.21 \$2,965.00	\$35.93 \$3,113.50	\$37.73 \$3,269.50		\$41.59 \$3,604.50
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator III	Hourly	\$34.21	\$35.93		\$3,433.00 \$6,866	

APPENDIX B - SEIU Local 1021 Union Wage Schedule Effective 7/01/2022 (with a 2.5% Salary Increase)

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator, Senior	Hourly	\$37.72	\$39.61	\$41.59	\$43.67	\$45.85
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,269.00	\$3,432.50	\$3,604.50	\$3,784.50	\$3,974.00
	Monthly	\$6,538	\$6,865	\$7,209	\$7,569	\$7,948
	Yearly	\$78,456	\$82,380	\$86,508	\$90,828	\$95,376
Water Conservation Coordinator	Hourly	\$34.21	\$35.93	\$37.73	\$39.61	\$41.59
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,965.00	\$3,113.50	\$3,269.50	\$3,433.00	\$3,604.50
	Monthly	\$5,930	\$6,227	\$6,539	\$6,866	\$7,209
	Yearly	\$71,160	\$74,724	\$78,468	\$82,392	\$86,508
Water Resrouces Specialist ⁵	Hourly	\$35.87	\$37.67	\$39.55	\$41.53	\$43.61
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,109.00	\$3,264.50	\$3,428.00	\$3,599.50	\$3,779.50
	Monthly	\$6,218	\$6,529	\$6,856	\$7,199	\$7,559
	Yearly	\$74,616	\$78,348	\$82,272	\$86,388	\$90,708

³ Removal of Information Systems Administrator per Res. No. 2022-82

 $^{^{\}rm 4}$ Addition of Information Systems Technician I/II per Res. No. 2022-82

⁵ Addition of Water Resources Specialist per Res. No. 2022-82

⁶ Formula Calculation Correction per Res. No. 2022-82

Accountant I Bi-Monthly \$38.09 \$40.00 \$42.01 \$44.11 \$46.31 Bi-Monthly \$3.00.00 \$3.407.00 \$3.407.00 \$3.407.00 \$40.15.	Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
Monthly \$6,603 \$6,934 \$7,281 \$7,645 \$8,027 Yearly \$79,205 \$83,208 \$83,208 \$87,372 \$91,740 \$98,6324 Hourly \$42,00 \$44,10 \$46,31 \$46,82 \$51,05 Monthly \$3,640,00 \$3,822,00 \$4,013,50 \$42,140 \$44,245 \$50,027 Yearly \$87,300 \$7,544 \$80,027 \$6,424,60 \$42,450 \$40,424,50 Monthly \$7,280 \$7,544 \$80,027 \$6,424,60 \$83,834 \$7,600 \$2,325,00 \$31,728 \$83,836 \$36,834 \$36,838 \$76,848 \$80,824 Yearly \$87,900 \$2,325,00 \$3,950,00							
Monthly \$9,000 \$9,934 \$7,727 \$7,000 \$8,000 \$1,000	Accountant I						
Accountant II	7.1555 41.114.11		\$6,603		\$7,281	\$7,645	
Accountant II							
Monthly \$7,280 \$7,644 \$80,027 \$94,228 \$88,849 Yearly \$87,380 \$91,725 \$96,324 \$101,136 \$106,188				\$44.10			
Vearly \$87,380 \$91,728 \$96,324 \$101,138 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$106,188 \$100,189 \$10	Accountant II						
Hourly \$31.34 \$32.91 \$34.56 \$38.22 \$33.02.00 Monthly \$54.32 \$57.04 \$59.90 \$50.289 \$56.00 Yearly \$50.34 \$50.348 \$71.880 \$75.488 \$79.248 Hourly \$34.55 \$36.28 \$75.408 \$75.408 \$79.248 Hourly \$34.55 \$36.28 \$36.00 \$34.00 \$37.44 \$70.00 Accounting Technician II Hourly \$34.55 \$36.28 \$36.00 \$34.00 \$37.240 Hourly \$34.55 \$36.28 \$36.00 \$34.00 \$37.00 Monthly \$5,988 \$56.288 \$6.003 \$59.93 \$7.280 Yearly \$71.856 \$77.456 \$79.236 \$83.196 \$87.300 Hourly \$24.55 \$52.76 \$79.236 \$83.196 \$87.300 Hourly \$24.55 \$35.746 \$79.236 \$83.196 \$87.300 Hourly \$42.55 \$44.68 \$4.692 \$4.926 \$55.173 Administrative Technician II Hourly \$28.43 \$29.85 \$31.34 \$32.91 \$34.56 Hourly \$28.43 \$29.85 \$55.79 \$28.52 \$36.90 Hourly \$28.43 \$32.98 \$35.33 \$35.70 \$37.800 Hourly \$34.327 \$35.174 \$35.433 \$35.70 \$37.800 Hourly \$34.327 \$35.174 \$35.433 \$35.70 \$35.980 Hourly \$34.327 \$35.174 \$35.433 \$35.70 \$35.980 Collection System Worker Trainee Hourly \$26.60 \$36.50 \$36.30 \$36.30 \$36.00 Collection System Worker II Hourly \$2.67.00 \$2.710.50 \$35.380 \$36.00 \$37.60 Hourly \$2.67.00 \$2.710.50 \$35.380 \$35.730 \$35.380 Hourly \$2.67.00 \$2.710.50 \$36.380 \$37.420 \$36.330 Hourly \$2.76.50 \$3.36.50 \$36.300 \$37.540 \$36.300 Hourly \$2.76.50 \$3.90.50 \$36.300 \$37.540 \$36.00 Hourly \$34.927 \$35.14 \$35.300 \$37.540 \$36.300 \$37.540 Hourly \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 Hourly \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 Hourly \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 Hourly \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.50 \$36.5							
Accounting Technician Bi-Mornthy \$2,716.00 \$2,852.00 \$2,995.00 \$3,144.50 \$3,302.00 Monthly \$4,542 \$5,704 \$5,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$7,990 \$6,604 \$7,990 \$7							
Monthly \$5,432 \$5,704 \$5,990 \$6,289 \$6,604							
Accounting Technician II Administrative Technician	Accounting Technician I						
Houry \$34.55 \$36.28 \$38.09 \$40.00 \$42.00							
Bi-Monthly \$2,994.00 \$3,144.00 \$3,301.50 \$3,466.50 \$3,460.00							
Monthly \$5,988 \$6,288 \$6,603 \$6,933 \$7,280 \$7,300			7				
Vearly \$71,856 \$75,456 \$79,236 \$83,196 \$87,300	Accounting Technician II						
Hourly \$24.55 \$25.78 \$27.07 \$28.42 \$29.84 Monthly \$4.255 \$24.40 \$3.246.00 \$2.465.00 \$2.586.50 \$2.586.50 Monthly \$4.255 \$4.468 \$4.692 \$4.926 \$5.173 \$2.076 \$2.07	-						
Administrative Technician I Bi-Monthly \$2,127,50 \$2,234,00 \$2,346,00 \$2,463,00 \$2,586,50 Wonthly \$4,255 \$4,468 \$4,692 \$5,173 Yearly \$51,060 \$55,616 \$55,304 \$59,121 \$62,076 Hourly \$28,43 \$29,85 \$31,34 \$32,91 \$34,56 Bi-Monthly \$2,463,50 \$2,587,00 \$2,716,50 \$2,852,50 \$2,995,00 Wonthly \$2,463,50 \$2,587,00 \$2,716,50 \$2,852,50 \$2,995,00 Wonthly \$31,34 \$32,91 \$34,56 \$55,90 \$2,995,00 Hourly \$31,34 \$32,91 \$34,56 \$36,28 \$36,28 \$38,10 Hourly \$31,34 \$32,91 \$34,56 \$36,28 \$36,28 \$38,10 Hourly \$37,41 \$32,91 \$34,56 \$36,28 \$36,28 \$38,10 Wonthly \$2,716,00 \$2,852,00 \$2,995,00 \$3,144,50 \$3,302,00 Wonthly \$2,716,00 \$2,852,00 \$2,995,00 \$3,445 \$3,302,00 Wonthly \$2,716,00 \$2,852,00 \$2,995,00 \$3,445 \$3,900 Wonthly \$2,716,00 \$2,852,00 \$2,995,00 \$3,445 \$3,900 Wonthly \$2,716,00 \$2,852,00 \$2,995,00 \$3,445 \$3,900 Wonthly \$2,716,00 \$2,892,00 \$2,995,00 \$3,476 \$3,900 Wonthly \$2,707,00 \$2,717,00 \$2,279,50 \$2,930,00 \$2,513,00 Wonthly \$2,707,00 \$2,717,00 \$2,279,50 \$2,930,00 \$2,513,00 Wonthly \$2,278,50 \$2,299,50 \$3,478 \$3,478 Wonthly \$2,278,50 \$2,299,50 \$3,478 \$3,478 Wonthly \$3,434 \$4,341 \$4,341 \$4,341 \$4,341 Wonthly \$3,434 \$4,341 \$4,341 \$4,341 Wonthly \$3,434 \$4,341 \$4,341 \$4,341 Wonthly \$3,434 \$4,341 \$4,341 \$4,341 Wonthly \$3,445 \$4,459 \$4,728 Wonthly \$4,557 \$4,786 \$5,025 \$5,276							
Administrative Technician II Administrative Technician III Administrative Technician III Administrative Technician III Bi-Monthly \$2,843.5 \$2,985 \$33,14 \$32.91 \$34.56 \$10.000 \$2.5716.50 \$2.595.00 \$2.5716.50 \$2.595.00 \$2.59							
Administrative Technician II Administrative Technician, Senior Vearly \$2,483.50 \$2,585.0 \$2,776.50 \$2,895.00 \$3,095.00 \$5,995.00 \$4,780.00 \$2,776.50 \$2,995.00 \$3,095.00 \$3,095.00 \$4,780.00 \$2,776.50 \$2,995.00 \$3,09	Administrative Technician I						
Administrative Technician II		,					
Administrative Technician Bi-Monthly \$2,463.50 \$2,587.00 \$2,216.50 \$2,895.00 Monthly \$4,927 \$5,5174 \$5,633 \$5,705 \$5,990 Yearly \$59,124 \$6,2088 \$85,196 \$88,460 \$71,880 Monthly \$31,34 \$32,91 \$34,56 \$86,460 \$71,880 Monthly \$31,34 \$32,91 \$34,56 \$86,460 \$71,880 Monthly \$35,432 \$37,04 \$5,990 \$3,244,50 \$3,302.00 Monthly \$4,323 \$5,704 \$5,990 \$6,299 \$6,604 Yearly \$65,184 \$68,448 \$71,880 \$75,488 \$79,248 Monthly \$2,285 \$86,240 \$2,295.00 \$2,295.00 \$3,144.50 \$3,302.00 \$2,295.00 \$2,295.00 \$3,144.50 \$3,302.00 Monthly \$4,134 \$4,341 \$4,559 \$4,786 \$5,026 Monthly \$2,067.00 \$2,279.50 \$2,279.50 \$2,299.00 \$2,513.00 Monthly \$4,134 \$4,341 \$4,559 \$4,786 \$5,026 Monthly \$2,278.50 \$2,279.50							
Monthly \$4,927 \$5,174 \$5,433 \$5,705 \$5,990			\$28.43				
Yearly \$59,124 \$62,088 \$65,196 \$68,460 \$71,880	Administrative Technician II						
Administrative Technician, Senior							
Administrative Technician, Senior Si-Monthly \$2,716.00 \$2,862.00 \$2,995.00 \$3,144.50 \$3,302.00 Nonthly \$2,432 \$5,704 \$5,995.00 \$6,239 \$6,604 Yearly \$65,184 \$68,448 \$71,880 \$75,468 \$79,248 Hourly \$23.85 \$25,04 \$26,30 \$27,61 \$29.00 \$2,705.00 \$2,279.50 \$2,393.00 \$2,513.00 \$2,000 \$2,170.00 \$2,270.50 \$2,279.50 \$2,393.00 \$2,513.00 \$2,000 \$2,170.00 \$2,170							
Monthly \$5,432 \$5,704 \$5,990 \$6,289 \$6,604							
Vearly S65,184 \$68,448 \$71,880 \$75,468 \$79,248 \$79,204 \$2,067.00 \$2,170.50 \$2,279.50 \$2,393.00 \$2,513.00 \$2,067.00 \$2,170.50 \$2,279.50 \$2,393.00 \$2,513.00 \$2,067.00 \$2,170.50 \$2,279.50 \$2,393.00 \$2,513.00 \$2,079.50 \$2,393.00 \$2,513.00 \$2,079.50 \$2,279.50 \$2,393.00 \$2,513.00 \$2,079.50 \$2,279.50 \$2,393.00 \$2,513.00 \$2,079.50 \$2,099.50 \$2,513.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,513.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,513.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,513.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,513.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,513.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,513.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,512.50 \$2,638.00 \$2,770.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,512.50 \$2,638.00 \$2,770.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,512.50 \$2,638.00 \$2,770.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,512.50 \$2,638.00 \$2,770.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,512.50 \$2,638.00 \$2,770.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,512.50 \$2,638.00 \$2,770.00 \$2,099.50 \$2,512.50 \$2,638.00 \$2,770.50 \$2,099.50 \$2,512.50 \$2,638.50 \$2,770.50 \$2,999.50 \$2,512.50 \$2,638.50 \$2,770.50 \$2,999.50 \$2,512.50 \$2,638.50 \$2,770.50 \$2,999.	Administrative Technician, Senior						
Collection System Worker Trainee							
Collection System Worker Trainee							
Monthly \$4,134 \$4,341 \$4,559 \$4,786 \$5,026 Yearly \$49,608 \$52,092 \$27,61 \$28.99 \$30.44 \$31.96 S0.001							
Vearly \$49,608 \$52,092 \$54,708 \$57,432 \$60,312	Collection System Worker Trainee						
Collection System Worker I Hourly \$26.29 \$27.61 \$28.99 \$30.44 \$31.96			\$4,134 \$40,608			\$4,700 \$57,432	
Bi-Monthly \$2,278.50 \$2,392.50 \$2,512.50 \$2,638.00 \$2,770.00							
Monthly \$4,557 \$4,785 \$5,025 \$5,276 \$5,540							
Vearly	Collection System Worker I						
Hourly \$28.99 \$30.044 \$31.97 \$33.57 \$35.24							
Bi-Monthly							
Monthly \$5,025 \$5,277 \$5,541 \$6,818 \$6,109							
Vearly \$60,300 \$63,324 \$66,492 \$69,816 \$73,308	Collection System Worker II						
Collection System Worker III			\$60,300			\$69.816	
Bi-Monthly \$2,770.50 \$2,909.50 \$3,055.00 \$3,208.00 \$3,368.50 Monthly \$5,541 \$5,819 \$6,110 \$6,416 \$6,737 \$66,492 \$69,828 \$73,320 \$76,992 \$80,844 \$60,922 \$69,828 \$73,320 \$76,992 \$80,844 \$60,922 \$69,828 \$73,320 \$76,992 \$80,844 \$60,922 \$69,828 \$73,320 \$76,992 \$80,844 \$60,922 \$69,828 \$73,320 \$76,992 \$80,844 \$60,902 \$80,844 \$60,902 \$80,844 \$60,902 \$80,840 \$60,800 \$42,84 \$60,902 \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 \$60,902 \$60,802							
Monthly \$5,541 \$5,819 \$6,110 \$6,416 \$6,737 Yearly \$66,492 \$69,828 \$73,320 \$76,992 \$80,844 Hourly \$35.24 \$37.00 \$3.886 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$60,735 \$70,72 \$7,426 \$70,920 \$80,844 \$60,735 \$70,72 \$7,426 \$70,200 \$70,920 \$70,920 \$70,920 \$70,920 \$70,000 \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 \$3,886 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$40.80 \$40							
Vearly	Collection System Worker III						
Hourly \$35.24 \$37.00 \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84							
Bi-Monthly \$3,054.00 \$3,207.00 \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00		_					
Monthly \$6,108 \$6,414 \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 Yearly \$73,296 \$76,968 \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 Hourly \$3.8.66 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$44.98 \$47.23 Bi-Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187 Yearly \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 \$93,564 \$98,244 Hourly \$28.99 \$30.44 \$31.97 \$33.57 \$35.24 Bi-Monthly \$5,212.50 \$2,638.50 \$2,770.50 \$2,909.00 \$3,054.50 Yearly \$60,300 \$63,324 \$66,492 \$69,816 \$73,308 Hourly \$31.97 \$33.57 \$35.25 \$37.02 \$38.87 Yearly \$66,492 \$69,816 \$73,308 Hourly \$31.97 \$33.57 \$35.25 \$37.02 \$38.87 Bi-Monthly \$5,541 \$5,819 \$6,110 \$6,416 \$6,737 Yearly \$66,492 \$69,828 \$73,320 \$76,992 \$80,844 Hourly \$35.24 \$37.00 \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 Bi-Monthly \$6,108 \$6,414 \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 Yearly \$73,296 \$76,968 \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 Hourly \$33.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$44.98 \$47.23 Hourly \$33.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$44.98 \$47.23 Hourly \$33.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$89,112 Hourly \$33.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$89,112 Hourly \$33.67.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 \$3,898.50 \$4,093.50 Monthly \$6,108 \$6,414 \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 Yearly \$73,296 \$76,968 \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 Hourly \$33.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$44.98 \$47.23 Bi-Monthly \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 \$3,898.50 \$4,093.50 Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187 Yearly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187 Hourly \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 \$3,898.50 \$4,093.50 Hourly \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 \$3,898.50 \$4,093.50 Hourly \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$							
Yearly \$73,296 \$76,968 \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112	Collection System Worker IV						
Hourly \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$44.98 \$47.23							
Bi-Monthly		Hourly	\$38.86	\$40.80	\$42.84	\$44.98	\$47.23
Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187	Collection System Warter Carier	Bi-Monthly	\$3,367.50	\$3,536.00	\$3,713.00		\$4,093.50
Yearly \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 \$93,564 \$98,244	Collection System Worker, Senior		\$6,735	\$7,072	\$7,426	\$7,797	\$8,187
Hourly \$28.99 \$30.44 \$31.97 \$33.57 \$35.24							
Bi-Monthly \$2,512.50 \$2,638.50 \$2,770.50 \$2,909.00 \$3,054.50 Monthly \$5,025 \$5,277 \$5,541 \$5,818 \$6,109 Yearly \$60,300 \$63,324 \$66,492 \$69,816 \$73,308 \$60,109 \$30,054.50 \$60,300 \$63,324 \$66,492 \$69,816 \$73,308 \$60,109 \$31.97 \$33.57 \$35.25 \$37.02 \$38.87 \$60,000 \$3,068.50 \$60,000 \$3,068.50 \$60,000 \$3,068.50 \$60,000 \$3,068.50 \$60,000 \$3,068.50 \$60,000 \$3,000 \$3,068.50 \$60,000 \$3,000 \$3,068.50 \$60,000 \$3,000			\$28.99	\$30.44	\$31.97		
Monthly \$5,025 \$5,277 \$5,541 \$5,818 \$6,109	Construction Increases				\$2,770.50		
Yearly \$60,300 \$63,324 \$66,492 \$69,816 \$73,308	Construction inspector i	Monthly	\$5,025	\$5,277	\$5,541	\$5,818	\$6,109
Construction Inspector II Bi-Monthly \$2,770.50 \$2,909.50 \$3,055.00 \$3,208.00 \$3,368.50 Monthly \$5,541 \$5,819 \$6,110 \$6,416 \$6,737 Yearly \$66,492 \$69,828 \$73,320 \$76,992 \$80,844 Hourly \$35.24 \$37.00 \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 Bi-Monthly \$3,054.00 \$3,207.00 \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 Monthly \$6,108 \$6,414 \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 Yearly \$73,296 \$76,968 \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 Hourly \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$44.98 \$47.23 Bi-Monthly \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 \$3,898.50 \$4,093.50 Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187		Yearly	\$60,300	\$63,324	\$66,492	\$69,816	\$73,308
Construction Inspector II Bi-Monthly \$2,770.50 \$2,909.50 \$3,055.00 \$3,208.00 \$3,368.50 Monthly \$5,541 \$5,819 \$6,110 \$6,416 \$6,737 Yearly \$66,492 \$69,828 \$73,320 \$76,992 \$80,844 Hourly \$35.24 \$37.00 \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 Bi-Monthly \$3,054.00 \$3,207.00 \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 Monthly \$6,108 \$6,414 \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 Yearly \$73,296 \$76,968 \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 Hourly \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$44.98 \$47.23 Bi-Monthly \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 \$3,898.50 \$4,093.50 Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187		Hourly					
Monthly \$5,541 \$5,819 \$6,110 \$6,416 \$6,737 Yearly \$66,492 \$69,828 \$73,320 \$76,992 \$80,844 Hourly \$35.24 \$37.00 \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 Bi-Monthly \$3,054.00 \$3,207.00 \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 Monthly \$6,108 \$6,414 \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 Yearly \$73,296 \$76,968 \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 Hourly \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$44.98 \$47.23 Bi-Monthly \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 \$3,898.50 \$4,093.50 Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187 Construction Inspector, Senior Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187 Construction Inspector Senior	Construction Inspector II		\$2,770.50		\$3,055.00		\$3,368.50
Yearly \$66,492 \$69,828 \$73,320 \$76,992 \$80,844	Construction inspector in				\$6,110	\$6,416	
Construction Inspector III Bi-Monthly \$3,054.00 \$3,207.00 \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 Monthly Monthly \$6,108 \$6,414 \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 Yearly Yearly \$73,296 \$76,968 \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 Hourly Hourly Hourly \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$44.98 \$47.23 Bi-Monthly \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 \$3,898.50 \$4,093.50 Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187							
Monthly \$6,108 \$6,414 \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 Yearly \$73,296 \$76,968 \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 Hourly \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$44.98 \$47.23 Bi-Monthly \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 \$3,898.50 \$4,093.50 Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187 Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187 Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,426 \$7,426 \$7,426 \$7,426 \$7,426 \$7,426 \$7,426 \$7,426 \$7,426 \$7,426 \$7,426							
World by St, 108 \$6,141 \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 Yearly \$73,296 \$76,968 \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 Hourly \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$44.98 \$47.23 Bi-Monthly \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 \$3,898.50 \$4,093.50 Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187	Construction Inspector III	Bi-Monthly					
Hourly \$38.86 \$40.80 \$42.84 \$44.98 \$47.23	Construction inspector in						
Construction Inspector, Senior Bi-Monthly \$3,367.50 \$3,536.00 \$3,713.00 \$3,898.50 \$4,093.50 Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187							
Monthly \$6,735 \$7,072 \$7,426 \$7,797 \$8,187							
$\frac{1}{2}$ Monthly $\frac{1}{2}$ 0,735 $\frac{1}{2}$ 7,072 $\frac{1}{2}$ 7,426 $\frac{1}{2}$ 7,797 $\frac{1}{2}$ 8,187	Construction Inspector Senior						
Yearly \$80,820 \$84,864 \$89,112 \$93,564 \$98,244	Constitution inspector, Senior		\$6,735				
		Yearly	\$80,820	\$84,864	\$89,112	\$93,564	\$98,244

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$28.99	\$30.44	\$31.97	\$33.57	\$35.24
Construction Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,512.50	\$2,638.50	\$2,770.50	\$2,909.00	\$3,054.50
	Monthly Yearly	\$5,025 \$60,300	\$5,277 \$63,324	\$5,541 \$66,492	\$5,818 \$69,816	\$6,109 \$73,308
	Hourly	\$31.97	\$33.57	\$35.25	\$37.02	\$38.87
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,770.50	\$2,909.50	\$3,055.00	\$3,208.00	\$3,368.50
Construction Worker II	Monthly	\$5,541	\$5,819	\$6,110	\$6,416	\$6,737
	Yearly	\$66,492	\$69,828	\$73,320	\$76,992	\$80,844
	Hourly	\$35.24	\$37.00	\$38.86	\$40.80	\$42.84
Construction Worker III	Bi-Monthly	\$3,054.00	\$3,207.00	\$3,367.50	\$3,536.00	\$3,713.00
Concuración Worker III	Monthly	\$6,108	\$6,414	\$6,735	\$7,072	\$7,426
	Yearly	\$73,296	\$76,968 \$40.80	\$80,820 \$42.84	\$84,864 \$44.98	\$89,112 \$47.23
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$38.86 \$3,367.50	\$3,536.00	\$3,713.00	\$3,898.50	\$4,093.50
Construction Worker, Senior	Monthly	\$6,735	\$7,072	\$7,426	\$7.797	\$8,187
	Yearly	\$80,820	\$84,864	\$89,112	\$93,564	\$98,244
	Hourly	\$24.55	\$25.78	\$27.07	\$28.42	\$29.84
Customer Service Representative I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,127.50	\$2,234.00	\$2,346.00	\$2,463.00	\$2,586.50
Customer Service Representative i	Monthly	\$4,255	\$4,468	\$4,692	\$4,926	\$5,173
	Yearly	\$51,060	\$53,616	\$56,304	\$59,112	\$62,076
	Hourly	\$28.43	\$29.85	\$31.34	\$32.91	\$34.56
Customer Service Representative II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,463.50 \$4,927	\$2,587.00 \$5,174	\$2,716.50	\$2,852.50 \$5,705	\$2,995.00 \$5,990
·	Monthly Yearly	\$4,92 <i>1</i> \$59,124	\$5,174 \$62,088	\$5,433 \$65,196	\$5,705 \$68,460	\$5,990 \$71,880
	Hourly	\$31.34	\$32.91	\$34.56	\$36.28	\$38.10
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,716.00	\$2,852.00	\$2,995.00	\$3,144.50	\$3,302.00
Customer Service Representative III	Monthly	\$5,432	\$5,704	\$5,990	\$6,289	\$6,604
	Yearly	\$65,184	\$68,448	\$71,880	\$75,468	\$79,248
	Hourly	\$34.55	\$36.28	\$38.09	\$40.00	\$42.00
Customer Service Representative, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$2,994.00	\$3,144.00	\$3,301.50	\$3,466.50	\$3,640.00
oustomer dervice representative, demoi	Monthly	\$5,988	\$6,288	\$6,603	\$6,933	\$7,280
	Yearly	\$71,856	\$75,456	\$79,236	\$83,196	\$87,360
	Hourly Bi Monthly	\$38.09	\$40.00	\$42.01	\$44.11	\$46.31
Customer Service Supervisor	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$3,301.50 \$6,603	\$3,467.00 \$6,934	\$3,640.50 \$7,281	\$3,822.50 \$7,645	\$4,013.50 \$8,027
	Yearly	\$79,236	\$83,208	\$87,372	\$91,740	\$96,324
	Hourly	\$23.85	\$25.04	\$26.30	\$27.61	\$29.00
Dietuikutien Werken Treines	Bi-Monthly	\$2,067.00	\$2,170.50	\$2,279.50	\$2,393.00	\$2,513.00
Distribution Worker Trainee	Monthly	\$4,134	\$4,341	\$4,559	\$4,786	\$5,026
	Yearly	\$49,608	\$52,092	\$54,708	\$57,432	\$60,312
	Hourly	\$26.29	\$27.61	\$28.99	\$30.44	\$31.96
Distribution Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,278.50	\$2,392.50	\$2,512.50	\$2,638.00	\$2,770.00
	Monthly Yearly	\$4,557 \$54,684	\$4,785 \$57,420	\$5,025 \$60,300	\$5,276 \$63,312	\$5,540 \$66,480
	Hourly	\$28.99	\$30.44	\$31.97	\$33.57	\$35.24
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,512.50	\$2,638.50	\$2,770.50	\$2,909.00	\$3,054.50
Distribution Worker II	Monthly	\$5,025	\$5,277	\$5,541	\$5,818	\$6,109
	Yearly	\$60,300	\$63,324	\$66,492	\$69,816	\$73,308
	Hourly	\$31.97	\$33.57	\$35.25	\$37.02	\$38.87
Distribution Worker III	Bi-Monthly	\$2,770.50	\$2,909.50	\$3,055.00	\$3,208.00	\$3,368.50
c.ibadon rontoi in	Monthly	\$5,541	\$5,819	\$6,110	\$6,416	\$6,737
	Yearly	\$66,492	\$69,828	\$73,320	\$76,992	\$80,844
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$35.24 \$3,054.00	\$37.00 \$3,207.00	\$38.86 \$3,367.50	\$40.80 \$3,536.00	\$42.84 \$3,713.00
Distribution Worker IV	Monthly	\$6,108	\$6,414	\$6,735	\$7,072	\$7,426
	Yearly	\$73,296	\$76,968	\$80,820	\$84,864	\$89,112
	Hourly	\$38.86	\$40.80	\$42.84	\$44.98	\$47.23
Distribution Worker, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,367.50	\$3,536.00	\$3,713.00	\$3,898.50	\$4,093.50
DISHIDUHUH WURKEL, SEHIUI	Monthly	\$6,735	\$7,072	\$7,426	\$7,797	\$8,187
	Yearly	\$80,820	\$84,864	\$89,112	\$93,564	\$98,244
	Hourly	\$35.24	\$37.00	\$38.86	\$40.80	\$42.84
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech I	Bi-Monthly	\$3,054.00	\$3,207.00	\$3,367.50	\$3,536.00	\$3,713.00
	Monthly Yearly	\$6,108 \$73,296	\$6,414 \$76,968	\$6,735 \$80,820	\$7,072 \$84,864	\$7,426 \$89,112
	Hourly	\$38.86	\$40.80	\$42.84	\$44.98	\$47.23
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,367.50	\$3,536.00	\$3,713.00	\$3,898.50	\$4,093.50
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech II	Monthly	\$6,735	\$7,072	\$7,426	\$7,797	\$8,187
	Yearly	\$80,820	\$84,864	\$89,112	\$93,564	\$98,244
	. ,					

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$42.84	\$44.99	\$47.24	\$49.60	\$52.08
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,713.00	\$3,899.00	\$4,094.00	\$4,299.00	\$4,514.00
Electrician, met americation 1 con, comer	Monthly	\$7,426	\$7,798	\$8,188	\$8,598	\$9,028
	Yearly	\$89,112	\$93,576	\$98,256	\$103,176	\$108,336
	Hourly	\$46.30	\$48.62	\$51.06	\$53.61	\$56.29
Engineer - Associate	Bi-Monthly	\$4,013.00	\$4,214.00	\$4,425.00	\$4,646.00	\$4,878.50
ŭ	Monthly Yearly	\$8,026	\$8,428	\$8,850 \$106,200	\$9,292 \$111,504	\$9,757
		\$96,312 \$51.05	\$101,136 \$53.60	\$56.28	\$59.10	\$117,084
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$4,424.00	\$4,645.50	\$4,878.00	\$5,122.00	\$62.05 \$5,378.00
Engineer - Civil	Monthly	\$8,848	\$9,291	\$9,756	\$10,244	\$10,756
	Yearly	\$106,176	\$111,492	\$117,072	\$122,928	\$129,072
	Hourly	\$56.28	\$59.09	\$62.05	\$65.15	\$68.41
	Bi-Monthly		\$5,121.50	\$5,378.00	\$5,646.50	\$5,929.00
Engineer - Civil Senior	Monthly	\$9,755	\$10,243	\$10,756	\$11,293	\$11,858
	Yearly	\$117,060	\$122,916	\$129,072	\$135,516	\$142,296
	Hourly	\$48.62	\$51.05	\$53.61	\$56.29	\$59.10
F : : A (Bi-Monthly	\$4,213.50	\$4,424.50	\$4,646.00	\$4,878.50	\$5,122.00
Engineering Analyst	Monthly	\$8,427	\$8,849	\$9,292	\$9,757	\$10,244
	Yearly	\$101,124	\$106,188	\$111,504	\$117,084	\$122,928
	Hourly	\$34.55	\$36.28	\$38.09	\$40.00	\$42.00
Engineering Coordinator	Bi-Monthly	\$2,994.00	\$3,144.00	\$3,301.50	\$3,466.50	\$3,640.00
Engineering Coordinator	Monthly	\$5,988	\$6,288	\$6,603	\$6,933	\$7,280
	Yearly	\$71,856	\$75,456	\$79,236	\$83,196	\$87,360
	Hourly	\$32.91	\$34.56	\$36.29	\$38.10	\$40.01
Engineering Technician I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,852.00	\$2,995.00	\$3,145.00	\$3,302.00	\$3,467.50
Engineering reenmount	Monthly	\$5,704	\$5,990	\$6,290	\$6,604	\$6,935
	Yearly	\$68,448	\$71,880	\$75,480	\$79,248	\$83,220
	Hourly	\$38.09	\$40.00	\$42.01	\$44.11	\$46.31
Engineering Technician II	Bi-Monthly		\$3,467.00	\$3,640.50	\$3,822.50	\$4,013.50
0 0	Monthly	\$6,603 \$79,236	\$6,934 \$83,208	\$7,281	\$7,645	\$8,027
	Yearly Hourly	\$44.09	\$46.30	\$87,372 \$48.62	\$91,740 \$51.05	\$96,324 \$53.61
	Bi-Monthly		\$4,013.00	\$4,214.00	\$4,424.50	\$4,646.00
Engineering Technician, Senior	Monthly	\$7,643	\$8,026	\$8,428	\$8,849	\$9,292
	Yearly	\$91,716	\$96,312	\$101,136	\$106,188	\$111,504
	Hourly	\$27.07	\$28.43	\$29.85	\$31.34	\$32.91
	Bi-Monthly		\$2,463.50	\$2,587.00	\$2,716.50	\$2,852.00
Facilities Maintenance Technician	Monthly	\$4,692	\$4,927	\$5,174	\$5,433	\$5,704
	Yearly	\$56,304	\$59,124	\$62,088	\$65,196	\$68,448
	Hourly	\$28.99	\$30.44	\$31.96	\$33.56	\$35.23
1.6 .6 O.6 T.1.11	Bi-Monthly	\$2,512.17	\$2,637.78	\$2,769.67	\$2,908.15	\$3,053.56
Information Systems Technician I	Monthly	\$5,024	\$5,276	\$5,539	\$5,816	\$6,107
	Yearly	\$60,292	\$63,307	\$66,472	\$69,796	\$73,285
	Hourly	\$31.96	\$33.56	\$35.23	\$37.00	\$38.84
Information Systems Technician II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,769.67	\$2,908.15	\$3,053.56	\$3,206.24	\$3,366.55
illioithation Systems reclinician il	Monthly	\$5,539	\$5,816	\$6,107	\$6,412	\$6,733
	Yearly	\$66,472	\$69,796	\$73,285	\$76,950	\$80,797
	Hourly	\$34.55	\$36.28	\$38.09	\$40.00	\$42.00
Information Systems Analyst	Bi-Monthly	\$2,994.00	\$3,144.00	\$3,301.50	\$3,466.50	\$3,640.00
ea.e Systems / analyst	Monthly	\$5,988	\$6,288	\$6,603	\$6,933	\$7,280
	Yearly	\$71,856	\$75,456	\$79,236	\$83,196	\$87,360
	Hourly	\$32.59	\$34.22	\$35.94	\$37.74	\$39.62
Mechanic I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,824.50	\$2,966.00	\$3,114.50	\$3,270.50	\$3,434.00
	Monthly	\$5,649 \$67,700	\$5,932 \$71,194	\$6,229 \$74,749	\$6,541 \$78,402	\$6,868
	Yearly	\$67,788 \$35.93	\$71,184	\$74,748	\$78,492	\$82,416
	Hourly Bi Monthly		\$37.73	\$39.62	\$41.60	\$43.68
Mechanic II	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$3,114.00 \$6,228	\$3,270.00 \$6,540	\$3,433.50 \$6,867	\$3,605.50 \$7,211	\$3,785.50 \$7,571
	Yearly	\$74,736	\$6,540 \$78,480	\$82,404	\$86,532	\$90,852
	Hourly	\$39.61	\$41.60	\$43.68	\$45.87	\$48.16
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,433.00	\$3,605.00	\$3,785.50	\$3,975.00	\$4,173.50
Mechanic, Senior	Monthly	\$6,866	\$7,210	\$7,571	\$7,950	\$8,347
	Yearly	\$82,392	\$86,520	\$90,852	\$95,400	\$100,164
	1	,, 	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	, ,	, , , , , , ,	Ţ · - 3, · • ·

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$23.85	\$25.04	\$26.30	\$27.61	\$29.00
Meter Reader Trainee	Bi-Monthly	\$2,067.00	\$2,170.50	\$2,279.50	\$2,393.00	\$2,513.00
Woter Redder Traines	Monthly	\$4,134	\$4,341	\$4,559	\$4,786	\$5,026
	Yearly	\$49,608	\$52,092	\$54,708	\$57,432	\$60,312
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$26.29 \$2,278.50	\$27.61 \$2,392.50	\$28.99 \$2,512.50	\$30.44 \$2,638.00	\$31.96 \$2,770.00
Meter Reader I	Monthly	\$4,557	\$4,785	\$5,025	\$5,276	\$5,540
	Yearly	\$54,684	\$57,420	\$60,300	\$63,312	\$66,480
	Hourly	\$28.99	\$30.44	\$31.97	\$33.57	\$35.24
Mateu Dander II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,512.50	\$2,638.50	\$2,770.50	\$2,909.00	\$3,054.50
Meter Reader II	Monthly	\$5,025	\$5,277	\$5,541	\$5,818	\$6,109
	Yearly	\$60,300	\$63,324	\$66,492	\$69,816	\$73,308
	Hourly	\$38.09	\$40.00	\$42.01	\$44.11	\$46.31
Purchasing Agent	Bi-Monthly	\$3,301.50	\$3,467.00	\$3,640.50	\$3,822.50	\$4,013.50
	Monthly Yearly	\$6,603 \$79,236	\$6,934 \$83,208	\$7,281 \$87,372	\$7,645 \$91,740	\$8,027 \$96,324
	Hourly	\$42.84	\$44.99	\$47.24	\$49.60	\$52.08
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,713.00	\$3,899.00	\$4,094.00	\$4,299.00	\$4,514.00
SCADA Technician I	Monthly	\$7,426	\$7,798	\$8,188	\$8,598	\$9,028
	Yearly	\$89,112	\$93,576	\$98,256	\$103,176	\$108,336
	Hourly	\$47.23	\$49.59	\$52.07	\$54.68	\$57.41
SCADA Technician, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$4,093.00	\$4,298.00	\$4,513.00	\$4,739.00	\$4,975.50
SCADA Technician, Senior	Monthly	\$8,186	\$8,596	\$9,026	\$9,478	\$9,951
	Yearly	\$98,232	\$103,152	\$108,312	\$113,736	\$119,412
	Hourly	\$44.98	\$47.23	\$49.60	\$52.08	\$54.68
Senior Supervisor, Construction/Inspection	Bi-Monthly	\$3,898.50	\$4,093.50 \$8,187	\$4,298.50	\$4,513.50	\$4,739.00 \$9.478
	Monthly Yearly	\$7,797 \$93,564	\$98,244	\$8,597 \$103,164	\$9,027 \$108,324	\$9,478 \$113,736
	Hourly	\$44.98	\$47.23	\$49.60	\$52.08	\$54.68
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,898.50	\$4,093.50	\$4,298.50	\$4,513.50	\$4,739.00
Senior Supervisor, Distribution & Collections	Monthly	\$7,797	\$8,187	\$8,597	\$9,027	\$9,478
	Yearly	\$93,564	\$98,244	\$103,164	\$108,324	\$113,736
Senior Supervisor, Electrical/SCADA	Hourly	\$52.06	\$54.67	\$57.40	\$60.28	\$63.29
	Bi-Monthly	\$4,512.00	\$4,738.00	\$4,975.00	\$5,224.00	\$5,485.00
Corner Capervicor, Electrical/Corner	Monthly	\$9,024	\$9,476	\$9,950	\$10,448	\$10,970
	Yearly	\$108,288	\$113,712	\$119,400	\$125,376	\$131,640
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$44.98 \$3,898.50	\$47.23 \$4,093.50	\$49.60 \$4,298.50	\$52.08 \$4,513.50	\$54.68 \$4,739.00
Senior Supervisor, W/WW Operations	Monthly	\$7,797	\$8,187	\$8,597	\$9,027	\$9,478
	Yearly	\$93,564	\$98,244	\$103,164	\$108,324	\$113,736
	Hourly	\$28.99	\$30.44	\$31.97	\$33.57	\$35.24
I IANA ANA ANA A	Bi-Monthly	\$2,512.50	\$2,638.50	\$2,770.50	\$2,909.00	\$3,054.50
Utility Worker I	Monthly	\$5,025	\$5,277	\$5,541	\$5,818	\$6,109
	Yearly	\$60,300	\$63,324	\$66,492	\$69,816	\$73,308
	Hourly	\$35.24	\$37.00	\$38.86	\$40.80	\$42.84
Utility Worker II	Bi-Monthly	\$3,054.00	\$3,207.00	\$3,367.50	\$3,536.00	\$3,713.00
,	Monthly	\$6,108 \$73,206	\$6,414 \$76,068	\$6,735 \$80,820	\$7,072 \$84,864	\$7,426 \$89,112
	Yearly	\$73,296 \$38.86	\$76,968 \$40.80	\$80,820 \$42.84	\$84,864 \$44.98	\$47.23
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$3,367.50	\$40.80	\$3,713.00	\$3,898.50	\$47.23
Utility Worker Senior	Monthly	\$6,735	\$7,072	\$7,426	\$7,797	\$8,187
	Yearly	\$80,820	\$84,864	\$89,112	\$93,564	\$98,244
	Hourly	\$26.29	\$27.61	\$28.99	\$30.44	\$31.96
M/MM Tractment Dient Onerster O'T	Bi-Monthly	\$2,278.50	\$2,392.50	\$2,512.50	\$2,638.00	\$2,770.00
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator OIT	Monthly	\$4,557	\$4,785	\$5,025	\$5,276	\$5,540
	Yearly	\$54,684	\$57,420	\$60,300	\$63,312	\$66,480
	Hourly	\$28.99	\$30.44	\$31.97	\$33.57	\$35.24
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,512.50	\$2,638.50	\$2,770.50	\$2,909.00	\$3,054.50
'	Monthly	\$5,025 \$60,300	\$5,277 \$63,324	\$5,541 \$66,492	\$5,818 \$60,816	\$6,109 \$73,308
	Yearly	\$60,300 \$31.97	\$63,324 \$33.57	\$66,492 \$35.25	\$69,816 \$37.02	\$73,308 \$38.87
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$31.97	\$33.57	\$3,055.00	\$3,208.00	\$38.87 \$3,368.50
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator II	Monthly	\$5,541	\$5,819	\$6,110	\$6,416	\$6,737
	Yearly	\$66,492	\$69,828	\$73,320	\$76,992	\$80,844
	Hourly	\$35.24	\$37.00	\$38.86	\$40.80	\$42.84
\M/\M\M Treatment Plant Operator III	Bi-Monthly	\$3,054.00	\$3,207.00	\$3,367.50	\$3,536.00	\$3,713.00
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator III	Monthly	\$6,108	\$6,414	\$6,735	\$7,072	\$7,426
	Yearly	\$73,296	\$76,968	\$80,820	\$84,864	\$89,112

APPENDIX C - SEIU Local 1021 Union Wage Schedule Effective 7/01/2023 (with a 3.0% Salary Increase)

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$38.86	\$40.80	\$42.84	\$44.98	\$47.23
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,367.50	\$3,536.00	\$3,713.00	\$3,898.50	\$4,093.50
W/WWW Treatment Flant Operator, Senior	Monthly	\$6,735	\$7,072	\$7,426	\$7,797	\$8,187
	Yearly	\$80,820	\$84,864	\$89,112	\$93,564	\$98,244
	Hourly	\$35.24	\$37.00	\$38.86	\$40.80	\$42.84
Water Concentation Coordinates	Bi-Monthly	\$3,054.00	\$3,207.00	\$3,367.50	\$3,536.00	\$3,713.00
Water Conservation Coordinator	Monthly	\$6,108	\$6,414	\$6,735	\$7,072	\$7,426
	Yearly	\$73,296	\$76,968	\$80,820	\$84,864	\$89,112
	Hourly	\$36.95	\$38.80	\$40.75	\$42.78	\$44.93
Water Decresses Specialist	Bi-Monthly	\$3,202.50	\$3,363.00	\$3,531.50	\$3,708.00	\$3,893.50
Water Resrouces Specialist	Monthly	\$6,405	\$6,726	\$7,063	\$7,416	\$7,787
	Yearly	\$76,860	\$80,712	\$84,756	\$88,992	\$93,444

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$39.05	\$41.01	\$43.06	\$45.21	\$47.48
Accountant I	Bi-Monthly	\$3,384.50	\$3,554.00	\$3,732.00	\$3,918.50	\$4,114.50
	Monthly Yearly	\$6,769 \$81,228	\$7,108 \$85,296	\$7,464 \$89,568	\$7,837 \$94,044	\$8,229 \$98,748
	Hourly	\$43.05	\$45.21	\$47.47	\$49.85	\$52.34
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,731.00	\$3,918.00	\$4,114.00	\$4,320.00	\$4,536.00
Accountant II	Monthly	\$7,462	\$7,836	\$8,228	\$8,640	\$9,072
	Yearly	\$89,544	\$94,032	\$98,736	\$103,680	\$108,864
	Hourly	\$32.12	\$33.73	\$35.42	\$37.19	\$39.05
Accounting Technician I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,784.00	\$2,923.50	\$3,070.00	\$3,223.50	\$3,384.50
, teesaming , comments.	Monthly	\$5,568	\$5,847	\$6,140	\$6,447	\$6,769
	Yearly	\$66,816	\$70,164	\$73,680	\$77,364	\$81,228
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$35.41 \$3,069.00	\$37.18 \$3,222.50	\$39.05 \$3,384.00	\$41.00 \$3,553.00	\$43.04 \$3,730.50
Accounting Technician II	Monthly	\$6,138	\$6,445	\$6,768	\$7,106	\$7,461
	Yearly	\$73,656	\$77,340	\$81,216	\$85,272	\$89,532
	Hourly	\$25.17	\$26.43	\$27.76	\$29.14	\$30.60
	Bi-Monthly		\$2,290.50	\$2,405.50	\$2,525.50	\$2,652.00
Administrative Technician I	Monthly	\$4,362	\$4,581	\$4,811	\$5,051	\$5,304
	Yearly	\$52,344	\$54,972	\$57,732	\$60,612	\$63,648
	Hourly	\$29.14	\$30.60	\$32.13	\$33.74	\$35.43
Administrative Technician II	Bi-Monthly		\$2,652.00	\$2,785.00	\$2,924.00	\$3,070.50
,	Monthly	\$5,051 \$60,612	\$5,304	\$5,570	\$5,848	\$6,141
	Yearly Hourly	\$32.12	\$63,648 \$33.73	\$66,840 \$35.42	\$70,176 \$37.19	\$73,692 \$39.05
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,784.00	\$2,923.50	\$3,070.00	\$3,223.50	\$3,384.50
Administrative Technician, Senior	Monthly	\$5,568	\$5,847	\$6,140	\$6,447	\$6,769
	Yearly	\$66,816	\$70,164	\$73,680	\$77,364	\$81,228
	Hourly	\$24.45	\$25.67	\$26.96	\$28.31	\$29.72
Collection System Worker Trainee	Bi-Monthly	\$2,119.00	\$2,225.00	\$2,336.50	\$2,453.50	\$2,576.00
Concension System Worker Trainee	Monthly	\$4,238	\$4,450	\$4,673	\$4,907	\$5,152
	Yearly	\$50,856	\$53,400	\$56,076	\$58,884	\$61,824
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$26.95 \$2,335.50	\$28.30 \$2,452.50	\$29.72 \$2,575.50	\$31.20 \$2,704.00	\$32.76 \$2,839.50
Collection System Worker I	Monthly	\$4,671	\$4,905	\$5,151	\$5,408	\$5,679
	Yearly	\$56,052	\$58,860	\$61,812	\$64,896	\$68,148
	Hourly	\$29.72	\$31.21	\$32.77	\$34.41	\$36.13
Collection System Worker II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,575.50	\$2,704.50	\$2,840.00	\$2,982.00	\$3,131.00
Concentration Cystem Worker II	Monthly	\$5,151	\$5,409	\$5,680	\$5,964	\$6,262
	Yearly	\$61,812	\$64,908	\$68,160	\$71,568	\$75,144
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$32.77 \$2,840.00	\$34.41 \$2,982.00	\$36.13 \$3,131.50	\$37.94 \$3,288.00	\$39.84 \$3,452.50
Collection System Worker III	Monthly	\$5,680	\$5,964	\$6,263	\$6,576	\$6,905
	Yearly	\$68,160	\$71,568	\$75,156	\$78,912	\$82,860
	Hourly	\$36.12	\$37.93	\$39.83	\$41.82	\$43.92
Collection System Worker IV	Bi-Monthly	\$3,130.50	\$3,287.50	\$3,452.00	\$3,624.50	\$3,806.00
Collection System Worker IV	Monthly	\$6,261	\$6,575	\$6,904	\$7,249	\$7,612
	Yearly	\$75,132	\$78,900	\$82,848	\$86,988	\$91,344
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$39.83 \$3,452.00	\$41.83 \$3,625.00	\$43.92 \$3,806.50	\$46.12 \$3,997.00	\$48.42 \$4,196.50
Collection System Worker, Senior	Monthly	\$6,904	\$7,250	\$7,613	\$7,994	\$8,393
	Yearly	\$82,848	\$87,000	\$91,356	\$95,928	\$100,716
	Hourly	\$29.72	\$31.21	\$32.77	\$34.41	\$36.13
Construction Inspector I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,575.50	\$2,704.50	\$2,840.00	\$2,982.00	\$3,131.00
Construction Inspector I	Monthly	\$5,151	\$5,409	\$5,680	\$5,964	\$6,262
	Yearly	\$61,812	\$64,908	\$68,160	\$71,568	\$75,144
	Hourly	\$32.77	\$34.41	\$36.13	\$37.94	\$39.84
Construction Inspector II	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$2,840.00 \$5,680	\$2,982.00 \$5,964	\$3,131.50 \$6,263	\$3,288.00 \$6,576	\$3,452.50 \$6,905
	Yearly	\$68,160	\$5,964 \$71,568	\$6,263 \$75,156	\$6,576 \$78,912	\$82,860
	Hourly	\$36.12	\$37.93	\$39.83	\$41.82	\$43.92
Construction Incrests III	Bi-Monthly	\$3,130.50	\$3,287.50	\$3,452.00	\$3,624.50	\$3,806.00
Construction Inspector III	Monthly	\$6,261	\$6,575	\$6,904	\$7,249	\$7,612
	Yearly	\$75,132	\$78,900	\$82,848	\$86,988	\$91,344
	Hourly	\$39.83	\$41.83	\$43.92	\$46.12	\$48.42
Construction Inspector, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,452.00	\$3,625.00	\$3,806.50	\$3,997.00	\$4,196.50
	Monthly	\$6,904	\$7,250 \$87,000	\$7,613 \$01,356	\$7,994 \$05,028	\$8,393 \$100.716
	Yearly	\$82,848	\$87,000	\$91,356	\$95,928	\$100,716

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$29.72	\$31.21	\$32.77	\$34.41	\$36.13
Construction Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,575.50	\$2,704.50	\$2,840.00	\$2,982.00	\$3,131.00
	Monthly Yearly	\$5,151 \$61,812	\$5,409	\$5,680	\$5,964	\$6,262
	Hourly	\$32.77	\$64,908 \$34.41	\$68,160 \$36.13	\$71,568 \$37.94	\$75,144 \$39.84
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,840.00	\$2,982.00	\$3,131.50	\$3,288.00	\$3,452.50
Construction Worker II	Monthly	\$5,680	\$5,964	\$6,263	\$6,576	\$6,905
	Yearly	\$68,160	\$71,568	\$75,156	\$78,912	\$82,860
	Hourly	\$36.12	\$37.93	\$39.83	\$41.82	\$43.92
Construction Worker III	Bi-Monthly	\$3,130.50	\$3,287.50	\$3,452.00	\$3,624.50	\$3,806.00
Construction worker in	Monthly	\$6,261	\$6,575	\$6,904	\$7,249	\$7,612
	Yearly	\$75,132	\$78,900	\$82,848	\$86,988	\$91,344
	Hourly	\$39.83	\$41.83	\$43.92	\$46.12	\$48.42
Construction Worker, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,452.00	\$3,625.00	\$3,806.50	\$3,997.00	\$4,196.50
	Monthly Yearly	\$6,904 \$82,848	\$7,250 \$87,000	\$7,613 \$91,356	\$7,994 \$95,928	\$8,393 \$100,716
	Hourly	\$25.17	\$26.43	\$27.76	\$29.14	\$30.60
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,181.00	\$2,290.50	\$2,405.50	\$2,525.50	\$2,652.00
Customer Service Representative I	Monthly	\$4,362	\$4.581	\$4,811	\$5,051	\$5,304
	Yearly	\$52,344	\$54,972	\$57,732	\$60,612	\$63,648
	Hourly	\$29.14	\$30.60	\$32.13	\$33.74	\$35.43
Customer Service Representative II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,525.50	\$2,652.00	\$2,785.00	\$2,924.00	\$3,070.50
Customer Service Representative ii	Monthly	\$5,051	\$5,304	\$5,570	\$5,848	\$6,141
	Yearly	\$60,612	\$63,648	\$66,840	\$70,176	\$73,692
	Hourly	\$32.12	\$33.73	\$35.42	\$37.19	\$39.05
Customer Service Representative III	Bi-Monthly	\$2,784.00	\$2,923.50	\$3,070.00	\$3,223.50	\$3,384.50
Oustomer dervice representative in	Monthly	\$5,568	\$5,847	\$6,140	\$6,447	\$6,769
	Yearly	\$66,816	\$70,164	\$73,680	\$77,364	\$81,228
Customer Service Representative, Senior	Hourly	\$35.41	\$37.18	\$39.05	\$41.00	\$43.04
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,069.00	\$3,222.50	\$3,384.00	\$3,553.00	\$3,730.50
	Monthly Yearly	\$6,138 \$73,656	\$6,445 \$77,340	\$6,768 \$81,216	\$7,106 \$85,272	\$7,461 \$89,532
	Hourly	\$39.05	\$41.01	\$43.06	\$45.21	\$47.48
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,384.50	\$3,554.00	\$3.732.00	\$3,918.50	\$4,114.50
Customer Service Supervisor	Monthly	\$6,769	\$7,108	\$7,464	\$7,837	\$8,229
	Yearly	\$81,228	\$85,296	\$89,568	\$94,044	\$98,748
	Hourly	\$24.45	\$25.67	\$26.96	\$28.31	\$29.72
Distribution Worker Traines	Bi-Monthly	\$2,119.00	\$2,225.00	\$2,336.50	\$2,453.50	\$2,576.00
Distribution Worker Trainee	Monthly	\$4,238	\$4,450	\$4,673	\$4,907	\$5,152
	Yearly	\$50,856	\$53,400	\$56,076	\$58,884	\$61,824
	Hourly	\$26.95	\$28.30	\$29.72	\$31.20	\$32.76
Distribution Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,335.50	\$2,452.50	\$2,575.50	\$2,704.00	\$2,839.50
Biotribation Worker 1	Monthly	\$4,671	\$4,905	\$5,151	\$5,408	\$5,679
	Yearly	\$56,052	\$58,860	\$61,812	\$64,896	\$68,148
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$29.72	\$31.21 \$2,704.50	\$32.77 \$2,840.00	\$34.41 \$2,982.00	\$36.13 \$3,131.00
Distribution Worker II	Monthly	\$2,575.50 \$5,151	\$5,409	\$5,680	\$5,964	\$6,262
	Yearly	\$61,812	\$64,908	\$68,160	\$71,568	\$75,144
	Hourly	\$32.77	\$34.41	\$36.13	\$37.94	\$39.84
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,840.00	\$2,982.00	\$3,131.50	\$3,288.00	\$3,452.50
Distribution Worker III	Monthly	\$5,680	\$5,964	\$6,263	\$6,576	\$6,905
	Yearly	\$68,160	\$71,568	\$75,156	\$78,912	\$82,860
	Hourly	\$36.12	\$37.93	\$39.83	\$41.82	\$43.92
Distribution Worker IV	Bi-Monthly	\$3,130.50	\$3,287.50	\$3,452.00	\$3,624.50	\$3,806.00
Distribution worker tv	Monthly	\$6,261	\$6,575	\$6,904	\$7,249	\$7,612
	Yearly	\$75,132	\$78,900	\$82,848	\$86,988	\$91,344
	Hourly	\$39.83	\$41.83	\$43.92	\$46.12	\$48.42
Distribution Worker, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,452.00	\$3,625.00	\$3,806.50	\$3,997.00	\$4,196.50
,	Monthly	\$6,904	\$7,250	\$7,613	\$7,994	\$8,393
	Yearly	\$82,848	\$87,000	\$91,356	\$95,928	\$100,716
	Hourly Bi Monthly	\$36.12	\$37.93	\$39.83	\$41.82	\$43.92
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech I	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$3,130.50	\$3,287.50 \$6,575	\$3,452.00	\$3,624.50 \$7,249	\$3,806.00 \$7,612
	Yearly	\$6,261 \$75,132	\$78,900	\$6,904 \$82,848	\$7,249 \$86,988	\$91,344
	Hourly	\$39.83	\$41.83	\$43.92	\$46.12	\$48.42
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,452.00	\$3,625.00	\$3,806.50	\$3,997.00	\$4,196.50
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech II	Monthly	\$6,904	\$7,250	\$7,613	\$7,994	\$8,393
	Yearly	\$82,848	\$87,000	\$91,356	\$95,928	\$100,716
			,			

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$43.92	\$46.11	\$48.42	\$50.84	\$53.38
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,806.00	\$3,996.50	\$4,196.50	\$4,406.50	\$4,626.50
Electrician/mentation recit, defilor	Monthly	\$7,612	\$7,993	\$8,393	\$8,813	\$9,253
	Yearly	\$91,344	\$95,916	\$100,716	\$105,756	\$111,036
	Hourly	\$47.46	\$49.84	\$52.33	\$54.95	\$57.70
Engineer - Associate	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$4,113.50 \$8,227	\$4,319.50 \$8,639	\$4,535.50 \$9,071	\$4,762.50	\$5,000.50 \$10,001
•	Yearly	\$98,724	\$103,668	\$108,852	\$9,525 \$114,300	\$120,012
	Hourly	\$52.33	\$54.95	\$57.70	\$60.58	\$63.61
	Bi-Monthly	\$4,535.00	\$4,762.00	\$5,000.50	\$5,250.50	\$5,513.00
Engineer - Civil	Monthly	\$9,070	\$9,524	\$10,001	\$10,501	\$11,026
	Yearly	\$108,840	\$114,288	\$120,012	\$126,012	\$132,312
	Hourly	\$57.69	\$60.57	\$63.60	\$66.78	\$70.12
Engineer Civil Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$4,999.50	\$5,249.50	\$5,512.00	\$5,788.00	\$6,077.00
Engineer - Civil Senior	Monthly	\$9,999	\$10,499	\$11,024	\$11,576	\$12,154
	Yearly	\$119,988	\$125,988	\$132,288	\$138,912	\$145,848
	Hourly	\$49.83	\$52.33	\$54.95	\$57.69	\$60.58
Engineering Analyst	Bi-Monthly	\$4,319.00	\$4,535.00	\$4,762.00	\$5,000.00	\$5,250.00
gg /a./ot	Monthly	\$8,638	\$9,070	\$9,524	\$10,000	\$10,500
	Yearly	\$103,656	\$108,840	\$114,288	\$120,000	\$126,000
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$35.41 \$3,069.00	\$37.18 \$3,222.50	\$39.05 \$3,384.00	\$41.00 \$3,553.00	\$43.04 \$3,730.50
Engineering Coordinator	Monthly	\$6,138	\$6,445	\$6,768	\$7,106	\$5,730.50 \$7,461
	Yearly	\$73,656	\$77,340	\$81,216	\$85,272	\$89,532
	Hourly	\$33.73	\$35.42	\$37.19	\$39.06	\$41.01
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,923.50	\$3,070.00	\$3,223.50	\$3,385.00	\$3,554.00
Engineering Technician I	Monthly	\$5.847	\$6,140	\$6,447	\$6,770	\$7,108
	Yearly	\$70,164	\$73,680	\$77,364	\$81,240	\$85,296
	Hourly	\$39.05	\$41.01	\$43.06	\$45.21	\$47.48
Engineering Technician II	Bi-Monthly	\$3,384.50	\$3,554.00	\$3,732.00	\$3,918.50	\$4,114.50
Engineering Technician II	Monthly	\$6,769	\$7,108	\$7,464	\$7,837	\$8,229
	Yearly	\$81,228	\$85,296	\$89,568	\$94,044	\$98,748
	Hourly	\$45.20	\$47.46	\$49.84	\$52.33	\$54.95
Engineering Technician, Senior	Bi-Monthly		\$4,113.50	\$4,319.50	\$4,535.50	\$4,762.00
	Monthly	\$7,835	\$8,227	\$8,639	\$9,071	\$9,524
	Yearly	\$94,020	\$98,724	\$103,668 \$30.60	\$108,852	\$114,288
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$27.75 \$2,405.00	\$29.14 \$2,525.50	\$2,652.00	\$32.13 \$2,784.50	\$33.74 \$2,924.00
Facilities Maintenance Technician	Monthly	\$4,810	\$5,051	\$5,304	\$5,569	\$5,848
	Yearly	\$57,720	\$60,612	\$63,648	\$66,828	\$70,176
	Hourly	\$29.71	\$31.19	\$32.75	\$34.39	\$36.11
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,574.80	\$2,703.54	\$2,838.72	\$2,980.65	\$3,129.69
Information Systems Analyst I	Monthly	\$5,150	\$5,407	\$5,677	\$5,961	\$6,259
	Yearly	\$61,795	\$64,885	\$68,129	\$71,536	\$75,112
	Hourly	\$32.75	\$34.39	\$36.11	\$37.92	\$39.81
Information Systems Analyst II	Bi-Monthly		\$2,980.67	\$3,129.71	\$3,286.19	\$3,450.50
	Monthly	\$5,677	\$5,961	\$6,259	\$6,572	\$6,901
	Yearly	\$68,130	\$71,536	\$75,113	\$78,869	\$82,812
	Hourly Bi Monthly	\$35.41 \$3,069.00	\$37.18	\$39.05	\$41.00	\$43.04 \$3,730.50
Information Systems Analyst	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$6,138	\$3,222.50 \$6,445	\$3,384.00 \$6,768	\$3,553.00 \$7,106	\$7,461
	Yearly	\$73,656	\$77,340	\$81,216	\$85,272	\$89,532
	Hourly	\$33.41	\$35.08	\$36.84	\$38.68	\$40.62
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,895.50	\$3,040.50	\$3,193.00	\$3,352.50	\$3,520.00
Mechanic I	Monthly	\$5,791	\$6,081	\$6,386	\$6,705	\$7,040
	Yearly	\$69,492	\$72,972	\$76,632	\$80,460	\$84,480
	Hourly	\$36.83	\$38.68	\$40.62	\$42.65	\$44.78
Mechanic II	Bi-Monthly	\$3,192.00	\$3,352.00	\$3,520.00	\$3,696.00	\$3,880.50
Wiconallic II	Monthly	\$6,384	\$6,704	\$7,040	\$7,392	\$7,761
	Yearly	\$76,608	\$80,448	\$84,480	\$88,704	\$93,132
	Hourly	\$40.60	\$42.63	\$44.77	\$47.01	\$49.36
Mechanic, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,519.00	\$3,695.00	\$3,880.00	\$4,074.00	\$4,277.50
•	Monthly Yearly	\$7,038 \$84,456	\$7,390 \$88,680	\$7,760 \$93,120	\$8,148 \$97,776	\$8,555 \$102,660
	ı c aliy	ψυ4,400	ψυυ,υου	ψ3J, IZU	ψ31,110	ψ10∠,000

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$24.45	\$25.67	\$26.96	\$28.31	\$29.72
Meter Reader Trainee	Bi-Monthly	\$2,119.00	\$2,225.00	\$2,336.50	\$2,453.50	\$2,576.00
	Monthly Yearly	\$4,238 \$50,856	\$4,450 \$53,400	\$4,673 \$56,076	\$4,907 \$58,884	\$5,152 \$61,824
	Hourly	\$26.95	\$28.30	\$29.72	\$31.20	\$32.76
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,335.50	\$2,452.50	\$2,575.50	\$2,704.00	\$2,839.50
Meter Reader I	Monthly	\$4,671	\$4.905	\$5,151	\$5,408	\$5,679
	Yearly	\$56,052	\$58,860	\$61,812	\$64,896	\$68,148
	Hourly	\$29.72	\$31.21	\$32.77	\$34.41	\$36.13
Matax Dandar II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,575.50	\$2,704.50	\$2,840.00	\$2,982.00	\$3,131.00
Meter Reader II	Monthly	\$5,151	\$5,409	\$5,680	\$5,964	\$6,262
	Yearly	\$61,812	\$64,908	\$68,160	\$71,568	\$75,144
	Hourly	\$39.05	\$41.01	\$43.06	\$45.21	\$47.48
Purchasing Agent	Bi-Monthly	\$3,384.50	\$3,554.00	\$3,732.00	\$3,918.50	\$4,114.50
. arenaemg / igeni	Monthly	\$6,769	\$7,108	\$7,464	\$7,837	\$8,229
	Yearly	\$81,228	\$85,296	\$89,568	\$94,044	\$98,748
	Hourly	\$43.92	\$46.11	\$48.42 \$4,196.50	\$50.84	\$53.38
SCADA Technician I	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$3,806.00 \$7,612	\$3,996.50 \$7,993	\$8,393	\$4,406.50 \$8,813	\$4,626.50 \$9,253
	Yearly	\$91,344	\$95,916	\$100,716	\$105,756	\$111,036
	Hourly	\$48.41	\$50.83	\$53.38	\$56.05	\$58.85
00454	Bi-Monthly	\$4,195.50	\$4,405.50	\$4,626.00	\$4,857.50	\$5,100.00
SCADA Technician, Senior	Monthly	\$8,391	\$8,811	\$9,252	\$9,715	\$10,200
	Yearly	\$100,692	\$105,732	\$111,024	\$116,580	\$122,400
	Hourly	\$46.11	\$48.42	\$50.84	\$53.38	\$56.05
Conject Construction/Inchestion	Bi-Monthly	\$3,996.00	\$4,196.00	\$4,406.00	\$4,626.50	\$4,857.50
Senior Supervisor, Construction/Inspection	Monthly	\$7,992	\$8,392	\$8,812	\$9,253	\$9,715
	Yearly	\$95,904	\$100,704	\$105,744	\$111,036	\$116,580
	Hourly	\$46.11	\$48.42	\$50.84	\$53.38	\$56.05
Senior Supervisor, Distribution & Collections	Bi-Monthly	\$3,996.00	\$4,196.00	\$4,406.00	\$4,626.50	\$4,857.50
	Monthly	\$7,992	\$8,392	\$8,812	\$9,253	\$9,715
	Yearly	\$95,904	\$100,704	\$105,744	\$111,036	\$116,580
	Hourly Bi Monthly	\$53.37	\$56.04	\$58.84	\$61.78	\$64.88
Senior Supervisor, Electrical/SCADA	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$4,625.00 \$9,250	\$4,856.50 \$9,713	\$5,099.50 \$10,199	\$5,354.50 \$10,709	\$5,622.50 \$11,245
	Yearly	\$111,000	\$116,556	\$122,388	\$128,508	\$134,940
	Hourly	\$46.11	\$48.42	\$50.84	\$53.38	\$56.05
0 . 0	Bi-Monthly	\$3,996.00	\$4,196.00	\$4,406.00	\$4,626.50	\$4,857.50
Senior Supervisor, W/WW Operations	Monthly	\$7,992	\$8,392	\$8,812	\$9,253	\$9,715
	Yearly	\$95,904	\$100,704	\$105,744	\$111,036	\$116,580
	Hourly	\$29.72	\$31.21	\$32.77	\$34.41	\$36.13
Utility Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,575.50	\$2,704.50	\$2,840.00	\$2,982.00	\$3,131.00
Ounty Worker 1	Monthly	\$5,151	\$5,409	\$5,680	\$5,964	\$6,262
	Yearly	\$61,812	\$64,908	\$68,160	\$71,568	\$75,144
	Hourly	\$36.12	\$37.93	\$39.83	\$41.82	\$43.92
Utility Worker II	Bi-Monthly	\$3,130.50	\$3,287.50	\$3,452.00	\$3,624.50	\$3,806.00
•	Monthly Yearly	\$6,261 \$75,132	\$6,575 \$78,900	\$6,904 \$82,848	\$7,249 \$86,988	\$7,612 \$91,344
	Hourly	\$39.83	\$41.83	\$43.92	\$46.12	\$48.42
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,452.00	\$3,625.00	\$3,806.50	\$3,997.00	\$4,196.50
Utility Worker Senior	Monthly	\$6,904	\$7,250	\$7,613	\$7,994	\$8,393
	Yearly	\$82,848	\$87,000	\$91,356	\$95,928	\$100,716
	Hourly	\$26.95	\$28.30	\$29.72	\$31.20	\$32.76
W/MM Treatment Blant Organian O'T	Bi-Monthly	\$2,335.50	\$2,452.50	\$2,575.50	\$2,704.00	\$2,839.50
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator OIT	Monthly	\$4,671	\$4,905	\$5,151	\$5,408	\$5,679
	Yearly	\$56,052	\$58,860	\$61,812	\$64,896	\$68,148
	Hourly	\$29.72	\$31.21	\$32.77	\$34.41	\$36.13
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,575.50	\$2,704.50	\$2,840.00	\$2,982.00	\$3,131.00
,	Monthly	\$5,151	\$5,409	\$5,680	\$5,964	\$6,262
	Yearly	\$61,812	\$64,908	\$68,160	\$71,568	\$75,144
	Hourly Bi Monthly	\$32.77	\$34.41	\$36.13 \$3.131.50	\$37.94	\$39.84
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator II	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$2,840.00 \$5,680	\$2,982.00 \$5,964	\$3,131.50 \$6,263	\$3,288.00 \$6,576	\$3,452.50 \$6,905
	Yearly	\$68,160	\$5,964 \$71,568	\$6,263 \$75,156	\$6,576 \$78,912	\$6,905 \$82,860
	Hourly	\$36.12	\$37.93	\$39.83	\$41.82	\$43.92
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,130.50	\$3,287.50	\$3,452.00	\$3,624.50	\$3,806.00
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator III	Monthly	\$6,261	\$6,575	\$6,904	\$7,249	\$7,612
	Yearly	\$75,132	\$78,900	\$82,848	\$86,988	\$91,344
	.,,	,	,	,		,

APPENDIX D - SEIU Local 1021 Union Wage Schedule Effective 7/01/2024 (with a 2.5% Salary Increase)

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$39.83	\$41.83	\$43.92	\$46.12	\$48.42
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,452.00	\$3,625.00	\$3,806.50	\$3,997.00	\$4,196.50
W/WWW Treatment Flant Operator, Senior	Monthly	\$6,904	\$7,250	\$7,613	\$7,994	\$8,393
	Yearly	\$82,848	\$87,000	\$91,356	\$95,928	\$100,716
	Hourly	\$36.12	\$37.93	\$39.83	\$41.82	\$43.92
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,130.50	\$3,287.50	\$3,452.00	\$3,624.50	\$3,806.00
Water Conservation Coordinator	Monthly	\$6,261	\$6,575	\$6,904	\$7,249	\$7,612
	Yearly	\$75,132	\$78,900	\$82,848	\$86,988	\$91,344
	Hourly	\$37.88	\$39.78	\$41.77	\$43.86	\$46.05
Water Dearesses Consists	Bi-Monthly	\$3,283.00	\$3,447.50	\$3,620.00	\$3,801.00	\$3,991.00
Water Resrouces Specialist	Monthly	\$6,566	\$6,895	\$7,240	\$7,602	\$7,982
	Yearly	\$78,792	\$82,740	\$86,880	\$91,224	\$95,784

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$39.84	\$41.83	\$43.93	\$46.13	\$48.43
Accountant I	Bi-Monthly	\$3,452.50	\$3,625.50	\$3,807.00	\$3,997.50	\$4,197.00
	Monthly Yearly	\$6,905 \$82,860	\$7,251 \$87,012	\$7,614 \$91,368	\$7,995 \$95,940	\$8,394 \$100,728
	Hourly	\$43.92	\$46.11	\$48.42	\$50.84	\$53.38
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,806.00	\$3,996.50	\$4,196.50	\$4,406.50	\$4,626.50
Accountant II	Monthly	\$7,612	\$7,993	\$8,393	\$8,813	\$9,253
	Yearly	\$91,344	\$95,916	\$100,716	\$105,756	\$111,036
	Hourly	\$32.77	\$34.41	\$36.13	\$37.94	\$39.84
Accounting Technician I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,840.00	\$2,982.00	\$3,131.50	\$3,288.00	\$3,452.50
7 toosanting 1 commonant	Monthly	\$5,680	\$5,964	\$6,263	\$6,576	\$6,905
	Yearly	\$68,160	\$71,568	\$75,156	\$78,912	\$82,860
	Hourly	\$36.12	\$37.93	\$39.83	\$41.82	\$43.92
Accounting Technician II	Bi-Monthly	\$3,130.50	\$3,287.50	\$3,452.00	\$3,624.50	\$3,806.00
-	Monthly	\$6,261	\$6,575 \$78,900	\$6,904	\$7,249 \$86,988	\$7,612
	Yearly Hourly	\$75,132 \$25.67	\$26.96	\$82,848 \$28.31	\$29.72	\$91,344 \$31.21
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,225.00	\$2,336.50	\$2,453.50	\$2,576.00	\$2,705.00
Administrative Technician I	Monthly	\$4,450	\$4,673	\$4,907	\$5,152	\$5,410
	Yearly	\$53,400	\$56,076	\$58,884	\$61,824	\$64,920
	Hourly	\$29.73	\$31.22	\$32.78	\$34.42	\$36.14
Administrative Technician II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,576.50	\$2,705.50	\$2,841.00	\$2,983.00	\$3,132.00
Administrative reclinician ii	Monthly	\$5,153	\$5,411	\$5,682	\$5,966	\$6,264
	Yearly	\$61,836	\$64,932	\$68,184	\$71,592	\$75,168
	Hourly	\$32.77	\$34.41	\$36.13	\$37.94	\$39.84
Administrative Technician, Senior	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$2,840.00 \$5,680	\$2,982.00 \$5,964	\$3,131.50 \$6,263	\$3,288.00 \$6,576	\$3,452.50 \$6,905
	Yearly	\$68,160	\$71,568	\$75,156	\$78,912	\$82,860
	Hourly	\$24.94	\$26.19	\$27.50	\$28.88	\$30.32
Collection System Worker Trainee	Bi-Monthly	\$2,161.50	\$2,270.00	\$2,383.50	\$2,503.00	\$2,628.00
	Monthly	\$4,323	\$4,540	\$4,767	\$5,006	\$5,256
	Yearly	\$51,876	\$54,480	\$57,204	\$60,072	\$63,072
	Hourly	\$27.49	\$28.87	\$30.32	\$31.83	\$33.42
Collection System Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,382.50	\$2,502.00	\$2,627.50	\$2,758.50	\$2,896.50
•	Monthly Yearly	\$4,765 \$57,180	\$5,004 \$60,048	\$5,255 \$63,060	\$5,517 \$66,204	\$5,793 \$69,516
	Hourly	\$30.32	\$31.83	\$33.43	\$35.10	\$36.85
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,627.50	\$2,759.00	\$2,897.00	\$3,042.00	\$3,194.00
Collection System Worker II	Monthly	\$5,255	\$5,518	\$5,794	\$6,084	\$6,388
	Yearly	\$63,060	\$66,216	\$69,528	\$73,008	\$76,656
	Hourly	\$33.43	\$35.10	\$36.86	\$38.70	\$40.63
Collection System Worker III	Bi-Monthly	\$2,897.00	\$3,042.00	\$3,194.50	\$3,354.00	\$3,521.50
General System Weiner in	Monthly	\$5,794	\$6,084	\$6,389	\$6,708 \$80,496	\$7,043
	Yearly	\$69,528 \$36.85	\$73,008 \$38.69	\$76,668 \$40.63	\$42.66	\$84,516 \$44.80
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$3,193.50	\$3,353.50	\$3,521.50	\$3,697.50	\$3,882.50
Collection System Worker IV	Monthly	\$6,387	\$6,707	\$7,043	\$7,395	\$7,765
	Yearly	\$76,644	\$80,484	\$84,516	\$88,740	\$93,180
	Hourly	\$40.63	\$42.67	\$44.80	\$47.05	\$49.40
Collection System Worker, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,521.50	\$3,698.00	\$3,883.00	\$4,077.50	\$4,281.00
Collection System Worker, Semon	Monthly	\$7,043	\$7,396	\$7,766	\$8,155	\$8,562
	Yearly	\$84,516	\$88,752	\$93,192	\$97,860	\$102,744
	Hourly	\$30.32	\$31.83	\$33.43	\$35.10	\$36.85
Construction Inspector I	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$2,627.50 \$5,255	\$2,759.00 \$5,518	\$2,897.00 \$5,794	\$3,042.00 \$6,084	\$3,194.00 \$6,388
	Yearly	\$63,060	\$66,216	\$69,528	\$73,008	\$76,656
	Hourly	\$33.43	\$35.10	\$36.86	\$38.70	\$40.63
0 1 5 1 1 1	Bi-Monthly	\$2,897.00	\$3,042.00	\$3,194.50	\$3,354.00	\$3,521.50
Construction Inspector II	Monthly	\$5,794	\$6,084	\$6,389	\$6,708	\$7,043
	Yearly	\$69,528	\$73,008	\$76,668	\$80,496	\$84,516
	Hourly	\$36.85	\$38.69	\$40.63	\$42.66	\$44.80
Construction Inspector III	Bi-Monthly	\$3,193.50	\$3,353.50	\$3,521.50	\$3,697.50	\$3,882.50
	Monthly	\$6,387	\$6,707	\$7,043	\$7,395	\$7,765
	Yearly	\$76,644	\$80,484	\$84,516	\$88,740	\$93,180
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$40.63 \$3,521.50	\$42.67 \$3,698.00	\$44.80 \$3,883.00	\$47.05 \$4,077.50	\$49.40 \$4,281.00
Construction Inspector, Senior	Monthly	\$3,521.50	\$3,698.00	\$7,766	\$4,077.50	\$8,562
	Yearly	\$84,516	\$88,752	\$93,192	\$97,860	\$102,744
		Ţ, U . U	, , . 	+,· -	+,000	, , ,

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
	Hourly	\$30.32	\$31.83	\$33.43	\$35.10	\$36.85
Construction Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,627.50	\$2,759.00	\$2,897.00	\$3,042.00	\$3,194.00
Containation trainer :	Monthly	\$5,255	\$5,518	\$5,794	\$6,084	\$6,388
	Yearly	\$63,060	\$66,216	\$69,528	\$73,008	\$76,656
	Hourly	\$33.43	\$35.10	\$36.86	\$38.70	\$40.63
Construction Worker II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,897.00 \$5,794	\$3,042.00 \$6.084	\$3,194.50 \$6,389	\$3,354.00 \$6,708	\$3,521.50 \$7,043
	Monthly Yearly	\$69,528	\$73,008	\$76,668	\$80,496	\$84,516
	Hourly	\$36.85	\$38.69	\$40.63	\$42.66	\$44.80
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,193.50	\$3,353.50	\$3,521.50	\$3,697.50	\$3,882.50
Construction Worker III	Monthly	\$6,387	\$6,707	\$7,043	\$7,395	\$7,765
	Yearly	\$76,644	\$80,484	\$84,516	\$88,740	\$93,180
	Hourly	\$40.63	\$42.67	\$44.80	\$47.05	\$49.40
0 , " , " , " , " , " , " , " , " , " ,	Bi-Monthly	\$3,521.50	\$3,698.00	\$3,883.00	\$4,077.50	\$4,281.00
Construction Worker, Senior	Monthly	\$7,043	\$7,396	\$7,766	\$8,155	\$8,562
	Yearly	\$84,516	\$88,752	\$93,192	\$97,860	\$102,744
	Hourly	\$25.67	\$26.96	\$28.31	\$29.72	\$31.21
Customer Service Benracentative I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,225.00	\$2,336.50	\$2,453.50	\$2,576.00	\$2,705.00
Customer Service Representative I	Monthly	\$4,450	\$4,673	\$4,907	\$5,152	\$5,410
	Yearly	\$53,400	\$56,076	\$58,884	\$61,824	\$64,920
	Hourly	\$29.73	\$31.22	\$32.78	\$34.42	\$36.14
Customer Service Representative II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,576.50	\$2,705.50	\$2,841.00	\$2,983.00	\$3,132.00
Customer dervice Representative ii	Monthly	\$5,153	\$5,411	\$5,682	\$5,966	\$6,264
	Yearly	\$61,836	\$64,932	\$68,184	\$71,592	\$75,168
	Hourly	\$32.77	\$34.41	\$36.13	\$37.94	\$39.84
Customer Service Representative III	Bi-Monthly		\$2,982.00	\$3,131.50	\$3,288.00	\$3,452.50
Customer Corvice Representative III	Monthly	\$5,680	\$5,964	\$6,263	\$6,576	\$6,905
	Yearly	\$68,160	\$71,568	\$75,156	\$78,912	\$82,860
	Hourly	\$36.12	\$37.93	\$39.83	\$41.82	\$43.92
Customer Service Representative, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$3,130.50	\$3,287.50	\$3,452.00	\$3,624.50	\$3,806.00
'	Monthly	\$6,261	\$6,575 \$78,900	\$6,904 \$82,848	\$7,249 \$86,988	\$7,612
	Yearly	\$75,132 \$39.84		\$43.93	\$46.13	\$91,344 \$48.43
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$39.84	\$41.83 \$3,625.50	\$3,807.00	\$3,997.50	\$48.43
Customer Service Supervisor	Monthly	\$6,905	\$7,251	\$7,614	\$7,995	\$8,394
	Yearly	\$82,860	\$87,012	\$91,368	\$95,940	\$100,728
	Hourly	\$24.94	\$26.19	\$27.50	\$28.88	\$30.32
	Bi-Monthly		\$2,270.00	\$2,383.50	\$2,503.00	\$2,628.00
Distribution Worker Trainee	Monthly	\$4,323	\$4,540	\$4,767	\$5,006	\$5,256
	Yearly	\$51,876	\$54,480	\$57,204	\$60,072	\$63,072
	Hourly	\$27.49	\$28.87	\$30.32	\$31.83	\$33.42
B: () () M 1 1	Bi-Monthly	\$2,382.50	\$2,502.00	\$2,627.50	\$2,758.50	\$2,896.50
Distribution Worker I	Monthly	\$4,765	\$5,004	\$5,255	\$5,517	\$5,793
	Yearly	\$57,180	\$60,048	\$63,060	\$66,204	\$69,516
	Hourly	\$30.32	\$31.83	\$33.43	\$35.10	\$36.85
Distribution Worker II	Bi-Monthly	\$2,627.50	\$2,759.00	\$2,897.00	\$3,042.00	\$3,194.00
Distribution worker in	Monthly	\$5,255	\$5,518	\$5,794	\$6,084	\$6,388
	Yearly	\$63,060	\$66,216	\$69,528	\$73,008	\$76,656
	Hourly	\$33.43	\$35.10	\$36.86	\$38.70	\$40.63
Distribution Worker III	Bi-Monthly	\$2,897.00	\$3,042.00	\$3,194.50	\$3,354.00	\$3,521.50
Biotribution Worker III	Monthly	\$5,794	\$6,084	\$6,389	\$6,708	\$7,043
	Yearly	\$69,528	\$73,008	\$76,668	\$80,496	\$84,516
	Hourly	\$36.85	\$38.69	\$40.63	\$42.66	\$44.80
Distribution Worker IV	Bi-Monthly	\$3,193.50	\$3,353.50	\$3,521.50	\$3,697.50	\$3,882.50
	Monthly	\$6,387	\$6,707	\$7,043	\$7,395	\$7,765
	Yearly	\$76,644 \$40.63	\$80,484 \$42.67	\$84,516 \$44.80	\$88,740 \$47.05	\$93,180 \$49.40
	Hourly Bi-Monthly	\$3,521.50	\$42.67	\$3,883.00	\$47.05	\$49.40
Distribution Worker, Senior	Monthly	\$7,043	\$3,698.00	\$7,766	\$8,155	\$8,562
	Yearly	\$84,516	\$88,752	\$93,192	\$97,860	\$102,744
	Hourly	\$36.85	\$38.69	\$40.63	\$42.66	\$44.80
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,193.50	\$3,353.50	\$3,521.50	\$3,697.50	\$3,882.50
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech I	Monthly	\$6,387	\$6,707	\$7,043	\$7,395	\$7,765
	Yearly	\$76,644	\$80,484	\$84,516	\$88,740	\$93,180
	Hourly	\$40.63	\$42.67	\$44.80	\$47.05	\$49.40
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,521.50	\$3,698.00	\$3,883.00	\$4,077.50	\$4,281.00
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech II	Monthly	\$7,043	\$7,396	\$7,766	\$8,155	\$8,562
	Yearly	\$84,516	\$88,752	\$93,192	\$97,860	\$102,744
			•		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
Electrician/Instrumentation Tech, Senior	Hourly	\$44.80	\$47.04	\$49.40	\$51.87	\$54.46
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,882.50	\$4,077.00	\$4,281.00	\$4,495.00	\$4,720.00
	Monthly	\$7,765	\$8,154	\$8,562	\$8,990	\$9,440
	Yearly	\$93,180	\$97,848	\$102,744	\$107,880	\$113,280
Engineer - Associate	Hourly	\$48.42	\$50.84	\$53.38	\$56.05	\$58.85
	Bi-Monthly	\$4,196.00	\$4,406.00	\$4,626.50	\$4,858.00	\$5,100.50
	Monthly	\$8,392	\$8,812	\$9,253	\$9,716	\$10,201
	Yearly	\$100,704	\$105,744	\$111,036	\$116,592	\$122,412
Engineer - Civil	Hourly	\$53.38	\$56.05	\$58.85	\$61.79	\$64.89
	Bi-Monthly	\$4,626.00	\$4,857.50	\$5,100.50	\$5,355.50	\$5,623.50
Liigineer - Civii	Monthly	\$9,252	\$9,715	\$10,201	\$10,711	\$11,247
	Yearly	\$111,024	\$116,580	\$122,412	\$128,532	\$134,964
Engineer Civil Senier	Hourly	\$58.84	\$61.78	\$64.88	\$68.12	\$71.53
	Bi-Monthly	\$5,099.50	\$5,354.50	\$5,622.50	\$5,903.50	\$6,199.00
Engineer - Civil Senior	Monthly	\$10,199	\$10,709	\$11,245	\$11,807	\$12,398
	Yearly	\$122,388	\$128,508	\$134,940	\$141,684	\$148,776
	Hourly	\$50.83	\$53.38	\$56.05	\$58.85	\$61.79
Empireration Act 1 (Bi-Monthly	\$4,405.50	\$4,626.00	\$4,857.50	\$5,100.50	\$5,355.50
Engineering Analyst	Monthly	\$8,811	\$9,252	\$9,715	\$10,201	\$10,711
	Yearly	\$105,732	\$111,024	\$116,580	\$122,412	\$128,532
	Hourly	\$36.12	\$37.93	\$39.83	\$41.82	\$43.92
Engineering Coordinator	Bi-Monthly	\$3,130.50	\$3,287.50	\$3,452.00	\$3,624.50	\$3,806.00
Engineering Coordinator	Monthly	\$6,261	\$6,575	\$6,904	\$7,249	\$7,612
	Yearly	\$75,132	\$78,900	\$82,848	\$86,988	\$91,344
Engineering Technician I	Hourly	\$34.41	\$36.13	\$37.94	\$39.84	\$41.83
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,982.00	\$3,131.50	\$3,288.50	\$3,452.50	\$3,625.50
	Monthly	\$5,964	\$6,263	\$6,577	\$6,905	\$7,251
	Yearly	\$71,568	\$75,156	\$78,924	\$82,860	\$87,012
	Hourly	\$39.84	\$41.83	\$43.93	\$46.13	\$48.43
Fraincesing Technicism II	Bi-Monthly	\$3,452.50	\$3,625.50	\$3,807.00	\$3,997.50	\$4,197.00
Engineering Technician II	Monthly	\$6,905	\$7,251	\$7,614	\$7,995	\$8,394
	Yearly	\$82,860	\$87,012	\$91,368	\$95,940	\$100,728
	Hourly	\$46.11	\$48.42	\$50.84	\$53.38	\$56.05
Engineering Technician Conjer	Bi-Monthly	\$3,996.00	\$4,196.00	\$4,406.00	\$4,626.50	\$4,857.50
Engineering Technician, Senior	Monthly	\$7,992	\$8,392	\$8,812	\$9,253	\$9,715
	Yearly	\$95,904	\$100,704	\$105,744	\$111,036	\$116,580
	Hourly	\$27.61	\$29.00	\$30.45	\$31.97	\$33.57
Facilities Maintenance Technician	Bi-Monthly	\$2,393.00	\$2,513.00	\$2,639.00	\$2,771.00	\$2,909.50
raciilles Maintenance rechnician	Monthly	\$4,786	\$5,026	\$5,278	\$5,542	\$5,819
	Yearly	\$57,432	\$60,312	\$63,336	\$66,504	\$69,828
	Hourly	\$30.31	\$31.82	\$33.41	\$35.08	\$36.84
Information SystemsTechnician I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,626.50	\$2,757.83	\$2,895.72	\$3,040.50	\$3,192.53
illiornation Systems reclinician i	Monthly	\$5,253	\$5,516	\$5,791	\$6,081	\$6,385
	Yearly	\$63,036	\$66,188	\$69,497	\$72,972	\$76,621
Information SystemsTechnician II	Hourly	\$33.41	\$35.08	\$36.83	\$38.67	\$40.61
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,895.27	\$3,040.03	\$3,192.04	\$3,351.64	\$3,519.22
	Monthly	\$5,791	\$6,080	\$6,384	\$6,703	\$7,038
	Yearly	\$69,486	\$72,961	\$76,609	\$80,439	\$84,461
	Hourly	\$36.12	\$37.93	\$39.83	\$41.82	\$43.92
Information Systems Analyst	Bi-Monthly	\$3,130.50	\$3,287.50	\$3,452.00	\$3,624.50	\$3,806.00
	Monthly	\$6,261	\$6,575	\$6,904	\$7,249	\$7,612
	Yearly	\$75,132	\$78,900	\$82,848	\$86,988	\$91,344
	Hourly	\$34.08	\$35.79	\$37.58	\$39.46	\$41.43
Mechanic I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,953.50	\$3,101.50	\$3,257.00	\$3,419.50	\$3,590.50
	Monthly	\$5,907	\$6,203	\$6,514	\$6,839	\$7,181
	Yearly	\$70,884	\$74,436	\$78,168	\$82,068	\$86,172
Mechanic II	Hourly	\$37.57	\$39.45	\$41.42	\$43.49	\$45.67
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,256.00	\$3,419.00	\$3,590.00	\$3,769.50	\$3,958.00
	Monthly	\$6,512	\$6,838	\$7,180	\$7,539	\$7,916
	Yearly	\$78,144	\$82,056	\$86,160	\$90,468	\$94,992
Mechanic, Senior	Hourly	\$41.42	\$43.49	\$45.66	\$47.95	\$50.35
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,589.50	\$3,769.00	\$3,957.50	\$4,155.50	\$4,363.50
	Monthly	\$7,179	\$7,538	\$7,915	\$8,311	\$8,727
	Yearly	\$86,148	\$90,456	\$94,980	\$99,732	\$104,724

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
Meter Reader Trainee	Hourly	\$24.94	\$26.19	\$27.50	\$28.88	\$30.32
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,161.50	\$2,270.00	\$2,383.50	\$2,503.00	\$2,628.00
	Monthly	\$4,323	\$4,540	\$4,767	\$5,006	\$5,256
	Yearly	\$51,876	\$54,480	\$57,204	\$60,072	\$63,072
Meter Reader I	Hourly	\$27.49	\$28.87	\$30.32	\$31.83	\$33.42
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,382.50	\$2,502.00	\$2,627.50	\$2,758.50	\$2,896.50
	Monthly	\$4,765	\$5,004	\$5,255	\$5,517	\$5,793
	Yearly	\$57,180	\$60,048	\$63,060	\$66,204	\$69,516
Meter Reader II	Hourly	\$30.32	\$31.83	\$33.43	\$35.10	\$36.85
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,627.50	\$2,759.00	\$2,897.00 \$5,794	\$3,042.00	\$3,194.00
	Monthly Yearly	\$5,255 \$63,060	\$5,518 \$66,216	\$5,794 \$69,528	\$6,084 \$73,008	\$6,388 \$76,656
			\$41.83	\$43.93	\$46.13	\$48.43
	Hourly Bi Monthly	\$39.84 \$3,452.50	\$3,625.50	\$3,807.00	\$3,997.50	\$48.43
Purchasing Agent	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$6,905	\$5,625.50 \$7,251	\$3,607.00 \$7.614	\$7,995	\$8.394
J 5	Yearly	\$82,860	\$7,251 \$87,012	\$7,614 \$91,368	\$7,995 \$95,940	\$8,394 \$100,728
	_					
SCADA Technician I	Hourly	\$44.80	\$47.04	\$49.40	\$51.87	\$54.46
	Bi-Monthly Monthly	\$3,882.50	\$4,077.00 \$8,154	\$4,281.00 \$8,562	\$4,495.00 \$8,990	\$4,720.00 \$9,440
	Yearly	\$7,765 \$93,180	\$97,848	\$102,744	\$6,990 \$107,880	\$9,440 \$113,280
	Hourly		\$51.85	\$54.44	\$57.17	
	,	\$49.38				\$60.02
SCADA Technician, Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$4,279.50	\$4,493.50	\$4,718.50	\$4,954.50	\$5,202.00
Co	Monthly	\$8,559	\$8,987	\$9,437	\$9,909	\$10,404
<u> </u>	Yearly	\$102,708	\$107,844	\$113,244	\$118,908	\$124,848
	Hourly	\$47.03	\$49.38	\$51.85	\$54.45	\$57.17
Senior Supervisor, Construction/Inspection	Bi-Monthly	\$4,076.00	\$4,280.00	\$4,494.00	\$4,719.00	\$4,955.00
	Monthly	\$8,152	\$8,560	\$8,988	\$9,438	\$9,910
	Yearly	\$97,824	\$102,720	\$107,856	\$113,256	\$118,920
	Hourly	\$47.03	\$49.38	\$51.85	\$54.45	\$57.17
Senior Supervisor, Distribution & Collections	Bi-Monthly	\$4,076.00	\$4,280.00	\$4,494.00	\$4,719.00	\$4,955.00
	Monthly	\$8,152	\$8,560	\$8,988	\$9,438	\$9,910
	Yearly	\$97,824	\$102,720	\$107,856	\$113,256	\$118,920
	Hourly	\$54.43	\$57.16	\$60.02	\$63.02	\$66.17
Senior Supervisor, Electrical/SCADA	Bi-Monthly	\$4,717.50	\$4,953.50	\$5,201.50	\$5,461.50	\$5,734.50
,	Monthly	\$9,435	\$9,907	\$10,403	\$10,923	\$11,469
	Yearly	\$113,220	\$118,884	\$124,836	\$131,076	\$137,628
	Hourly	\$47.03	\$49.38	\$51.85	\$54.45	\$57.17
Senior Supervisor, W/WW Operations	Bi-Monthly	\$4,076.00	\$4,280.00	\$4,494.00	\$4,719.00	\$4,955.00
, , ,	Monthly	\$8,152	\$8,560	\$8,988	\$9,438	\$9,910
	Yearly	\$97,824	\$102,720	\$107,856	\$113,256	\$118,920
	Hourly	\$30.32	\$31.83	\$33.43	\$35.10	\$36.85
Utility Worker I	Bi-Monthly	\$2,627.50	\$2,759.00	\$2,897.00	\$3,042.00	\$3,194.00
	Monthly	\$5,255 \$63,060	\$5,518 \$66,216	\$5,794 \$69,528	\$6,084 \$73,008	\$6,388
	Yearly	4000=	***	410.00	A 10 00	\$76,656
	Hourly	\$36.85	\$38.69	\$40.63	\$42.66	\$44.80
Utility Worker II	Bi-Monthly	\$3,193.50	\$3,353.50	\$3,521.50	\$3,697.50	\$3,882.50
- ,	Monthly Yearly	\$6,387 \$76,644	\$6,707 \$80.484	\$7,043 \$84,516	\$7,395 \$88,740	\$7,765 \$93,180
	Hourly	\$40.63	\$80,484 \$42.67	\$84,516 \$44.80	\$88,740 \$47.05	\$93,180 \$49.40
Utility Worker Senior	Bi-Monthly	\$40.63	\$42.67 \$3,698.00	\$44.80		\$49.40 \$4,281.00
					\$4,077.50	
	Monthly Yearly	\$7,043 \$84,516	\$7,396 \$88,752	\$7,766 \$93,192	\$8,155 \$97,860	\$8,562 \$102,744
	,					
	Hourly	\$27.49	\$28.87	\$30.32	\$31.83	\$33.42
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator OIT	Bi-Monthly	\$2,382.50	\$2,502.00	\$2,627.50	\$2,758.50	\$2,896.50
	Monthly	\$4,765 \$57,180	\$5,004 \$60,048	\$5,255 \$63,060	\$5,517 \$66,204	\$5,793 \$69,516
	Yearly					
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator I	Hourly Bi Monthly	\$30.32	\$31.83	\$33.43	\$35.10	\$36.85
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,627.50	\$2,759.00	\$2,897.00 \$5,704	\$3,042.00	\$3,194.00
	Monthly	\$5,255 \$63,060	\$5,518 \$66,216	\$5,794 \$60,528	\$6,084 \$73,008	\$6,388 \$76,656
	Yearly	\$63,060	\$66,216	\$69,528	\$73,008	\$76,656
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator II	Hourly	\$33.43	\$35.10	\$36.86	\$38.70	\$40.63
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,897.00	\$3,042.00	\$3,194.50	\$3,354.00	\$3,521.50
	Monthly	\$5,794	\$6,084	\$6,389	\$6,708	\$7,043
	Yearly	\$69,528	\$73,008	\$76,668	\$80,496	\$84,516
	Hourly	\$36.85	\$38.69	\$40.63	\$42.66	\$44.80
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator III	Bi-Monthly	\$3,193.50	\$3,353.50	\$3,521.50	\$3,697.50	\$3,882.50
I and Oporator in	Monthly	\$6,387	\$6,707	\$7,043	\$7,395	\$7,765
	Yearly	\$76,644	\$80,484	\$84,516	\$88,740	\$93,180

APPENDIX E - SEIU Local 1021 Union Wage Schedule Effective 7/01/2025 (with a 2.0% Salary Increase)

Classification	Pay Freq.	Step 1	Step 2	Step 3	Step 4	Step 5
W/WW Treatment Plant Operator, Senior	Hourly	\$40.63	\$42.67	\$44.80	\$47.05	\$49.40
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,521.50	\$3,698.00	\$3,883.00	\$4,077.50	\$4,281.00
	Monthly	\$7,043	\$7,396	\$7,766	\$8,155	\$8,562
	Yearly	\$84,516	\$88,752	\$93,192	\$97,860	\$102,744
Water Conservation Coordinator	Hourly	\$36.85	\$38.69	\$40.63	\$42.66	\$44.80
	Bi-Monthly	\$3,193.50	\$3,353.50	\$3,521.50	\$3,697.50	\$3,882.50
	Monthly	\$6,387	\$6,707	\$7,043	\$7,395	\$7,765
	Yearly	\$76,644	\$80,484	\$84,516	\$88,740	\$93,180
Water Resrouces Specialist	Hourly	\$34.21	\$35.93	\$37.73	\$39.61	\$41.59
	Bi-Monthly	\$2,965.00	\$3,113.50	\$3,269.50	\$3,433.00	\$3,604.50
	Monthly	\$5,930	\$6,227	\$6,539	\$6,866	\$7,209
	Yearly	\$71,160	\$74,724	\$78,468	\$82,392	\$86,508